Master Agreement

THIS MASTER COOPERATIVE PURCHASING AGREEMENT (this "Master Agreement") is entered into by and between The Cooperative Council of Governments, Inc., the Winning Supplier, And Equalis. Throughout this Master Agreement, CCOG, Winning Supplier, and Equalis are referred to interchangeably as in the singular "Party" or in the plural "Parties."

1. RECITALS

- **A.** CCOG is a Council of Governments formed under Chapter 167 of the Ohio Revised Code and serves as a lead agency (a "Lead Public Agency") for Equalis Group ("Equalis Group"), a national cooperative purchasing organization, by publicly procuring Master Agreements for products and services to be made available to current and prospective Equalis Group members ("Equalis Group Member").
- **B.** Equalis is the third-party procurement administrator for and duly authorized agent of CCOG, and in that role manages the procurement, contract management, marketing, sales, reporting, and financial activities of, for, and on behalf of CCOG at the direction and with the authorization of the CCOG Board of Directors.
- C. To the extent that the laws of a state, region, territory, and/or country permit, any public sector entity may join Equalis Group as a Member. The term "Public Sector Entities" includes, but is not limited to, political subdivisions, municipal corporations, counties, townships, villages, school districts, special districts, public institutions of higher education or training, units of government, state/regional/territorial agencies, state/regional/territorial governments, federal/national agencies, federal/national governments, and other entities receiving financial support from tax monies and/or public funds.
- **D.** Any organization that is exempt from federal income tax under Section 501(c)(3) of the IRS Code, and any other entity if permitted under the IRS Code and other applicable law, including for-profit companies, may also join Equalis Group as a Member.
- **E.** Equalis Group makes its Master Agreements available through groups and associations ("**Association Partners**") that contract with Equalis for the purpose of providing additional benefits to the members of such Association Partners.
- **F.** Members, Association Partners, and Association Partners' members are referred to throughout this Master Agreement as Equalis Group participants ("Equalis Group Participants").
- **G.** CCOG issued this request for proposal ("RFP") on behalf of Equalis Group Participants for and awarded a contract to Winning Supplier as a lowest responsive and responsible bidder. The products and services made available in this contract are defined by the contents of the Winning Supplier's Cost Proposal submission ("**Products & Services**").
- **H.** CCOG and Equalis agree to make the Products & Services from Winning Supplier available to Equalis Group Participants and Winning Supplier agrees to provide the same to Equalis Group Participants who purchase Products & Services ("**Program Participants**") subject to the terms of this Master Agreement.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises contained herein, the Parties agree to the following terms and conditions:

2. TERMS & CONDITIONS

- 2.1. Personnel & Equipment. The Parties agree that the number and types of any subcontractors, dealers, distributors, personnel, or specialized equipment which may be required to furnish Products & Services to Program Participants will be determined by Winning Supplier. Winning Supplier agrees to engage the number and types of subcontractors, personnel, and/or specialized equipment necessary to furnish the types of Products & Services as specified in Appendix B to all Program Participants throughout the Term, as defined in Appendix A, of this Master Agreement and any Customer Agreement.
- 2.2. <u>Supplemental Agreements</u>. Winning Supplier may enter into separate supplemental agreements with an Equalis Group Participant to further define the terms and conditions of purchasing Products & Services as defined in <u>Appendix B</u> ("Customer Agreement"). Any Customer Agreement entered into as a result of this contract is exclusively between the Program Participant and Winning Supplier. Neither CCOG, Equalis Group, its agents, Member and employees shall be made party to any claim for breach of such agreement.
- **2.3.** Rates & Charges. The rates, fees, and charges to be charged to and paid by Program Participants for Products & Services are set forth in Appendix B. Winning Supplier agrees that there are no other applicable rates, fees, charges, or other monetary incentives for Products & Services except those set forth in Winning Supplier's cost proposal.
- 2.4. The Term. This Master Agreement and the Appendices attached hereto will become effective as of effective date identified in the Master Agreement Signature Form (the "Effective Date"). This Master Agreement will remain in effect for four (4) years and will expire on the date identified in the Master Agreement Signature Form (the "Termination Date") unless extended, terminated, or cancelled as set forth in the Master Agreement (the "Initial Term"). This Master Agreement may be renewed for one (1) additional one (1) year period by CCOG (a "Renewal Term") unless this Master Agreement is terminated as set forth herein. By mutual consent of the Parties, the Term of this Master Agreement may be extended beyond the Initial and Renewal Term (the "Extended Term"). The Initial Term together with all Renewal Terms and Extended Terms exercised are hereinafter collectively referred to as the "Term."

2.5. Formation of Contract

- a. <u>Bidder Contract Documents</u>. CCOG and Equalis Group will review proposed Bidder contract documents. Bidder's contract document shall not become part of CCOG and Equalis Groups' contract with Bidder unless and until an authorized representative of CCOG and Equalis Group reviews and approves it.
- b. Entire Agreement. This Master Agreement, including its Recitals, together with all components of the RFP, attachments, appendices, and exhibits hereto, constitutes the entire agreement between the Parties with respect to the subject matter hereof and supersedes all prior oral or written representations and agreements with regard to the same subject matter. The Parties acknowledge that this Master Agreement has been negotiated and incorporates their collective agreement as to the provisions to be contained herein. Therefore, no presumption will arise giving benefit of interpretation by virtue of authorship of any provision of this Master Agreement, and any ambiguity may not be construed for or against any Party.

- Winning Supplier's complete and final RFP response is hereby incorporated into and made part of this Master Agreement.
- c. <u>Modification</u>. No release, discharge, abandonment, waiver, alteration, or modification of any of the provisions of this Master Agreement, or any of the Appendices incorporated herein, shall be binding upon any Party unless set forth in a writing signed by authorized representatives of the Parties.
- d. Assignment. This Master Agreement and the rights and obligations hereunder may not be assignable by any Party hereto without the prior written consent of the other Parties, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld, conditioned, or delayed, provided, however, that Winning Supplier and Equalis may assign their respective rights and obligations under this Master Agreement without the consent of the other Parties in the event either Winning Supplier or Equalis shall hereafter effect a corporate reorganization, consolidation, merger, merge into, sale to, or a transfer of all or substantially all of its properties or assets to another entity. Subject to the preceding sentence, this Master Agreement will be binding upon, inure to the benefit of, and be enforceable by the Parties and their respective successors and assigns. Any instrument purporting to make an assignment in violation of this section shall be null and void. This Master Agreement may be extended to additional entities affiliated with the Parties upon the mutual agreement of the Parties. No such extension will relieve the extending Party of its rights and obligations under this Master Agreement.

e. Order of Precedence.

- (1) General terms and conditions
- (2) Specifications and scope of work
- (3) Attachments and exhibits
- (4) Documents referenced or included in the solicitation

2.6. Confidentiality.

- a. Obligation. The nature and details of the business relationship established by this Master Agreement, and the business information regarding the other Party(ies) (the "Disclosing Party") to which a Party(ies) (the "Receiving Party") may become privy during the Term of this Master Agreement (collectively, the "Information") constitute confidential and proprietary information, the disclosure, copying, or distribution of which could result in competitive harm to the Disclosing Party. Each Party agrees to maintain the other Parties' Information in the strictest confidence and agrees not to disclose, copy, or distribute the other Parties' Information, whether orally or in writing, directly or indirectly, in whole or in part, except to those of the Receiving Party's employees, agents, subcontractors, and suppliers with a need to know the Information. The foregoing will not limit a Receiving Party, for purposes of marketing, from informing actual or potential Equalis Group Participants of the existence of a contractual relationship between the Parties. The Parties further agree that they will require that all of their employees, agents, subcontractors, and suppliers abide by the terms of these confidentiality obligations. The confidentiality obligations set forth in this section will continue in effect for the Term of this Master Agreement and for a period of two (2) years after the date this Master Agreement is terminated or expires.
- **b.** Exceptions. Nothing herein will apply to any information (a) which is or becomes generally available to the public other than as a result of a disclosure by a Receiving Party or its representatives, (b) which was available on a non-confidential basis prior to its disclosure by the Disclosing Party or its representatives, (c) which becomes available to a Receiving Party

on a non-confidential basis from a source other than the Disclosing Party or its representatives, provided that such source is not known to be subject to any prohibition against transmitting the information, (d) which is disclosed pursuant to an order of court; provided that in the event that proprietary information is disclosed or threatened to be disclosed pursuant to this clause (d), the Receiving Party will give the original Disclosing Party prompt, written Notice, as hereinafter defined, of such threatened disclosure and the right to defend against such disclosure, at Disclosing Party's expense, and provided further that the original Receiving Party will cooperate reasonably in such defense, or (e) which is subject to a Freedom of Information Act Request or other public records request to which a Party is, or may be, required to respond by applicable law.

- **2.7.** <u>Indemnification</u>. Winning Supplier shall protect, indemnify, and hold harmless both CCOG and Equalis Group and its Members, administrators, employees and agents against all claims, damages, losses and expenses arising out of or resulting from the actions of Winning Supplier, Winning Supplier employees or subcontractors in the preparation of the solicitation and the later execution of the contract, including any supplemental agreements with Members.
- 2.8. Notice & Opportunity to Defend; Limitations & Thresholds.
 - a. Notice; Opportunity. If any Losses are asserted against an Indemnified Party, such Indemnified Party shall notify the Indemnifying Party as promptly as practicable and give it an opportunity to defend the same. The Indemnified Party shall reasonably cooperate with the Indemnifying Party in connection with such defense. In the event that the Indemnifying Party in connection with such claim fails to defend against the claim within thirty (30) days after Notice of such claim, the Indemnified Party shall be entitled to assume the defense thereof, and the Indemnifying Party shall be liable to repay the Indemnified Party entitled to indemnification for all its expenses reasonably incurred in connection with said defense (including reasonable attorneys' fees and settlement payments) until the Indemnifying Party assumes such defense. The attorneys prosecuting such defense on behalf of a Party must be acceptable to the Indemnified Party, which acceptance shall not be unreasonably withheld.
 - b. Liability. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Master Agreement, indemnity obligations entered into hereunder shall be due only to the extent of the Losses actually suffered by an Indemnified Party (i.e., reduced by any offsetting or related asset or service received and any recovery from any third party). The Indemnifying Party's insurance shall obtain all rights of the Indemnified Party against any third party with respect to any claim for which indemnity was paid.
- 2.9. Winning Supplier Insurance. During the Term of this Master Agreement, and for two (2) years following expiration or termination of this Master Agreement, Winning Supplier, at its own expense, shall maintain and shall require that its agents, subcontractors, and suppliers engaged in Winning Supplier's performance of its duties under this Master Agreement maintain general liability insurance, property insurance, and automobile insurance (at a minimum, in the amount of \$1,000,000 per occurrence/\$5,000,000 annual aggregate) applicable to any claims, liabilities, damages, costs, or expenses arising out of its performance under this Master Agreement, or any Appendix, and with respect to, or arising out of, Winning Supplier's provision of Products & Services to Program Participants. CCOG, Equalis, and their respective officers, directors, employees, and agents will be named as certificate holders on Winning Supplier's related insurance policies. All such insurance policies shall incorporate a provision requiring the giving of written Notice to CCOG and Equalis at least thirty (30) days prior to the cancellation, nonrenewal, and/or material modification of any such policies. Winning Supplier shall submit to Equalis within

ten (10) calendar days after the Effective Date of this Master Agreement, and prior to furnishing Products & Services to any Program Participants, valid certificates evidencing the effectiveness of the foregoing insurance policies. Winning Supplier shall provide such valid certificates on an annual basis until the terms of this section are no longer applicable.

- **2.10.** <u>Termination Rights</u>. The Parties shall have the termination rights set forth below.
 - **a.** <u>Insolvency.</u> If a petition in bankruptcy is filed by any Party, or if any Party is adjudicated as bankrupt, or if any Party makes a general assignment for the benefit of creditors, or if a receiver is appointed on account of the insolvency of any Party, then the other Parties, without prejudice to any other right or remedy, may terminate this Master Agreement upon giving at least five (5) business days prior written Notice of such termination.
 - **b.** <u>Mutual Consent</u>. This Master Agreement, or any Appendix, may be terminated at any time by the mutual written consent of the Parties.
 - c. <u>Breach</u>. In the event that any Party commits a material breach of its obligations under this Master Agreement, except for a payment obligation, the non-breaching Party(ies) may provide written Notice describing the material breach to the breaching Party. The breaching Party will have thirty (30) calendar days to cure such breach or provide acceptable reassurance to the non-breaching Party(ies), or, if the Parties agree that a cure or reassurance is not feasible within thirty calendar (30) days, such period of time for cure or satisfactory reassurance as the Parties may agree in writing. If the breach is not cured within such period or if satisfactory reassurance is not accepted by the non-breaching Party(ies) in such period, then the Party(ies) not in breach may terminate this Master Agreement upon ten (10) business days written Notice at the Addresses for Notices set forth in Appendix A.
- 2.11. Effects of Termination. Upon termination of this Agreement for any reason, all Customer Agreements entered into with Program Participants shall immediately terminate. Winning Supplier shall immediately cease any sales of Products & Services to any Program Participant under and through the terms of this Master Agreement. Following the date of termination, Winning Supplier shall not be precluded from selling its products and services to individuals, businesses, and entities that were Program Participants when this Master Agreement was in effect either directly or through some other contract vehicle. Following the date of termination, CCOG and Equalis shall not be precluded from transitioning individuals, businesses, and entities that were Program Participants when this Master Agreement was in effect to another agreement or Equalis Group supplier partner.
- **2.12.** <u>Audit of Winning Supplier</u>. CCOG and Equalis, whether directly or through an independent auditor or accounting firm, shall have the right to perform audits, including inspection of books, records, and computer data relevant to Winning Supplier's provision of Products & Services to Program Participants pursuant to this Master Agreement, to ensure that pricing, inventory, quality, process, and business controls are maintained; provided, however, that such inspections and audits will be conducted upon reasonable notice to Winning Supplier and so as not to unreasonably interfere with Winning Supplier's business or operations.
- **2.13.** Force Majeure. This Master Agreement will be temporarily suspended during any period to the extent that any Party during that period is unable to carry out its obligations under this Master

Agreement or the Appendices by reason of an Act of God or the public enemy, act of terrorism, epidemic or pandemic, fire, flood, labor disorder not caused by Winning Supplier, civil commotion, closing of the public highways not caused by Winning Supplier, government interference, government regulations, or any other event or occurrence beyond the reasonable control of the affected Party ("Event of Force Majeure"). No Party will have any liability to the other Party(ies) for a delay in performance nor failure to perform to the extent this Master Agreement or any Appendix is so temporarily suspended; provided that nothing contained herein shall apply to payment obligations with respect to obligations which have already been performed under this Master Agreement. If the provision of Products & Services are impeded due to an Event of Force Majeure, then Winning Supplier may apportion the provision of Products & Services among its present and future customers on a fair and reasonable basis after consulting with Equalis and the Program Participants potentially affected and in a manner that would not reasonably be expected to disproportionately affect Program Participants.

- **2.14.** Notices. All notices, claims, certificates, requests, demands, and other communications required or permitted hereunder ("Notice") must be in writing and will be deemed given to the Addresses for Notices (a) when delivered personally to the recipient, (b) upon delivery by reputable overnight courier service (charges prepaid), or (c) upon delivery or refusal of delivery by certified or registered mail, return receipt requested, and addressed to the intended recipient. The Parties agree that the day-to-day business communications, including notification of a change of address, pricing updates, or revisions to any Appendix, may be made via electronic communication.
 - **a.** Addresses for Notices. Written notices for the Winning Supplier will be sent to the mailing address provided the Winning Suppliers proposal.

i. If to **CCOG**: ii. If to **EQUALIS**:

The Cooperative Council of Equalis Group, LLC.
Governments, Inc. Attn: Eric Merkle, SVP

Attn: Board President 5550 Granite Parkway, Suite 6001 Cochran Road, Suite 333 298

Cleveland, Ohio 44139 Plano, Texas 75024

Facsimile: 440.337.0002

- **2.15.** Waiver. Other than the rights and obligations with respect to payment provided by this Master Agreement, waiver by any Party(ies) of or the failure of any Party(ies) hereto to enforce at any time its rights with regard to any breach or failure to comply with any provision of this Master Agreement by the other Party(ies) may not be construed as, or constitute, a continuing waiver of such provision, or a waiver of any other future breach of or failure to comply with the same provision or any other provision of this Master Agreement.
- **2.16.** Governing Law; Invalidity. This Master Agreement shall be construed and enforced in accordance with, and governed by, the laws of the State of Ohio without regard to rules of conflict of laws. If any provision of this Master Agreement is declared unlawful or unenforceable by judicial determination or performance, then the remainder of this Master Agreement shall continue in force as if the invalidated provision did not exist. Any suits filed by any Party pursuant to this Master Agreement shall be brought in a court of competent jurisdiction located in Cuyahoga County, Ohio. In the event any Party initiates a suit and that suit is adjudicated by a court of competent jurisdiction, the prevailing Party shall be entitled to reasonable attorney's

fees and costs from the non-prevailing Party in addition to any other relief to which the court determines the prevailing Party is entitled or awarded.

- **2.17.** No Third-Party Beneficiaries; Survival of Representations. This Master Agreement is made solely for the benefit of the Parties to it, and no other persons will acquire or have any right under or by virtue of this Master Agreement. Except as otherwise provided herein, all representations, warranties, covenants, and agreements of the Parties shall remain in full force and effect regardless of any termination of this Master Agreement, in whole or in part.
- **2.18.** Execution in Counterparts. This Master Agreement may be executed in one or more counterparts, each of which will be deemed an original. For purposes of this Master Agreement, a facsimile, scanned, or electronic signature will be deemed an original signature.

2.19. Nondiscrimination & Intimidation.

- a. Winning Supplier expressly agrees that in the hiring of employees for the performance of work or services under this Master Agreement or any subcontract that takes place in the State of Ohio, Winning Supplier, its subcontractors, or any person acting on a Winning Supplier's or its subcontractor's behalf shall not discriminate in the hiring of employees by reason of race, creed, sex, disability as defined in <u>Section 4112.01</u> of the Ohio Revised Code nor shall it discriminate against any citizen of the State of Ohio in the employment of labor or workers who are qualified and available to perform the Work to which the employment relates.
- b. Winning Supplier expressly agrees that Winning Supplier, any of its subcontractors, or any person on behalf of Winning Supplier or its subcontractors in any manner shall not discriminate against or intimidate any employee hired for the performance of work or services under this Master Agreement on account of race, creed, sex, disability as defined in <u>Section</u> 4112.01 of the Ohio Revised Code, or color.
- **c.** Winning Supplier expressly agrees to include principally similar provisions of this section in each of its written subcontractor agreements for the Products & Services subject to this Master Agreement.





REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS:

AUTO & FLEET PARTS, EQUIPMENT, SUPPLIES, INVENTORY PROGRAMS & RELATED SERVICES

RFP #:

COG-2129

ISSUED BY:

The Cooperative Council of Governments
On Behalf of Equalis Group

6001 Cochran Road, Suite 333 Cleveland, Ohio 44139

DATED:

January 28, 2022

SECTION TWO:

Proposal Submission Documents, Technical Proposal, Cost Proposal and Other Required Forms

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PROPOSAL FORM CHECKLIST	1
PROPOSAL FORM 1: TECHNICAL PROPOSAL	2
PROPOSAL FORM 2: COST PROPOSAL	19
PROPOSAL FORM 3: DIVERSITY VENDOR CERTIFICATION PARTICIPATION	20
PROPOSAL FORM 4: CERTIFICATIONS AND LICENSES	21
PROPOSAL FORM 5: UNRESOLVED FINDINGS FOR RECOVERY	22
PROPOSAL FORM 6: MANDATORY DISCLOSURES	
PROPOSAL FORM 7: DEALER, RESELLER, AND DISTRIBUTOR AUTHORIZATION	24
PROPOSAL FORM 8: MANDATORY SUPPLIER & PROPOSAL CERTIFICATIONS	47
PROPOSAL FORM 9: CLEAN AIR ACT & CLEAN WATER ACT	
PROPOSAL FORM 10: DEBARMENT NOTICE	49
PROPOSAL FORM 11: LOBBYING CERTIFICATIONS	50
PROPOSAL FORM 12: CONTRACTOR CERTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS	51
PROPOSAL FORM 13: BOYCOTT CERTIFICATION	
PROPOSAL FORM 14: FEDERAL FUNDS CERTIFICATION FORMS	53
PROPOSAL FORM 15: ARIZONA CONTRACTOR REQUIREMENTS	59
PROPOSAL FORM 16: OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE FORM (N.J.S. 52:25-24.2)	61
PROPOSAL FORM 17: NON-COLLUSION AFFIDAVIT	62
PROPOSAL FORM 18: AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AFFIDAVIT (P.L. 1975, C.127)	63
PROPOSAL FORM 19: C. 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FROM	64
PROPOSAL FORM 20: STOCKHOLDER DISCLOSURE CERTIFICATION	70
PROPOSAL FORM 21: GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS ACCEPTANCE FORM	72
PROPOSAL FORM 22: EQUALIS GROUP ADMINISTRATION AGREEMENT DECLARATIO	N 73
PROPOSAL FORM 23: MASTER AGREEMENT SIGNATURE FORM	74

PROPOSAL FORM CHECKLIST

The following documents must be submitted with the Proposal

The below documents can be found in Section 2; Proposal Submission and Required Bid Forms and must be submitted with the proposal. Please note Proposal Form 2 is a separate attachment (attachment B).

TECHNICAL PROPOSAL

Proposal Form 1: Technical Proposal

PROPOSAL PRICING: Attachment B is provided separately in a Microsoft Excel file and is required to complete your cost proposal.

 \boxtimes **Proposal Form 2: Cost Proposal**

OTHER REQUIRED PROPOSAL FORMS:

\boxtimes	Proposal Form 3: Diversity Vendor Certification Participation
\boxtimes	Proposal Form 4: Certifications and Licenses

- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 5: Unresolved Findings for Recovery**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 6: Mandatory Disclosures**
- \boxtimes Proposal Form 7: Dealer, Reseller, and Distributor Authorization
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 8: Mandatory Supplier & Proposal Certifications**
- \boxtimes Proposal From 9: Clean Air Act & Clean Water Act
- \boxtimes **Proposal From 10: Debarment Notice**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 11: Lobbying Certification**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 12: Contractor Certification Requirements**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 13: Boycott Certification**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 14 Federal Funds Certification Forms**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 15: Arizona Contractor Requirements**
- **Proposal Form 16: Ownership Disclosure Form**
- **Proposal Form 17: Non-Collusion Affidavit**
- \boxtimes **Proposal Form 18: Affirmative Action Affidavit**
- Proposal Form 19: C. 271 Political Contribution Disclosure Form
- **Proposal Form 20: Stockholder Disclosure Certification**
- \boxtimes Proposal Form 21: General Terms and Conditions Acceptance Form
- \boxtimes Proposal Form 22: Equalis Group Administration Agreement Declaration
- \boxtimes Proposal Form 23: Master Agreement Signature Form

PROPOSAL FORM 1: TECHNICAL PROPOSAL

1. Overview & Qualifications					
1.1. Co	1.1. Company Information				
1.1.1.	Company Name:	PACCAR Parts (Di	vision of PACCAR, Inc.)		
1.1.2.	Corporate Street Address:	750 Houser Way Renton, WA 9805			
1.1.3.	Remittance Address:	750 Houser Way Renton, WA 9805			
1.1.4.	Main Telephone Number:	(425) 254-4400			
1.1.5.	Website:	www.TRPParts.co	om		
1.1.6.	Formation . In what year was the company formed? For how long has your company been operating under its present business name? If your company has changed its business name, include the most recent prior business name and the year of the name change.	operation under	s formed in 1973 and has been in its current business name since AR Parts is a division of PACCAR, unded in 1905.		
1.1.7.	Legal Structure. Check the box next to the option that best describes the company's legal structure. Include requested narrative in the space provided.	 ☑ Corporation – provide the State of incorporation and the company ownership structure. ☐ Partnership – provide the State of registration and the names of all partners. ☐ Sole Proprietorship – provide the State of registration and the name and title of the principal. ☐ Joint Venture – provide the State of registration and the names and titles of all principals. ☐ Other – provide detailed description of corporate structure and ownership. PACCAR, Inc. is incorporated in the state of Delaware. The ownership structure starts with the Shareholders who elect a Board of Directors to lead and look out for their investment interests. 			
1.1.8.	Federal Tax ID# or Social Security #:	91-0351110			
1.1.9.	Primary Point of Contact. Provide	Contact Name:	Luis Diaz de Leon		
	information about the Bidder representative/contact person authorized to answer questions regarding the proposal submitted by your company:	Title:	TRP and Special Markets Sales Support Specialist		
		Phone:	425-254-4724		
		E-Mail Address:	luis.diazdeleon2@paccar.com		
1.1.10.	Authorized Representative . Print or type the name of the Bidder representative	Contact Name:	Brooke Vasquez		

authorized to address contractual issues,
including the authority to execute a contract
on behalf of Bidder, and to whom legal
notices regarding contract termination or
breach, should be sent (if not the same
individual as in 1.1.9., provide the following
information on each such representative
and specify their function).

Title:	Sr. Director of Marketing
Phone:	425-254-4076
E-Mail Address:	brooke.vasquez@paccar.com

1.2. Financial Strength & Legal Considerations

financial Strength. Demonstrate your financial strength and stability with meaningful data. This could include, but is not limited to, such items as financial statements, SEC filings, credit & bond ratings, letters of credit, and detailed refence letters. Note: you may mark this information as a "Trade Secret" per the terms outlined in the RFP.

PACCAR, Inc. is celebrating 117 years of success and delivered very good revenues and profits to its shareholders in 2021, despite the impact of the global pandemic. This is the 83rd consecutive year of earning a net profit — a notable record considering the cyclicality of the capital goods market.

PACCAR, Inc. had a very good year in 2021, generating strong revenues and profits as well as industry leading operating margins. Consolidated Revenues were \$23.52 billion and net income was \$1.85 billion.

Inc.'s elite credit rating of "A" results from consistent profitability, a strong balance sheet, and excellent cash flow.

PACCAR, Inc. has generated excellent shareholder returns and annual net income due to its innovative, premium-quality products, strong growth and profitability of aftermarket parts and services including e-commerce, and continued expansion of its financial services.

PACCAR Parts delivered excellent revenues of \$4.94 billion as dealers and customers increasingly adopted the innovative e-commerce platforms and global fleet service programs that offer online purchasing, national pricing, and centralized billing.

PACCAR Parts provides aftermarket parts for all makes of medium and heavy-duty trucks, school buses, transit, drayage and trailers. This includes vendor branded, PACCAR Genuine and TRP (Private label) branded products. PACCAR Parts dealers operate TRP aftermarket parts retail stores in 254 locations in 40 countries.

PACCAR Parts continues to enhance logistics performance to dealers and customers and opened

1.2.2.	Bankruptcy & Insolvency. Describe any bankruptcy or insolvency for your organization (or its predecessors, if any) or any principal of the firm in the last three (3) years.	new distribution centers in Las Vegas, NV and Ponta Grossa, BR bringing the global distribution network to 18 locations. PACCAR Parts is currently constructing a new parts distribution facility in Louisville, KY. PACCAR, Inc. has not filed for Bankruptcy or faced Insolvency in the last three years.
1.2.3.	Litigation. Describe any litigation in which your company has been involved in the last three (3) years and the status of that litigation.	PACCAR, Inc. is a defendant in various legal proceedings in the areas of products liability, employment, asbestos, and contractual, credit, or finance matters. Management does not anticipate that any of these various proceedings will have a material effect on the company. In 2016, the European Commission (EC) concluded its investigation of all major European truck manufacturers and reached a settlement with DAF Trucks N.V. and PACCAR, Inc. Following the settlement, certain EC related claims and lawsuits have been filed in various European jurisdictions against all major European truck manufacturers including PACCAR, Inc. and DAF. These claims include a number of collective proceedings, including proposed class actions in the United Kingdom. The legal proceedings are continuing to move through the court systems in the various jurisdictions with some larger cases scheduled for trial in 2022. While the company believes it has meritorious defenses to all EC related claims and lawsuits, the final disposition of all such claims and lawsuits will likely take a significant period of time to resolve and the final outcomes are uncertain. The Company cannot, at this time, reasonable estimate a range of loss, if any, that may result.
1.3. Ir	dustry Qualifications	
1.3.1.	Company Identification. How is your organization best identified? Is it a manufacturer, distributor, dealer, reseller, or service provider?	Reseller – PACCAR Parts sells to an independent dealer network of over 860 Kenworth, Peterbilt dealerships and TRP store locations in the United States and Canada and over 2200 globally.
1.3.2.	Manufacturer Authorization. If your company is best described as a distributor/dealer/reseller (or similar entity), please provide your written authorization to act as a distributor, dealer,	Reseller – PACCAR Parts sells proprietary, vendor branded and private label products to Kenworth, Peterbilt, DAF dealers and TRP stores.

	or reseller on behalf of the manufacturer of the product(s) proposed in this RFP.	
1.3.3.	Network Relationship . If your company is best described as a manufacturer or service provider, please describe how your dealer network operates to sell and deliver the Products & Services proposed in this RFP. If applicable, is your network independent or company owned?	Kenworth and Peterbilt dealerships and TRP stores are authorized to sell products and services under this RFP in their assigned areas of responsibility. The Kenworth and Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores are independently owned.
1.3.4.	Industry Experience. How long has your company provided the products and services outlined in your response to this RFP? What percentage of your company's revenue in each of the last three (3) full calendar years was generated from these products and services?	PACCAR Parts was founded in 1973 and has provided aftermarket parts and services to the aftermarket since that date. The percentage of PACCAR, Inc.'s revenue generated by PACCAR Parts in each of the last three full calendar years, is as follows: 2019: 16% 2020: 21% 2021: 21%
1.3.5.	Geographic Reach. Describe your company's service area in the United States and which areas you intend to offer services under a resulting contract if awarded.	PACCAR Parts can supply products and services to Equalis Group Members in the United State through the network of participating Kenworth, Peterbilt dealerships and TRP store locations.
	Certifications and Licenses. Provide a detailed explanation outlining the licenses and certifications that are i) required to be held, and ii) actually held by your organization (including third parties and subcontractors that you use). Has your company maintained these certifications on an ongoing basis? If not, when and why did your company lose any referenced certifications?	Due to PACCAR Parts size, coverage, and vast customer base, it would be difficult to include all certifications and licenses mentioned with this response. However, our Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores can provide documentation to the local Equalis Group member upon request.
	s included in your response in <u>Proposal Form</u> tifications and <u>Licenses</u> .	
1.3.7.	Awards. Describe any relevant awards received by your company for its products, services, innovation, and/or operations. Include information about the issuing organization and the year(s) the award was issued to your company.	The Women in Trucking Association recognized Kenworth, Peterbilt and PACCAR Parts as 2021 Top Companies for Women to Work for in Transportation. This is the is the second year in a row Kenworth, Peterbilt and PACCAR Parts have received this recognition.
		Kenworth's Chillicothe, OH and Renton, WA assembly plants recently received prestigious 2021

Manufacturing Leadership Awards in Engineering & Production Technology. The awards were presented by the Manufacturing Leadership Council of the National Association of Manufacturers (NAM).

The PACCAR, Inc. Ste-Thérèse, QC plant achieved a 2020 Manufacturing Leadership Award from NAM in recognition of its engineering and production technology advancements.

Peterbilt earned an Outstanding Leadership Investment award from the Denton, TX Economic Development Partnership. Peterbilt also achieved two prestigious Manufacturing Leadership Awards from the National Association of Manufacturers in recognition of the plant's leadership in manufacturing and Peterbilt's efforts in diversity.

1.4. Industry Qualifications

Public Sector Cooperative Contracts. What Public Sector Cooperative Contracts (e.g., state term contracts, public sector cooperatives, etc.) does your company have in place to provide products & services defined in this RFP? For each contract, when was the contract established, what is the expiration date, and how much annual revenue does your company generate through the contract(s) in each of the last three (3) calendar years?

PACCAR Parts does not have any public sector contracts in place currently. Total revenue for retail transactions is maintained at the dealer level.

1.4.2. Education Success. What is the i) total dollar amount, and ii) percentage of your company's total annual revenue generated by sales to educational institutions (i.e., K-12 schools & school districts and high education)?

PACCAR Parts does not have any public sector contracts in place currently. Total revenue for retail transactions is maintained at the dealer level.

1.4.3. Government Success. What is the i) total dollar amount, and ii) percentage of your company's total annual revenue generated by sales to local governments (i.e., municipalities, counties, special districts, and state agencies)?

PACCAR Parts does not have any Government contracts in place currently. Total revenue for retail transactions is maintained at the dealer level.

1.4.4. Public Sector Strategic Growth Plan.

Describe your company's three to five-year public sector sales objectives and the key elements of your strategic plan to achieve

PACCAR Parts has a goal to grow the Public Sector market by 15% year over year for the next 5 years. The strategic plan includes training, growing sales staff, and expanding product offerings.

those objectives. What is the total annual dollar value of your company's total revenue generated by local governments and educational institutions in each of the last three (3) calendar years?

What percentage of your company's total annual revenue is generated by sales to local governments and educational institutions?

NOTE: For clarity, the figures requested are to include revenue generated through cooperative contracts and all other forms of revenue to local governments and educational institutions to represent the aggregate revenue volume.

1.4.5. Customer References. Provide references of at least five (5) local government or educational institution customers for which your company has provided products and services similar in nature and scope to those defined in this RFP in the last three (3) years. Each reference should include:

- a. Customer contact person and their title, telephone number, and email address;
- **b.** A brief description of the products and services provided by your company;
- **c.** Customer relationship starting and ending dates; and,
- d. Notes or other pertinent information relating to the customer and/or the products and services your company provided.

PACCAR Parts is not the primary holder of any Public Sector contracts. Local contracts are held at the Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer and TRP store locations. However, we do track their bid activity/awards and these locations have realized the sales numbers below:

2019: \$29.8M 2020: \$36.8M 2021: \$33.2M

The percentage of PACCAR Parts total annual revenue generated by sales to the Public Sector in 2021 is less than 1%.

- 1 Frisco ISD Doug Becker Director of Transportation 469-633-6150 Heavy and medium duty truck parts and services.
- 2 City of Prattville, Lee Carter Division Superintendent of Vehicle Maintenance 334-595-0888 Light, medium, and heavy duty truck parts and service.
- 3 South King Fire & Rescue Ken Brumet Fleet Supervisor 206-856-1051 Heavy and medium duty truck parts and services.
- 4 Tuscaloosa City Schools Bobbie Gaillard Shop Assistant – 205-247-2400 – School and activity bus parts and service
- 5 City of Dallas Cesar Ayala Supervisor III 214-671-1310 Heavy and medium duty truck parts and services.

2. Products & Services

2.1. PRODUCTS & SERVICES

2.1.1. Product & Services Description(s). Provide a detailed description of the products and services you are offering as a part of your proposal.

IMPORTANT. This description along with the products and services included in the

PACCAR Parts provides aftermarket parts for all makes of medium and heavy-duty trucks, school buses, transit, drayage, and trailers. This includes vendor branded, PACCAR Genuine and TRP (Private label) branded products. Most Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores have service facilities.

Attachment B – Cost Proposal will be utilized to define the overall products and services available under a resulting contract.		There are currently 89% of Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores that provide service to their end customer.
2.1.2.		N/A
2.1.3.	Differentiators. Describe what differentiates your company's products and services from your competitors.	PACCAR Parts is differentiated from the competition by a distribution network of 9 locations throughout North America. These locations have a combined square footage of 1.5 million feet. PACCAR Parts is the industry leader in inventory availability, product breadth, marketing support and training.
2.1.4.	Manufacturing. If best identified as a manufacturer, describe your manufacturing process and any advantages it offers over your competitors. Your response may include, but is not limited to, facility locations, explanation of the materials used during various manufacturing processes, a description of the inspection & quality control processes, and identification of manufacturing certifications (e.g., ISO).	N/A
2.1.5.	Warranty. Provide a copy of the manufacturer's warranty. If required, please attach the warranty as an attachment, as instructed in this document. Describe notable features and/or characteristics of the warranty that a public sector customer would find interesting or appealing. Pricing related to the any extended warranty options must be included in Attachment B – Cost Proposal.	PACCAR Parts incorporates two warranty strategies. 1.) All PACCAR Genuine and vendor branded parts are covered by the manufacturer's warranty policy with a typical length of coverage between one and five years. 2.) Most of PACCAR, Inc's. TRP branded parts are covered by a standard one-year nationwide warranty. Additionally, there are 22 TRP programs with extended warranties that range between two and ten years. The warranty policy includes labor when parts are installed at a Kenworth, Peterbilt dealership or TRP store. PACCAR Parts warranty documentation is attached for Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores.

2.2. A	2.2. Additional Services			
2.2.1.	Turnkey Capabilities. Describe the capabilities available through your company and, if applicable, your authorized network of dealers, distributors, and resellers that support your ability to provide turnkey solutions to Equalis Group Members. Your response may include, but is not limited to, site assessment, equipment consultations & recommendation, installation, inspection, and maintenance.	Turnkey capabilities will be on a case-by-case basis with the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store. Depending on the nature of the install, it could be completed by an authorized installer.		
2.2.2.	Installation or Set-up . Is installation or set- up available to Members as a part of your proposal?	The local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store will define the availability of service technicians based on the local assigned area of responsibility.		
2.2.3.	<i>Installers.</i> If you responded Yes to the previous question, is the installation service performed by a company owned installation team or one of your dealers or resellers?	The installation service would be performed by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt Dealer or TRP Store.		
2.2.4.	Qualifications. Describe the qualification of your installation and set-up crews. Your response may include, but is not limited to, training and certification requirements.	Certifications for installation and set-up crews are maintained by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealerships and TRP stores.		
2.2.5.	Training . If yes, provide a description of the training services offered. Note : Training services are not limited to those provided to the members but can also extend to the training you provide you dealers, distributors, and resellers.	PACCAR Parts provides regular product training on regional and national basis through a dedicated training staff. The training program is comprised of elements including in-person and virtual delivery methods, webcasts, industry trade shows and online videos.		
		If awarded, PACCAR Parts will provide program specific training to all authorized dealers and TRP stores and sales staff. Customer training is typically provided at no cost.		
		Please see attached example of training available to dealers and TRP stores.		
2.2.6.	Maintenance Services. If yes, provide a description of the maintenance services included in your proposal.	The Maintenance Service would be performed by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store.		
2.3. V	2.3. Value Add			
2.3.1.	Additional Offering. Please include any additional products and services not included in the scope of the solicitation that	PACCAR Parts drives uptime for customers with technology solutions that include the PACCAR Parts 365 Customer Service Center and Fleet Services		

you think will enhance and add value to this contract's participating agencies.

program, which supports over 1,900 commercial fleets operating more than 1.1 million vehicles.

PACCAR Parts recently launched the next generation of its industry leading e-commerce program, which provides customers 24/7 online access to more than 1.5 million aftermarket parts and generates 4.1 million order lines per year.

PACCAR Parts has over 50,000 unique customers utilizing its ecommerce platform.

3. **Business Operations**

3.1.1. Logistics

3.1.2. Distribution Capabilities. Describe how supplier proposes to distribute the products/services in Bidder's defined geographic reach.

PACCAR Parts provides daily shipments to Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores from a network of 9 Parts Distribution Centers in North America. The majority of the Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP store locations receive same day service and there is a current initiative to steadily increase same day service to all dealerships and TRP stores.

Delivery to the end user will be established by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP stores.

3.1.3. Distribution Centers. Provide the number, size and location of Supplier's distribution facilities, warehouses, and retail network as applicable.

PACCAR Parts has a network of 9 Parts Distribution Centers in North America.

- Renton, WA 160,000 sq. ft.
- Las Vegas, NV 250,000 sq. ft.
- Oklahoma City, OK 250,000 sq. ft.
- Rockford, IL 265,000 sq. ft.
- Toronto, ON 160,000 sq. ft.
- Lancaster, PA 132,500 sq. ft.
- Atlanta, GA 185,000 sq. ft.
- Montreal, QC 35,000 sq. ft.
- San Luis Potosi, MX 120,000 sq. ft.

Those 9 distribution centers support over 860 Kenworth, Peterbilt Dealers and TRP stores in North America.

PACCAR Parts will begin distribution operations at its new 250,000 square foot facility in Louisville, Kentucky in the second half of 2022 bringing the North America count to 10.

3.1.4.	Supply Chain. Identify all other companies that will be involved in processing, handling, or shipping the products or services to the Equalis Group Member.	PACCAR Parts coordinates shipments to Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores. Those dealers and stores take care of the last mile delivery to Equalis Group Members.
3.1.5.	Fill Rates. Provide fill rates and average delivery timeframes met by specific distribution centers.	PACCAR Parts actively monitors the inventory in the distribution centers and maintains industry leading high fill rates and turnover.
3.1.6.	On Time Delivery Rate. Provide your average on-time delivery rate.	PACCAR Parts maintains an industry leading On Time Delivery performance to our Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP store network of greater than 98%.
3.1.7.	Expedited Orders. Describe your approach to handling emergency orders and/or service. Your description may include, but is not limited to, response time, breadth of service coverage, and service level.	PACCAR Parts has various order types that can help to expedite product from either the distribution centers or direct from our suppliers. Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores can expedite orders and will work with the Equalis Group Members to provide the quickest delivery options available.
3.2. C	ustomer Service	
3.2.1.	Customer Service Department. Describe your company's customer service department & operations. Your description may include, but is not limited to, hours of operation, number and location of service centers, parts outlets, number of customer service representatives. Clarify if the service centers are owned by your company of if they are a network of subcontractors.	PACCAR Parts Customer Call Center provides 24/7/365 parts and service support for Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores.
3.2.2.	Complaint Resolution. Describe your customer complaint resolution process. Describe how unresolved complaints are handled.	PACCAR Parts Customer Service group is responsible for handling complaints and resolution. If they are unable to resolve the situation, they will escalate to the PACCAR Parts leadership team as needed.
	ustomer Set Up; Order & Invoice Processing; ayment	
3.3.1.	Authorized Distributors, Agents, Dealers, or Resellers. Describe the different channels in which this contract will be made available	This contract will be made available to Equalis Group Members through the network of participating Kenworth, Peterbilt dealerships and
	to Equalis Group Members. Your response should include, but is not limited to,	TRP stores in the United States and Canada.

agents Form	single point of sale or if the contract will be made available through a network of distributors, agents, dealers, or resellers. Bidders intending to authorize distributors, dealers, or resellers must complete Proposal 6 - Dealer, Distributor and Reseller rization Form.	
3.3.2.	Customer Set Up. Once an Equalis Group Member decides to accept your company's proposal for products and services as described in this RFP, what is the process for the Member to become a customer?	The Equalis Group Member will call or visit their local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealership or TRP store to be set up in their business system. At that time, the local dealer or store will set up the Equalis Group Member in Online Parts Counter as well. Online Parts Counter is PACCAR Parts ecommerce platform.
3.3.3.	Order Process. Describe your company's proposal development and order submission process.	The Equalis Group Member will place their order via Online Parts Counter. Orders will then be processed by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealership or TRP store. This process allows for us to provide the required monthly sales reports per the contract.
3.3.4.	Invoice Process. Describe your company's invoicing process.	Once the Equalis Group Member is set up in Online Parts Counter, they will have the ability to order parts from their own locations. This e-commerce platform will also provide the ability for Equalis Group Members to access their invoices at any time.
3.3.5.	Payment. What are your standard payment terms? What methods of payment do your company accept?	Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores accept most major credit cards, purchasing cards and other various payment options.
3.3.6.	Financing. Does your company offer any financing options or programs? If yes, describe the financing options available to Members.	N/A
3.4. Sustainability, Reclamation, and Recycling Initiatives		
3.4.1.	Sustainable Company Initiatives. Describe the ways in which your company is addressing the issue of sustainability.	All 9 Parts Distribution Centers in United States and Canada have the following certifications. ISO 9001 (Quality), ISO 14001 (Environmental), ISO 45001 (Occupational Health & Safety).

The Kenworth Chillicothe, OH plant earned two Manufacturing Leadership Awards from the National Association of Manufacturers (NAM) and the Encouraging Environmental Excellence 'E3' Gold Award from the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency in 2020. All current ISO documents are attached in the document section. 4. PRICING 4.1. Cost Proposal **4.1.1.** *Pricing Model.* Provide a description of your PACCAR Parts will provide a catalog discount to pricing model or methodology identifying Equalis Group members participating under this how the model works for the products and RFP of published list -20%. services included in your proposal. An example of Meritor products is included in the Supplemental Documents. **4.1.2.** Auditable. Describe how the proposed Reporting required for audit purposes will be pricing model is able to be audited by public requested through the primary point of contact for sector agencies or CCOG to assure this RFP. compliance with pricing in the Master Agreement. **4.1.3.** *Price Change Process.* Provide a description PACCAR Parts is pleased to offer Equalis Group of your process for price changes. Members, for the purpose of this RFP, a pricing level of not to exceed list -20%. As prices go up and down, the discount will not change. **4.1.4.** Cost Proposal Value. Which of the following The prices offered in your Cost Proposal are: statements best describes the pricing offered included in Bidder's cost proposal. purchasing organizations, cooperative purchasing organizations, or state purchasing departments. ☐ equal to what you offer other group purchasing organizations, cooperative purchasing organizations, or state purchasing departments. ☐ higher than what you offer other group purchasing organizations, cooperative purchasing organizations, or state purchasing departments. ☐ not applicable. Please explain below.

Click or tap here to enter text.

4.1.5. Additional Savings. Describe any quantity or volume discounts or rebate programs included in your Cost Proposal.

PACCAR Parts has a dedicated volume sales team that can provide discounts on trailer load and bulk orders. They will work with your local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealership or TRP store to assist where appropriate.

4.1.6. Cost of Shipping. Is the cost of shipping included in the pricing submitted with your response? If no, describe how cost associated with freight, shipping, and delivery are calculated.

Delivery is provided/arranged by the local Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store. Expedited delivery may involve additional freight charges.

4.1.7. Pricing Open Market or Sourced Goods. Propose a method for the pricing of Open Market Items. For example, you may supply such items "at cost" or "at cost plus a percentage" or you supply a quote for each such request.

N/A

NOTE: For a definition of Open Market Items, please refer to Part One, Section 5 - Pricing.

4.1.8. *Total Cost of Acquisition.* Identify any total cost of acquisition costs that are NOT included in the pricing submitted with your response. This cost includes all additional charges that are not directly identified as freight or shipping charges. For example, list costs for items like installation, set up, mandatory training, or initial inspection. Identify any parties that impose such costs

and their relationship to the Bidder.

N/A

5. GO-TO-MARKET STRATEGY

5.1. Bidder Organizational Structure & **Staffing of Relationship**

- **5.1.1.** *Key Contacts.* Provide contact information and resumes for the person(s) who will be responsible for the following areas;
 - 1. Executive Contact
 - 2. Contract Manager
 - 3. Sales Leader
 - 4. Reporting Contact
 - 5. Marketing Contact.

Indicate who the primary contact will be if it is not the Sales Leader

1.Executive Contract Contact: Brooke Vasquez Sr. Director of Marketing 425-254-4076 Brooke.Vasquez@paccar.com

Brooke Vasquez has been with PACCAR, Inc. for 16 years. She has held positions of increasing responsibility at PACCAR Parts in PDC operations, Materials, and MDI. Brooke's current role is Sr. Director of Marketing. In this role she directs all Services, Aftermarket Engineering, Pricing, and Sales Development to achieve division sales and profit objectives.

2.Contract Manager: Clint Ditmore Director of TRP & Special Markets 425-254-4115

Clint.Ditmore@paccar.com

Clint Ditmore has been with PACCAR, Inc. for 19 years. He has held positions of increasing responsibility at PACCAR, Inc. in Materials and Product Marketing. Clint's current role is Director of TRP & Special Markets. In this role he is responsible for execution of all TRP functions including TRP Sales, new TRP store expansion, and support and program development for the United States and Canada. He is also responsible for leading the development and execution of the Special Markets program including developing strategic initiatives, increasing sales and dealer engagement.

3.Sales Leader: Lee Yarbrough Special Markets Sales Manager 206-898-5543 Lee.Yarbrough@paccar.com

Lee Yarbrough has been with PACCAR, Inc. for 28 years. He has held positions of increasing responsibility at PACCAR, Inc. in Dealer Training, Marketing and Sales. His current role is Special Markets Sales Manager - Bus & Public Sector. In this role he is responsible for Special Markets sales programs in the Bus, Trailer, Inland / Sea Ports and Public Sector markets. As well as conducting sales training and customer sales activities with Kenworth and Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores in North America.

4.Reporting Contact: Primary Contact Luis Diaz de Leon TRP & Special Markets Sales Specialist 425-254-4724 Luis.Diazdeleon2@paccar.com

Luis Diaz de Leon has been with PACCAR, Inc. for 18 years. He has held positions of increasing responsibility at PACCAR Parts in Customer Service,

Sales Support and Product Marketing. His current role is TRP & Special Markets Sales Support Specialist. In this role he develops new programs for the TRP product line with a Special Markets focus. In addition, he assists the outside sales Special Markets team with any reporting or tracking requirements as well as managing the internal bid processes.

5.Marketing Contact: Lee Yarbrough Special Markets Sales Manager 206-898-5543 Lee.Yarbough@paccar.com

5.1.2. Sales Organization. Provide a description of your sales organization, including key staff members, the size of the organization, inhouse vs. third-party sales resources, geographic territories, vertical market segmentation, etc.

PACCAR Parts has a sales team responsible for Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores. This sales force consists of over 50 district sales personnel that will support this contract.

See attached document for specific regions and contacts.

5.2. Contract Implementation Strategy & Expectations

5.2.1. Contract Expectation. What are your company's expectations in the event of a contract award?

PACCAR Parts will work with the network of over 860 Kenworth, Peterbilt dealerships and TRP store locations in the United States to provide parts and service to Equalis Group Members in their local areas of responsibility.

If awarded, PACCAR Parts would aggressively promote the Equalis Group contract both internally & externally at customer events, tradeshows, dealership and TRP store training, marketing campaigns, and PACCAR Parts social media Channels.

(See attached document with all social media links)

PACCAR Parts expectation is that Equalis Group Members will begin to utilize the PACCAR Parts contract to secure aftermarket vehicle parts and services as defined in this RFP.

5.2.2. Five (5) Year Sales Vision & Strategy.

Describe your company's vision and strategy to leverage a resulting contract with Equalis over the next five (5) years. Your response may include but is not limited

PACCAR Parts plans to develop and execute a strategy to grow business with Equalis Group Members as part of this RFP if awarded this contract. We will deploy through training and marketing processes including digital, print, and

to; the geographic or public sector vertical social media well as promote as markets being targeted; your strategy for www.trpparts.com and Online Parts Counter eacquiring new business and retaining commerce platform. existing business; how the contract will be deployed with your sales team; and the time Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores also produce regular product and service marketing frames in which this will be completed. materials which will include Equalis Group Members in their assigned area of responsibility. Sales team incentives are defined by the local **5.2.3.** *Sales Team Incentives.* Will your sales team be equally incentivized to leverage the Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store. We expect Equalis Group Master Agreement when that retail sales to Equalis Group members will be compared to their typical compensation included in their incentive programs. structure? 5.2.4. Sales Objectives. What are your top line Year 1 – Establish relationships with Equalis Group sales objectives in each of the five (5) years members and establish baseline. if awarded this contract? Year 2-5 – Expect growth of 15-30%. 6. Admin Fee & Reporting 6.1. Bidder Organizational Structure & Staffing of Relationship **6.1.1.** Administrative Fee. Equalis Group only ☐ **Agree** to proposed Administrative Fee generates revenue when the Winning Negotiate Administrative Fee. Provide Supplier generates revenue based on additional information below if you opt to contract utilization by current and future negotiate. Members. The proposed Administrative Fee for this contract is **two percent (2%)** based on the terms disclosed in the Attachment A - Model Administration Agreement. The 2% Administrative Fee would apply only to parts that are sold to Equalis Group Members that the Kenworth, Peterbilt dealer or TRP store purchase from PACCAR Parts. 6.1.2. Sales & Administrative Fee Reporting. PACCAR Parts will meet the monthly report Equalis Group requires monthly reports requirements needed as per outlined in detailing sales invoiced the prior month and Attachment A, Appendix C. associated Administrative Fees earned by the 15th of each month. Confirm that your company will meet this reporting requirement. If not, explain why and propose an alternative time schedule for providing these reports to Equalis Group. **6.1.3.** *Self-Audit.* Describe any self-audit process PACCAR Parts will perform an audit of five invoices or program that you plan to employ to verify a month to confirm compliance with list -20% compliance with your proposed contract pricing. with Equalis Group. This process includes ensuring that Members obtain the correct

pricing, reports reflect all sales made under the Contract, and Winning Supplier remit the proper admin fee to Equalis.

PROPOSAL FORM 2: COST PROPOSAL

A template for the Cost Proposal has been included as <u>Attachment B</u> and must be uploaded as a separate attachment to a Bidder's proposal submission. Bidders are permitted to revise any part of the spreadsheet to the Cost Proposal to accurately reflect the column titles, details, discounts, pricing categories of products, services, and solutions being offered to Equalis Group Members.

Bidder's Cost Proposal must include the information requested in **Section 5 - Pricing**.

NOTE: Cost Proposals will remain sealed and will only be opened and reviewed for those Bidders that meet the minimum Technical Proposal score threshold as described in **Section 6.2 - Evaluation and Scoring of Proposals**.

(The rest of this page is intentionally left blank)

PROPOSAL FORM 3: DIVERSITY VENDOR CERTIFICATION PARTICIPATION

<u>Diversity Vendor Certification Participation</u> - It is the policy of some Members participating in Equalis Group to involve minority and women business enterprises (M/WBE), small and/or disadvantaged business enterprises, disable veterans business enterprises, historically utilized businesses (HUB) and other diversity recognized businesses in the purchase of goods and services. Respondents shall indicate below whether or not they hold certification in any of the classified areas and include proof of such certification with their response.

a.	Minority Women Business Enterprise Respondent certifies that this firm is an MWBE: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No
b.	Small Business Enterprise (SBE) or Disadvantaged Business Enterprise ("DBE") Respondent certifies that this firm is a SBE or DBE: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No
c.	Disabled Veterans Business Enterprise (DVBE) Respondent certifies that this firm is an DVBE: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No
d.	Historically Underutilized Businesses (HUB) Respondent certifies that this firm is an HUB: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No
e.	Historically Underutilized Business Zone Enterprise (HUBZone) Respondent certifies that this firm is an HUBZone: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No
f.	Other Respondent certifies that this firm is a recognized diversity certificate holder: List certifying agency: Click or tap here to enter text.	Yes	⊠No

PROPOSAL FORM 4: CERTIFICATIONS AND LICENSES

Provide a copy of all current licenses, registrations and certifications issued by federal, state, and local agencies, and any other licenses, registrations, or certifications from any other governmental entity with jurisdiction, allowing Bidder to provide the products and services included in their proposal which can include, but not limited to licenses, registrations, or certifications. M/WBE, HUB, DVBE, small and disadvantaged business certifications and other diverse business certifications, as well as manufacturer certifications for sales and service must be included if applicable

Please also list and include copies of any certificates you hold that would show value for your response not already included above.

As per PACCAR Parts response to Proposal Form 3, certifications, or licenses for M/WBE, HUB, DVBE, small and disadvantaged business are not available.

Due to PACCAR Parts size, coverage, and vast customer base, it would be difficult to include all certifications and licenses mentioned with this response. Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers and TRP stores can provide documentation to the local Equalis Group member upon request.

(The rest of this page is intentionally left blank)

PROPOSAL FORM 5: UNRESOLVED FINDINGS FOR RECOVERY

O.R.C. Chapter 9.24 prohibits CCOG from awarding a contract to any entity against whom the Auditor of State has issued a finding for recovery, if such finding for recovery is "unresolved" at the time of award. By submitting a proposal, a Bidder warrants that it is not now, and will not become, subject to an "unresolved" finding for recovery under O.R.C. Chapter 9.24 prior to the award of any contract arising out of this RFP, without notifying CCOG of such finding. The Proposal Review Team will not evaluate a proposal from any Bidder whose name, or the name of any of the subcontractors proposed by the Bidder, appears on the website of the Auditor of the State of Ohio as having an "unresolved" finding for recovery.

Is your	company the subject of any unresolved findings for recoveries?
	Yes
\boxtimes	No

PROPOSAL FORM 6: MANDATORY DISCLOSURES

1. Mandatory Contract Performance Disclosure.

Disclose whether your company's performance and/or the performance of any of the proposed subcontractor(s) under contracts for the provision of products and services that are the same or similar to those to be provided for the Program which is the subject of this RFP has resulted in any formal claims for breach of those contracts. For purposes of this disclosure, "formal claims" means any claims for breach that have been filed as a lawsuit in any court, submitted for arbitration (whether voluntary or involuntary, binding or not), or assigned to mediation. For any such claims disclosed, fully explain the details of those claims, including the allegations regarding all alleged breaches, any written or legal action resulting from those allegations, and the results of any litigation, arbitration, or mediation regarding those claims, including terms of any settlement. While disclosure of any formal claims will not automatically disqualify a Bidder from consideration, at the sole discretion of Equalis Group, such claims and a review of the background details may result in a rejection of a Bidder's proposal. Equalis Group will make this decision based on the Proposal Review Team's determination of the seriousness of the claims, the potential impact that the behavior that led to the claims could have on the Bidder's performance of the work, and the best interests of Members.

Provide statement here. PACCAR Parts has not had any situations of formal claims or breach of contracts regarding RFP's.

2. Mandatory Disclosure of Governmental Investigations.

Indicate whether your company and/or any of the proposed subcontractor(s) has been the subject of any adverse regulatory or adverse administrative governmental action (federal, state, or local) with respect to your company's performance of services similar to those described in this RFP. If any such instances are disclosed, Bidders must fully explain, in detail, the nature of the governmental action, the allegations that led to the governmental action, and the results of the governmental action including any legal action that was taken against the Bidder by the governmental agency. While disclosure of any governmental action will not automatically disqualify a Bidder from consideration, such governmental action and a review of the background details may result in a rejection of the Bidder's proposal at Group's sole discretion. Equalis Group will make this decision based on the Proposal Review Team's determination of the seriousness of the claims, the potential impact that the behavior that led to the claims could have on the Bidder's performance of the work, and the best interests of Members.

Provide statement here. PACCAR Parts has not been the subject of any adverse regulatory or adverse administrative governmental action with respect to performance of services like those described in this RFP.

PROPOSAL FORM 7: DEALER, RESELLER, AND DISTRIBUTOR AUTHORIZATION

CCOG allows Suppliers to authorize dealers, distributors, and resellers to sell the products and services made available through, and consistent with the Terms and Conditions set forth in, the Master Agreement. If Supplier intends to authorize their dealers, distributors, or resellers access to the Master Agreement in the event of a contract award Supplier must provide a list, either in the form of a document or a weblink, to identify those organizations who are being authorized access to the Master Agreement.

Will the	Supplier authorize dealers, distributors, resellers access to Master Agreement?
\boxtimes	Yes
	No

If yes, how will Supplier disclose which organization(s) will have access to the Master Agreement? This list can be updated from time to time upon CCOG's approval.

Bidder Response: See list of all Kenworth, Peterbilt and TRP Stores below who will have access to the Master Agreement if requested.

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Tri-State Kenworth - Enfield	1 DEPOT HILL RD	ENFIELD, CT 06082	US	860-627-8030
Tri-State Kenworth - Milford	312 WOODMONT RD	MILFORD, CT 06460	US	203-876-5010
Kenworth Mid Atlantic - Baltimore	8540 PULASKI HIGHWAY	BALTIMORE, MD 21237	US	410-285-4000
Kenworth Mid Atlantic - Westminster	821 BALTIMORE BLVD	WESTMINSTER, MD 21157	US	TBD
Kenworth Mid Atlantic - Bel Air	1704 CONOWINGO ROAD	BEL AIR, MD 21014	US	410-383-4200
MHC Kenworth - Little Rock	8001 EAST PORT DR	LITTLE ROCK, AR 72206	US	501-490-1500
MHC Kenworth - Van Buren	1906 N. 6TH ST	VAN BUREN, AR 72956	US	479-471-8900
Bayview Kenworth - St. John	315 MCALLISTER DR	SAINT-JOHN, NB E2J 2S8	CA	506-648-0953
Bayview Kenworth - Fredericton	10 GILLIS RD	FREDERICTON, NB E3C 2P3	CA	506-451-2100
Bayview Kenworth - Moncton	235 COMMERCE DRIVE	MONCTON, NB E1H 2G1	CA	506-862-0953
Bayview Kenworth - Woodstock	32 SAWYER ROAD	JACKSONVILLE, NB E7M 5C3	CA	506-325-1420
Bayview Kenworth - New Glasgow	35 MACGREGOR AVE	NEW GLASGOW, NS B2H 5E7	CA	902-752-5502
Bayview Kenworth - Bathurst	2015 INDUSTRIAL DR	BATHURST, NB E2A 4W7	CA	506-548-9980
Worldwide Equipment - Abingdon	18285 LEE HIGHWAY	ABINGDON, VA 24210	US	276-628-8103
Worldwide Equipment - Norton	442 KENTUCKY AVE	NORTON, VA 24273	US	276-679-1553
Kenworth Sales Company - Boise	4100 S TRANSPORT ST	BOISE, ID 83705	US	208-345-6410
Kenworth Sales Company - Jerome	322 E. FRONTAGE RD NORTH	JEROME, ID 83338	US	208-324-8886
Kenworth Sales Company - Heyburn	322 S. 600 W.	HEYBURN, ID 83336	US	TBD
Kenworth Sales Company - Caldwell	323A LA FOND ST	CALDWELL, ID 83605	US	208-454-2073
Kenworth Sales Company - Ontario	920 S.E. 9TH AVE	ONTARIO, OR 97914	US	541-881-1747
NorCal Kenworth - San Leandro	1755 ADAMS AVE	SAN LEANDRO, CA 94577	US	510-836-6100
NorCal Kenworth - Morgan Hill	16715 CONDIT RD	MORGAN HILL, CA 95037	US	408-842-5383
NorCal Kenworth - Sacramento	707 DISPLAY WAY	SACRAMENTO, CA 95838	US	916-371-3372
NorCal Kenworth - Anderson	20769 INDUSTRY RD	ANDERSON, CA 96007	US	530-222-1212
Black Hills Kenworth	2910 E. MALL DR	RAPID CITY, SD 57701	US	605-343-2812
Kenworth Nunavut	PO BOX 846	IQALUIT, NU X0A 0H0	CA	819-732-6471
Centre du Camion Amos	145 ROUTE 111 EST.	AMOS, QC J9T 3A2	CA	819-732-6471
Kenworth La Sarre	745 ROUTE 111 EST,	LA SARRE, QC J9Z 2X2	CA	819-333-2251
Kenworth Val D'Or Inc.	1771 RUE DE L'HYDRO	VAL D'OR, QC J9P 0A9	CA	819-874-6471
CIT Trucks - Normal	200 W. NORTHTOWN RD	NORMAL, IL 61761	US	309-452-8392
CIT Trucks - Peru	2650 MAY RD	PERU, IL 61354	US	815-224-4410
CIT Trucks - Springfield	3440 GATLIN DR	SPRINGFIELD, IL 62707	US	217-544-5300
CIT Trucks - Champaign	148 LEVERETTE RD	CHAMPAIGN, IL 61822	US	217-328-2025
CIT Trucks - Morton	1945 N. MORTON AVE SUITE A	MORTON, IL 61550	US	309-263-9888
CIT Kenworth - Troy	2120 LIEBLER RD	TROY, IL 62294	US	618-931-4300
CIT Trucks - Rockford	4301 N. BELL SCHOOL RD	LOVES PARK, IL 61111	US	815-639-2000
CIT Kenworth - Mokena	8300 SPRINGLAKE DR	MOKENA, IL 60448	US	815-464-9700

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
CIT Kenworth - Joliet	4040 MOUND RD	JOLIET, IL 60436	US	815-744-8358
CIT Kenworth - Bensenville	877 SUPREME DRIVE	BENSENVILLE, IL 60106	US	630-238-1450
CIT Kenworth - Fenton	185 SOCCER PARK RD	FENTON, MO 63026	US	636-343-6900
Performance Truck - Cleveland	1287 US 59 N	CLEVELAND, TX 77327	US	281-593-8888
Performance Truck - Beaumont	3755 HOLLYWOOD ST	BEAUMONT, TX 77701	US	409-842-5830
Performance Truck - Bryan	5013 E STATE HIGHWAY 21	BRYAN, TX 77808	US	979-778-7766
Performance Truck - Lufkin	2502 N MEDFORD DR	LUFKIN, TX 75901	US	936-634-3000
Performance Kenworth - Buda	100 PIT STOP TRACE	BUDA, TX 78610	US	512-312-5700
Performance Kenworth - Brookshire	34211 KATY FREEWAY	BROOKSHIRE, TX 77423	US	281-239-7383
Performance Kenworth - Baytown	1701 I-10 E	BAYTOWN, TX 77521	US	713-353-7747
Performance Truck - Victoria	7301 US HIGHWAY 59 NORTH	VICTORIA, TX 77905	US	361-827-7335
All Roads Kenworth - Landover Ironwood	3839 IRONWOOD PLACE	LANDOVER, MD 20785	US	TBD
All Roads KW - Landover Ardwick	8319 ARDWICK ARDMORE ROAD	LANDOVER, MD 20785	US	TBD
MHC Kenworth - Denver	7007 SANDOWN RD	DENVER, CO 80216	US	720-941-0833
MHC Kenworth - Greeley	112 13TH ST	GREELEY, CO 80631	US	970-353-9700
MHC Kenworth - Grand Junction	752-23 1/2 RD	GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81505	US	970-242-2338
MHC Kenworth - Colorado Springs	2215 RAND AVE	COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80905	US	719-540-9500
MHC Kenworth - Pueblo	4425 N. ELIZABETH ST	PUEBLO, CO 81008	US	719-542-4555
MHC Kenworth - Parker	10270 DRANSFELDT ROAD	PARKER, CO 80134	US	720-941-0815
MHC Kenworth - Cheyenne	12104 DEIKE COURT	CHEYENNE, WY 82009	US	307-778-9100
MHC Kenworth - Road Ready Center	2551 SECOND AVE	GREELEY, CO 80631	US	970-475-5035
Kenworth of Columbus	4039 LYMAN DR	HILLIARD, OH 43026	US	614-876-9491
Kenworth of Ashland	1020 GEORGE RD	ASHLAND, OH 44805	US	419-281-8181
Roberts Kenworth - Amarillo	4378 CANYON DR & I-27 S	AMARILLO, TX 79109	US	806-355-9771
Roberts Kenworth - Lubbock	4510 AVE A	LUBBOCK, TX 79404	US	806-763-8213
Edmonton Kenworth - Northside	17335 118TH AVE	EDMONTON, AB T5S 2P5	CA	780-453-3431
Edmonton Kenworth - Southside	2110 91ST AVE	EDMONTON, AB T6P 1K9	CA	780-464-1212
Kenworth Lloydminster	6101 63RD AVE	LLOYDMINSTER, AB T9V 3C1	CA	780-871-0950
Edmonton Kenworth - Ft. McMurray	UNIT 11 - 885 MEMORIAL DRIVE	FT. MCMURRAY, AB T9K 0K4	CA	780-743-0819
Edmonton Kenworth - Airport Road	8202 42 ST	LEDUC, AB T9E 8M6	CA	780-612-9855
Kenworth of South Texas - Corpus Christi	1313 CORN PRODUCTS RD	CORPUS CHRISTI, TX 78409-3021	US	361-289-2181
Kenworth of South Texas - Pharr	4300 N. CAGE ST	PHARR, TX 78577	US	956-781-2401
Kenworth of South Texas - Laredo	8402 MILO	LAREDO, TX 78045	US	956-727-7886
Kenworth of South Texas - San Antonio	9010 E IH 10	CONVERSE, TX 78109-5153	US	210-662-9333
Kenworth Baie-Comeau	26 RUE WILLIAM DOBEL	BAIE COMEAU, QC G4Z 1T7	CA	418-296-5519
MHC Kenworth - Atlanta	5860 RIVERVIEW RD SE	MABLETON, GA 30126	US	404-691-9999
MHC Kenworth - McDonough	2015 AVALON PARKWAY	MCDONOUGH, GA 30253	US	678-432-3989

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
MHC Kenworth - Gainesville	2243 JESSE JEWELL PKWAY NE	GAINESVILLE, GA 30507	US	770-535-7777
MHC Kenworth - Savannah	5622 HWY 21 N	PORT WENTWORTH, GA 31407	US	912-964-4444
MHC Kenworth - Baxley	2351 GOLDEN ISLE PARKWAY W	BAXLEY, GA 31513	US	912-366-9040
MHC Kenworth - Augusta	4318 BELAIR FRONTAGE RD	AUGUSTA, GA 30909	US	706-860-5100
MHC Kenworth - Conyers	1636 IRIS DRIVE SW	CONYERS, GA 30094	US	770-760-7100
MHC Kenworth - Macon	4855 HARRISON RD	MACON, GA 31206	US	478-471-0700
MHC Kenworth - Norcross	5854 GOSHEN SPRINGS RD	NORCROSS, GA 30071	US	770-415-6060
New England Kenworth - Burlington	3640 SHELBURNE RD	SHELBURNE, VT 05482-0577	US	802-985-2521
New England Kenworth - Rutland	1385 US ROUTE 7	PITTSFORD, VT 05763	US	802-725-0533
Kenworth de Mont-Laurier	2076, BOUL.A. PAQUETTE	MONT-LAURIER, QC J9L 3G5	CA	819-440-2266
Gabrielli Kenworth of New Jersey - Dayton	2306 ROUTE 130 NORTH	DAYTON, NJ 08810	US	732-438-5740
Gabrielli Kenworth	48 BRIDGEVILLE ROAD	MONTICELLO, NY 12701	US	845-397-2849
Gabrielli Kenworth of New Jersey - Ridgefield Park	239-277 BERGEN TURNPIKE	RIDGEFIELD PARK, NJ 07660	US	201-641-4440
Performance Kenworth - Houston	6855 N. LOOP E	HOUSTON, TX 77028	US	713-844-7111
Kenworth of Richfield	2890 BRECKSVILLE RD	RICHFIELD, OH 44286-0457	US	330-659-4123
Kenworth of Canton	3350 BRUENING AVE SW	CANTON, OH 44706	US	330-456-4496
Inland Kenworth - Vernon	1051 MIDDLETON WAY	VERNON, BC V1B 2N3	CA	250-545-4424
Inland Kenworth - Prince George	7337 BOUNDARY AVE	PRINCE GEORGE, BC V2N 6C9	CA	250-562-8171
Inland Kenworth - Penticton	1690 FAIRVIEW RD	PENTICTON, BC V2A 6A8	CA	250-492-3939
Inland Kenworth - Kamloops	865 NOTRE DAME DR	KAMLOOPS, BC V2C 5N8	CA	250-374-4406
Inland Kenworth - Burnaby	5550 GORING ST	BURNABY, BC V5B 3A4	CA	604-291-6431
Inland Kenworth - Williams Lake	1560 BROADWAY AVE SOUTH	WILLIAMS LAKE, BC V2G 2X3	CA	250-392-7101
Inland Kenworth - Quesnel	3150 HWY 97 N.	QUESNEL, BC V2J 5Y9	CA	250-992-7256
Inland Kenworth - Nanaimo	2365 NORTHFIELD RD	NANAIMO, BC V9S 3C3	CA	250-758-5288
Inland Kenworth - Campbell River	2900 NORTH ISLAND HWY	CAMPBELL RIVER, BC V9W 2H5	CA	250-287-8878
Inland Kenworth - Terrace	3671 EAST HWY 16	TERRACE, BC V8G 5R1	CA	250-635-2292
Inland Kenworth - Fort St. John	10611 FINNING FRONTAGE RD	FORT ST JOHN, BC V1J 4H8	CA	250-785-6105
Inland Kenworth - Langley	26770 GLOUCESTER WAY	LANGLEY, BC V4W 3V6	CA	604-607-0300
Inland Kenworth - Whitehorse	227 RANGE RD	WHITEHORSE, YT Y1A 3E5	CA	867-668-2127
Inland Kenworth - Cranbrook	816 INDUSTRIAL RD #1	CRANBROOK, BC V1C 4C6	CA	250-426-6205
Inland Kenworth - Kelowna	2485 ROSS RD	WEST KELOWNA, BC V1Z 1M2	CA	TBA
Inland Kenworth - Castlegar	G-2205 14TH AVE	CASTLEGAR, BC V1N 3Z1	CA	TBD
Inland Kenworth - Regina	520 PARK STREET	REGINA, SK S4N 0T6	CA	604-291-6021
Inland Kenworth - Winnipeg	357 OAK POINT HIGHWAY	WINNIPEG, MB R2R 1T9	CA	604-291-6021
Inland Kenworth - Saskatoon	2410 NORTHRIDGE DRIVE	SASKATOON, SK S7L 7L6	CA	604-291-6021
Inland Kenworth - Estevan	201 SHAND ROAD	ESTEVAN, SK S4A 1C8	CA	604-291-6021
Inland Kenworth - Brandon	1240 HIGHLAND AVE	BRANDON, MB R7C 1A7	CA	604-291-6021

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Inland Kenworth - Swift Current	175 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE	SWIFT CURRENT, SK S9H 5R4	CA	604-291-6021
Kenworth of Indianapolis	2929 S. HOLT RD	INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46241	US	317-247-8421
Kenworth of Indianapolis East	9704 E. 30TH STREET	INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46229	US	317-620-8421
Inland Kenworth - Albuquerque	7711 FORTUNA ROAD NW	ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87121	US	505-884-0300
Inland Kenworth - Farmington	3924 BLOOMFIELD HWY	FARMINGTON, NM 87401	US	505-327-0200
Inland Kenworth - Tucson	3737 N I-10 EB FRONTAGE RD	TUCSON, AZ 85705	US	520-888-0028
Inland Kenworth - Montebello	1600 WASHINGTON BLVD	MONTEBELLO, CA 90640	US	323-278-4100
Inland Kenworth - Phoenix	8314 WEST ROOSEVELT	TOLLESON, AZ 85353	US	602-258-7791
Inland Kenworth - Fontana	9730 CHERRY AVE	FONTANA, CA 92335	US	909-823-9955
Inland Kenworth - Carson	1202 EAST CARSON ST	CARSON, CA 90745	US	310-984-3430
Inland Kenworth - El Cajon	500 N. JOHNSON AVE	EL CAJON, CA 92020	US	619-328-1600
Kenworth Haut-Richelieu	61, RUE VICTOR	ST-JEAN SURRICHELIEU, QC J2X5T3	CA	450-346-6400
MHC Kenworth - Des Moines	4111 DELAWARE AVE	DES MOINES, IA 50313	US	515-265-8111
MHC Kenworth - Omaha	15590 SHEPARD STREET	OMAHA, NE 68138	US	402-331-6000
MHC Kenworth - Cedar Rapids	360 FRENCH CT. SW	CEDAR RAPIDS, IA 52404	US	319-362-3663
MHC Kenworth - Lincoln	201 SW 27TH ST	LINCOLN, NE 68522	US	402-474-9750
MHC Kenworth - Quad Cities	3600 78TH AVE W	ROCK ISLAND, IL 61201	US	309-787-6181
MHC Kenworth - Dubuque	10362 STONEWOOD DRIVE	DUBUQUE, IA 52003	US	563-876-1000
Kenworth Truck Centres - Cambridge	44 BARNES ROAD	CAMBRIDGE, ON N3H 4R7	CA	519-742-4488
Kenworth Truck Centres - London	382 EXETER RD	LONDON, ON N6E 2Z4	CA	519-690-1511
Kenworth Truck Centres - Toronto	5475 DIXIE RD	MISSISSAUGA, ON L4W 1E6	CA	905-625-5000
Kenworth Truck Centres - Sudbury	199 MUMFORD DR	LIVELY, ON P3Y 1L2	CA	705-688-1700
Kenworth Truck Centres - Hamilton	185 BARTON ST E	STONEY CREEK, ON L8E 2K3	CA	905-662-7200
Kenworth Truck Centres - Bowmanville	122 LAKE RD	BOWMANVILLE, ON L1C 4P8	CA	905-697-9022
Kenworth Truck Centres - Concord	500 CREDITSTONE RD	CONCORD, ON L4K 3Z3	CA	905-695-0740
Kenworth Truck Centres - Barrie	2315 BOWMAN STREET	INNISFIL, ON L9S 3V6	CA	705-431-4949
Kenworth Quebec	800 CHEMIN OLIVIER	LEVIS, QC G7A 2N1	CA	418-831-2061
Kenworth Beauce	2953 85TH ST	SAINT-GEORGES, QC G6A 0A6	CA	418-227-5100
Kenworth Quebec - St. Augustin	190 RUE DE SINGAPOUR	DE DESMAURES, QC G3A 0P5	CA	TBD
Kenworth of Evansville	8516 BAUMGART RD	EVANSVILLE, IN 47725	US	812-867-7411
Kenworth of Terre Haute	6425 E. STATE RD 42	TERRE HAUTE, IN 47803	US	812-232-0288
Kenworth of Fort Wayne	3535 COLISEUM BLVD	FORT WAYNE, IN 46808	US	260-483-6367
Kenworth of Fremont	7267 NORTH BAKER, SUITE 1	FREMONT, IN 46737	US	260-495-2617
Kenworth Hawaii - Kona	74-567 HONOKAHAU ST.	KAILUA-KONA, HI 96740	US	808-327-0117
Kenworth Hawaii - Hilo	110 HOLOMUA ST.	HILO, HI 96720	US	808-327-0117
MHC Kenworth - Salina	2301 N. OHIO	SALINA, KS 67401	US	785-823-9700
Kenworth of Cincinnati	65 PARTNERSHIP WY	CINCINNATI, OH 45241	US	513-771-5831

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Kenworth of Dayton	7740 CENTER POINT 70 BLVD	DAYTON, OH 45424	US	937-235-2589
Kenworth of Effingham	1010 OUTER BELT WEST	EFFINGHAM, IL 62401	US	217-347-2242
Kenworth du Fjord	1700 BOUL ST PAUL	CHICOUTIMI, QC G7J 4N1	CA	418-549-7910
Kenworth Sales Company - Salt Lake City	2125 S. CONSTITUTION BLVD	WEST VALLEY, UT 84119	US	801-487-4161
Kenworth Sales Company - Idaho Falls	2585 N. BLVD	IDAHO FALLS, ID 83401	US	(208) 525-8334
Kenworth Sales Company - Price	320 W. 600 S.	PRICE, UT 84501	US	435-637-3440
Kenworth Sales Company - St. George	4484 S. DESERT COLOR PKWY.	ST GEORGE, UT 84790	US	435-688-8000
Kenworth Sales Company - Rock Springs	376 BLAIRTOWN ROAD	ROCK SPRINGS, WY 82901	US	307-362-6669
Kenworth Sales Company - Salina	305 W. INDUSTRIAL PARK DR	SALINA, UT 84654	US	435-529-2240
Kenworth Sales Company - Vernal	5193 SOUTH 5400 E	NAPLES, UT 84078	US	435-789-1430
Kenworth Sales Company - Ogden	1776 SOUTH 1350 WEST	WEST HAVEN, UT 84401	US	TBD
Truckworx Kenworth - Birmingham	2220 FINLEY BLVD	BIRMINGHAM, AL 35234	US	205-326-6170
Truckworx Kenworth - Tuscaloosa	3933 KAULOOSA AVE	TUSCALOOSA, AL 35401	US	205-526-2160
Truckworx Kenworth - Dothan	461 ROSS CLARK CIRCLE	DOTHAN, AL 36303	US	334-712-4900
Truckworx Kenworth - Montgomery	3401 INDUSTRIAL DR	MONTGOMERY, AL 36108	US	334-263-3101
Truckworx Kenworth - Mobile	8620 I-10 SERVICE RD	IRVINGTON, AL 36544	US	251-957-4000
Truckworx Kenworth - Thomasville	2400 JOE DAVIS INDUSTRIAL BLVD	THOMASVILLE, AL 36784	US	TBA
Truckworx Kenworth - Jackson	330 LEGGET DRIVE	RICHLAND, MS 39218	US	601-939-5300
Truckworx Kenworth - Huntsville	15090 ALABAMA HWY 20	MADISON, AL 35756	US	256-308-0162
Kenworth of Jacksonville	1121 SUEMAC ROAD	JACKSONVILLE, FL 32254	US	904-739-2296
Kenworth Estrie	114 ROUTE #147	COATICOOK, QC J1A 2S2	CA	819-849-7971
Kenworth of Louisville	4330 POPLAR LEVEL ROAD	LOUISVILLE, KY 40213	US	502-459-1200
Kenworth of Bowling Green	131 PARKER AVE.	BOWLING GREEN, KY 42101	US	270-842-7770
Kenworth of Sellersburg	1503 AVCO BLVD	SELLERSBURG, IN 47172	US	812-248-2314
Kenworth Northeast Group - Buffalo	100 COMMERCE DR	BUFFALO, NY 14218-1040	US	716-852-2800
Kenworth Northeast Group - Rochester	25 AIRLINE DR	ROCHESTER, NY 14624	US	(800)550-5760
Kenworth Northeast Group - Syracuse	6687 MOORE RD	SYRACUSE, NY 13211	US	315-399-1400
Kenworth Northeast Group - Halfmoon	1 REXFORD WAY	HALFMOON, NY 12065	US	518-213-3211
Kenworth of Elmira	43 INDUSTRIAL PARK BLVD	ELMIRA, NY 14901	US	315-399-1400
Kenworth Northeast Group - Boston	1150 WEST CHESTNUT ST	BROCKTON, MA 02301	US	781-341-0008
Kenworth of Louisiana - Harahan	1001 EDWARDS AVE	HARAHAN, LA 70123	US	504-818-0100
Kenworth of Louisiana - Port Allen	1302 BRIDGEVIEW DR	PORT ALLEN, LA 70767	US	225-303-0440
Kenworth of Louisiana - Lafayette	813 VETERANS DR	CARENCRO, LA 70520	US	337-896-6700
Kenworth of Louisiana - Gray	3699 W. PARK AVE	GRAY, LA 70359	US	985-876-3000
Kenworth of Louisiana - Lake Charles	441 S. GOODMAN RD	LAKE CHARLES, LA 70615	US	337-405-7856
Kenworth of Louisiana - Shreveport	7030 W 70TH ST	SHREVEPORT, LA 71129	US	318-415-7450
Kenworth of Louisiana - Monroe	2109 CENTER STREET	MONROE, LA 71202	US	985-856-8801

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Kenworth Sales Company - Las Vegas	4830 DONOVAN WAY	NORTH LAS VEGAS, NV 89081	US	702-399-2424
Liberty Kenworth of Southern New Jersey	2160 RT. 322	SWEDESBORO, NJ 08085	US	856-803-1700
Coopersburg Kenworth	1930 ROUTE 309	COOPERSBURG, PA 18036	US	610-282-4500
Long Island Kenworth - Medford	3200 HORSEBLOCK RD	MEDFORD, NY 11763	US	631-758-6200
Gabrielli Kenworth - Jamaica	153-20 S. CONDUIT AVE	JAMAICA, NY 11434	US	718-977-7348
Long Island Kenworth - Hicksville	880 S. OYSTER BAY RD	HICKSVILLE, NY 11801	US	516-931-7915
Gabrielli Kenworth - Bronx	3333 CONNER ST	BRONX, NY 10475	US	718-994-8300
Gabrielli Kenworth - JFK	181-25 EASTERN RD.	JAMAICA, NY 11430	US	TBD
Whiteford Kenworth - South Bend	4625 WESTERN AVE	SOUTH BEND, IN 46619	US	574-234-9007
Whiteford Kenworth - Perrysburg	12650 ECKEL JUNCTION RD	PERRYSBURG, OH 43551	US	419-874-3511
Whiteford Kenworth - Lima	1420 FINDLAY RD	LIMA, OH 45801	US	419-222-9595
Whiteford Kenworth - LaPorte	9811 W. STATE RD 2	LA PORTE, IN 46350	US	219-785-1980
Whiteford Kenworth - Lafayette	2410 SOUTH 30TH ST	LAFAYETTE, IN 47909	US	TBA
Whiteford Kenworth - Toledo	5950 BRENT DRIVE	TOLEDO, OH 43611	US	567-318-4100
Kenworth Montreal	7500 ROUTE TRANSCANADIENNE	ST. LAURENT, QC H4T 1A5	CA	514-735-2581
Kenworth Lanoraie	120 RUE DU PARC INDUSTRIEL	LANORAIE, QC JOK 1E0	CA	450-887-1120
Kenworth St. Jerome	16 JOHN F KENNEDY BOULEVARD	ST JEROME, QC J7Y 4B6	CA	450-431-4680
Kenworth Mirabel	18160 RUE JA BOMBARDIER	MIRABEL, QC J7J 0H5	CA	TBD
Kenworth Maska - La Présentation	530 RAYGO	LA PRESENTATION, QC JOH 1B0	CA	450-774-5000
Kenworth Maska - St. Mathieu de Laprairie	ST. MATHIEU DE LAPRAIRIE	ST MATHIEULAPRAIRIE, QC JOL 2H0	CA	450-444-5600
Kenworth Maska - Sherbrooke	8850 BOULEVARD BOURQUE	SHERBROOKE, QC J1N 0G2	CA	TBD
Motor Power Equipment - Billings	4941 MIDLAND RD	BILLINGS, MT 59101	US	406-252-5651
Motor Power Kenworth - Great Falls	4732 TRI-HILL FRONTAGE RD	GREAT FALLS, MT 59404	US	406-727-3055
Motor Power Kenworth - Casper	4455 N. SALT CREEK HWY	CASPER, WY 82601	US	855-468-7797
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Carlisle	198 KOST RD	CARLISLE, PA 17015	US	717-766-8000
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - New Stanton	530 N. CENTER AVE	NEW STANTON, PA 15672	US	724-925-5000
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Dunmore	109 KEYSTONE INDUSTRIAL PARK	DUNMORE, PA 18512	US	570-347-5671
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Clintonville	4054 STATE ROAD 308	CLINTONVILLE, PA 16372	US	814-385-1040
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Shartlesville	16 MOTEL DR	SHARTLESVILLE, PA 19554	US	610-488-1660
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Pittsburgh	67 NEVILLE AVE	MCKEES ROCKS, PA 15136	US	717-766-8000
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - York	805 VOGELSONG RD	YORK, PA 17404	US	717-848-8797
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Lancaster	4030 OLD HARRISBURG PIKE	MOUNT JOY, PA 17552	US	717-898-2650
Kenworth of Pennsylvania - Muncy	80 FITNESS DRIVE	MUNCY, PA 17756	US	TBD
Wisconsin Kenworth - Windsor	4539 KENWORTH DRIVE	WINDSOR, WI 53598	US	608-846-5451
Wisconsin Kenworth - Green Bay	580 MIKE MCCARTHY WAY	GREEN BAY, WI 54304	US	920-494-3696
Wisconsin Kenworth - Milwaukee	9350 S. 22ND ST	OAK CREEK, WI 53154	US	414-761-5959
Wisconsin Kenworth - Menomonie	5913 3M DR	MENOMONIE, WI 54751	US	715-235-5000

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Wisconsin Kenworth - Mosinee	1354 OLD HWY 51	MOSINEE, WI 54455	US	715-693-3900
Wisconsin Kenworth - La Crosse	4101 KINNEY COULEE RD N	ONALASKA, WI 54650	US	608-781-5360
Michigan Kenworth - Grand Rapids	7393 EXPRESSWAY COURT SW	GRAND RAPIDS, MI 49548	US	616-281-8610
Michigan Kenworth - Gaylord	1134 MILBACKER RD	GAYLORD, MI 49735	US	989-731-1499
Michigan Kenworth - Dearborn	3031 WYOMING AVE	DEARBORN, MI 48120	US	TBD
Michigan Kenworth - Saginaw	DBA MICHIGAN KENWORTH	SAGINAW, MI 48601	US	608-241-5616
Michigan Kenworth - Clinton Township	43320 NORTH GRATIOT	CLINTON TOWNSHIP, MI 48036	US	608-241-5616
Orlando Florida Kenworth	1800 N. ORANGE BLOSSOM TRAIL	ORLANDO, FL 32804	US	TBD
Lakeland Florida Kenworth	5004 NORTH COMBEE ROAD	LAKELAND, FL 33805	US	407-425-3170
Tampa Florida Kenworth	6905 E. MARTIN L. KING BLVD.	TAMPA, FL 33619	US	407-425-3170
New England Kenworth - South Portland	42 WALLACE AVE	SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04106	US	207-755-6328
New England Kenworth - Bangor	2239 ODLIN RD	HERMON, ME 04401	US	207-942-6753
MHC Kenworth - Durham	3600 INTERWORTH DR	DURHAM, NC 27704	US	919-682-5481
MHC Kenworth - Raleigh	7500 REBA DR	RALEIGH, NC 27616	US	919-878-3901
MHC Kenworth - Clinton	1103 NORTH US HIGHWAY 421	CLINTON, NC 28328	US	910-592-0072
MHC Kenworth - Wilmington	200 SUTTON STEAM PLANT RD	WILMINGTON, NC 28401	US	910-343-9397
MHC Kenworth - Rocky Mount	7418 NC HWY 4	BATTLEBORO, NC 27809	US	252-212-5600
MHC Kenworth - Hickory	3500 17TH AVE CIRCLE SW	HICKORY, NC 28602	US	828-345-1053
MHC Kenworth - Concord	5331 DAVIDSON HWY	CONCORD, NC 28027	US	800-868-3440
MHC Kenworth - Greensboro	6442 BURNT POPLAR RD	GREENSBORO, NC 27409	US	336-668-2961
MHC Kenworth - Charlotte	230 E. WESTINGHOUSE BLVD	CHARLOTTE, NC 28273	US	704-909-3799
MHC Kenworth - Asheville	1895 OLD HAYWOOD RD	ASHEVILLE, NC 28806	US	828-667-8771
MHC Kenworth - Tulsa	6141 S. 49TH W. AVE	TULSA, OK 74131	US	918-446-5521
MHC Kenworth - Ardmore	2160 COOPER DRIVE	ARDMORE, OK 73401	US	866-642-8782
MHC Kenworth - St. Joseph	2500 S. 4TH ST	ST. JOSEPH, MO 64501	US	816-387-8900
MHC Kenworth - Cabool	915 SHELTON DR	CABOOL, MO 65689	US	417-962-9111
MHC Kenworth - Topeka	209 NORTH WEST MACVICAR AVE	TOPEKA, KS 66606	US	785-357-7111
MHC Kenworth - Columbia	8660 I-70 DR SE	COLUMBIA, MO 65201	US	573-817-2520
MHC Kenworth - Olathe	1301 S. HAMILTON CIRCLE	OLATHE, KS 66061	US	913-829-1444
MHC Kenworth - Springfield	3301 E KEARNEY	SPRINGFIELD, MO 65803	US	417-831-4444
MHC Kenworth - Springdale	4678 N. 45TH STREET	SPRINGDALE, AR 72762	US	479-756-1200
MHC Kenworth - Kansas City	1524 N. CORRINGTON AVE	KANSAS CITY, MO 64120	US	816-483-7035
MHC Kenworth - Joplin	6602 E. 32ND ST	JOPLIN, MO 64804	US	417-782-7000
MHC Kenworth - Oklahoma City	7200 W. I-40 SERVICE RD	OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73128	US	405-717-4500
Papé Kenworth - Fresno	2892 E. JENSEN AVE	FRESNO, CA 93706	US	TBD
Papé Kenworth - Stockton	10998 S. HARLAN RD	FRENCH CAMP, CA 95231	US	209-983-6970
Papé Kenworth - Bakersfield	19414 QUINN RD	BAKERSFIELD, CA 93308	US	661-323-2931

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Papé Kenworth - Santa Maria	1322 WHITE CT	SANTA MARIA, CA 93458	US	805-641-1629
Papé Kenworth - Turlock	3200 COMMERCE WAY	TURLOCK, CA 95380	US	209-252-8114
Papé Kenworth - Sparks	8640 CANYON RIVER DRIVE	SPARKS, NV 89434	US	775-353-2828
Papé Kenworth - Portland	550 N.E. COLUMBIA BLVD	PORTLAND, OR 97211	US	503-240-6282
Papé Kenworth - Eugene	91195 COBURG INDUSTRIAL WY	COBURG, OR 97408	US	541-485-1191
Papé Kenworth - Medford	4300 HADLEY ROAD, SUITE 100	CENTRAL POINT, OR 97502	US	541-485-1191
Papé Kenworth - Central Oregon	352 NE HEMLOCK AVE	REDMOND, OR 97756	US	541-504-7731
Papé Kenworth - Tangent	33687 MCFARLAND RD	TANGENT, OR 97389	US	541-812-0207
Papé Kenworth - Kelso	2504 TALLEY WY	KELSO, WA 98626	US	360-575-9959
Papé Kenworth - Donald	11693 EHLEN ROAD NE	AURORA, OR 97002	US	503-678-2124
Papé Kenworth - Klamath Falls	9135 HIGHWAY 97 S	KLAMATH FALLS, OR 97603	US	541-850-6440
Papé Kenworth - Roseburg	7151 OLD HWY 99 N	ROSEBURG, OR 97470	US	541-672-4056
Papé Kenworth Northwest – SeaTac	20220 INTERNATIONAL BLVD. SO.	SEATAC, WA 98198	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Northwest – Lakewood	12507 PACIFIC HWY S.W.	LAKEWOOD, WA 98499	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Northwest – Aberdeen	120 SOUTH MAPLE ST	ABERDEEN, WA 98520	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Northwest – Marysville	11300 31ST DRIVE NE	MARYSVILLE, WA 98271	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Northwest – Yakima	907 S. 18TH STREET	YAKIMA, WA 98901	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Northwest - Bellingham	1400 IOWA STREET	BELLINGHAM, WA 98229	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Alaska – Anchorage	2838 PORCUPINE DRIVE	ANCHORAGE, AK 99501	US	541-334-3400
Papé Kenworth Alaska – Fairbanks	2262 VAN HORN ROAD	FAIRBANKS, AK 99701	US	541-334-3400
Rihm Kenworth - South St. Paul	425 CONCORD STREET SOUTH	SOUTH ST PAUL, MN 55075	US	651-646-7833
Rihm Kenworth - Albert Lea	77847 209TH ST.	ALBERT LEA, MN 56007	US	570-552-1340
Rihm Kenworth - Superior	4501 TOWER AVE	SUPERIOR, WI 54880	US	715-395-5350
Rihm Kenworth - Sauk Centre	805 SHAMROCK LN	SAUK CENTRE, MN 56378	US	320-352-8540
Rihm Kenworth - Coon Rapids	9400 EVERGREEN BLVD.	COON RAPIDS, MN 55433	US	TBD
Rihm Kenworth - Winona	6830 MARTINA ROAD	MINNESOTA CITY, MN 55959	US	651-646-7833
Rihm Kenworth - Mankato	2401 9TH AVE	MANKATO, MN 56001	US	TBD
Kenworth of Newfoundland	172 GLENCOE DR	MOUNT PEARL, NL A1N 4S9	CA	709-364-8251
Kenworth of Newfoundland - Corner Brook	18 WHITE LAKES ROAD	CORNER BROOK, NL A2H 6H6	CA	TBD
GreatWest Kenworth - Calgary	5909 6TH ST SE	CALGARY, AB T2H 1L8	CA	403-253-7555
GreatWest Kenworth - Lethbridge	3995 2ND AVE N.	LETHBRIDGE, AB T1H 0C8	CA	403-327-8536
GreatWest Kenworth - Red Deer	6739-67TH AVE	RED DEER, AB T4P 1K3	CA	403-342-1144
Sahling Kenworth - York	2737 S. LINCOLN AVE	YORK, NE 68467	US	402-362-6645
Sahling Kenworth - Kearney	2206 EAST 25TH STREET	KEARNEY, NE 68847	US	308-234-2511
Sahling Kenworth - Columbus	3130 E 23RD ST	COLUMBUS, NE 68601	US	888-399-4645
GreatWest Kenworth - Clairmont	7202 98TH ST	CLAIRMONT, AB T8X 5B1	CA	780-532-1595
GreatWest Kenworth - Redcliff	1901 BROADWAY AVE EAST	REDCLIFF, AB TOJ 2P0	CA	587-801-2470

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
MHC Kenworth - Memphis	3068 MILLBRANCH RD	MEMPHIS, TN 38116	US	901-396-6100
MHC Kenworth - Tupelo	1552 CLIFF GOOKIN BLVD	TUPELO, MS 38801	US	662-690-9797
MHC Kenworth - Jonesboro	4324 ACCESS RD	JONESBORO, AR 72401	US	870-972-5500
MHC Kenworth - Chillicothe	1273 RIVER RD	CHILLICOTHE, OH 45601	US	740-773-9898
MHC Road Ready Center - Chillicothe	1331 DELANO ROAD	CHILLICOTHE, OH 45601	US	740-633-5329
St-Felicien Diesel	981 BOULEVARD HAMEL, CP 7600	ST-FELICIEN, QC G8K 2E3	CA	(418) 679-2474
Sioux Falls Kenworth	4500 N. CLIFF AVE	SIOUX FALLS, SD 57104	US	605-332-7112
Sioux City Kenworth	3900 HARBOR DRIVE	SIOUX CITY, IA 51111	US	712-258-2444
West Point Kenworth	1805 SYCAMORE	WEST POINT, NE 68788	US	402-372-2444
Watertown Kenworth	3925 9TH AVE SE	WATERTOWN, SD 57201	US	605-882-2967
Timmins Kenworth	4041 HWY 101 W	TIMMINS, ON P4N 8R8	CA	705-268-7800
Timmins Kenworth - New Liskeard	499 RADLEY HILL RD	NEW LISKEARD, ON POJ 1PO	CA	705-647-3100
Kenworth Sales Company - Spokane	6420 E. BROADWAY	SPOKANE, WA 99212	US	509-534-2643
Kenworth Sales Company - Missoula	8295 HWY 10 W	MISSOULA, MT 59808	US	406-721-2760
Kenworth Sales Company - Lewiston	1643 OLD SPIRAL HWY	LEWISTON, ID 83501	US	208-746-7087
Kenworth Sales Company - Pasco	2402 N. COMMERCIAL AVE	PASCO, WA 99301	US	877-900-0138
Kenworth Sales Company - Elko	4224 RUBY VISTA DRIVE	ELKO, NV 89801	US	775-753-8386
Kenworth Sales Company - Pendleton	72567 HIGHWAY 331	PENDLETON, OR 97801	US	TBA
MHC Kenworth - Dallas	4040 IRVING BLVD	DALLAS, TX 75247	US	214-920-7300
MHC Kenworth - Waco	3331 GREIG DR	ROBINSON, TX 76706	US	254-662-2100
MHC Kenworth - South Dallas	34661 LBJ FWY	DALLAS, TX 75241	US	972-225-3600
MHC Kenworth - El Paso	10901 GATEWAY WEST	EL PASO, TX 79935	US	915-593-2641
MHC Kenworth - Odessa	5257 W. INTERSTATE 20	ODESSA, TX 79763	US	432-381-3300
MHC Kenworth - Texarkana	912 E. LOOP DR	TEXARKANA, TX 75501	US	903-832-7445
MHC Kenworth - Fort Worth	2520 BERNER ST	FORT WORTH, TX 76111	US	817-740-2300
MHC Kenworth - Longview	5565 S.E. LOOP 281 SOUTH	LONGVIEW, TX 75602	US	903-758-0101
MHC Kenworth - Abilene	518 SOUTH ACCESS RD.	TYE, TX 79563	US	325-692-8000
MHC Kenworth - Wichita Falls	1901 CENTRAL FREEWAY E	WICHITA FALLS, TX 76302	US	TBA
MHC Kenworth - Hobbs	6401 N LOVINGTON HWY	HOBBS, NM 88240	US	575-492-0014
MHC Kenworth - South Ft. Worth	685 JOHN B SISAS MEMORIAL PKWY	EDGECLIFF VILLAGE, TX 76134	US	817-568-2000
MHC Kenworth - Cactus	5950 TRAILS END ROAD	CACTUS, TX 79013	US	806-421-8816
MHC Kenworth - Denton	2269 N. MASCH BRANCH RD	DENTON, TX 76207	US	214-920-7370
Kenworth Sales Company - Pocatello	2555 GARRETT WY	POCATELLO, ID 83201	US	208-232-1230
Kenworth Ontario-Thunder Bay	2730 W. ARTHUR ST, RR#2	THUNDER BAY, ON P7K 0V3	CA	807-939-2424
Kenworth Ontario-Kingston	191 DALTON AVE	KINGSTON, ON K7K 6C2	CA	613-544-1212
Kenworth Ontario-Ottawa	432 CORDUROY ROAD	VARS, ON KOA 3H0	CA	613-443-5369
Kenworth Ontario-Peterborough	1874 TECHNOLOGY DRIVE	PETERBOROUGH, ON K9J 6X7	CA	705-742-4747

Truck Enterprises - Harrisonburg	Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Truck Enterprises - Roanoke	Truck Enterprises - Harrisonburg	3440 SOUTH MAIN STREET	HARRISONBURG, VA 22801	US	801-487-4161
Truck Enterprises - Keyser	Truck Enterprises - Richmond	8900 BURGE AVE	RICHMOND, VA 23237	US	801-487-4161
Truck Enterprises - Hagerstown	Truck Enterprises - Roanoke	4700 KENWORTH ROAD	ROANOKE, VA 24019	US	801-487-4161
Truck Enterprises - Chesapeake 1031 CAVALIER BLVD CHESAPEAKE, VA 23323 US 801-487-4161 Truck Enterprises - Manassas 9599 HAWKINS DRIVE MANASSAS, VA 20109 US 801-487-4161 Truck Enterprises - Lynchburg 5605 PLEASANT VALLEY ROAD LYNCHBURG, VA 24504 US 801-487-4161 Kenworth Grand Falls 291 MADAWASKA RD GRAND FALLS, NB E3Y 1A4 CA 506-473-3174 MHC Kenworth - Nashville 550 SPENCE LN NASHVILLE, TN 37210 US 615-366-5454 MHC Kenworth - Knoxville 1400 AULT RD KNOXVILLE, TN 37210 US 865-637-0880 MHC Kenworth - Chattanooga 7831 LEE HWY CHATTANOOGA, TN 37421 US 423-698-4461 MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDOLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURFREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LADERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34961 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLE, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLE, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-350-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 006 - ABbaster 185 A SCOTLAND BRIVE ALBASTER, AL 35007 US 207-350-3101 TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 ST SE CALGARDA NALBERIDGE-LOYALIST RD BLLEVILLE, ON KRW AZS CA 613-736-929 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BLLEVILLE, ON KRW AZS CA 613-736-929 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VALIGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOI 100 CA 613-338-755	Truck Enterprises - Keyser	5740 NORTHWESTERN TURNPIKE	KEYSER, WV 26726	US	801-487-4161
Truck Enterprises - Manassas 9599 HAWKINS DRIVE MANASSAS, VA 20109 US 801-487-4161	Truck Enterprises - Hagerstown	13510 VOLVO WAY	HAGERSTOWN, MD 21742	US	801-487-4161
Truck Enterprises - Lynchburg S605 PLEASANT VALLEY ROAD LYNCHBURG, VA 24504 US 801-487-4161	Truck Enterprises - Chesapeake	1031 CAVALIER BLVD	CHESAPEAKE, VA 23323	US	801-487-4161
Kenworth Grand Falls 291 MADAWASKA RD GRAND FALLS, NB E3Y 1A4 CA 506-473-3174 MHC Kenworth - Nashville 550 SPENCE LN NASHVILLE, TN 37210 US 615-366-5454 MHC Kenworth - Knoxville 1400 AULT RD NASHVILLE, TN 37210 US 856-587-0880 MHC Kenworth - Knoxville 1400 AULT RD KNOXVILLE, TN 37914 US 423-698-4461 MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JAKCSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURFREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERTSTATE PARK ROAD W. FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of Kapuskasing 312 GOVERNEETH ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2WS CA	Truck Enterprises - Manassas	9599 HAWKINS DRIVE	MANASSAS, VA 20109	US	801-487-4161
MHC Kenworth - Nashville 550 SPENCE LN NASHVILLE, TN 37210 US 615-366-5454 MHC Kenworth - Knoxville 1400 AULT RD KNOXVILLE, TN 37914 US 865-367-0880 MHC Kenworth - Chattanooga 7831 LEE HWY C HATTANOGAG, TN 37421 US 423-698-4461 MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSE BLVD MURFREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Fivere Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 501-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT DRIVE KANDSA CITY, KS 66111 US	Truck Enterprises - Lynchburg	5605 PLEASANT VALLEY ROAD	LYNCHBURG, VA 24504	US	801-487-4161
MHC Kenworth - Knoxville 1400 AULT RD KNOXVILLE, TN 37914 US 865-637-0880 MHC Kenworth - Chattanooga 7831 LEE HWY CHATTANOOGA, TN 37421 US 423-698-4461 MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURRREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 34941 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON	Kenworth Grand Falls	291 MADAWASKA RD	GRAND FALLS, NB E3Y 1A4	CA	506-473-3174
MHC Kenworth - Chattanooga 7831 LEE HWY CHATTANOOGA, TN 37421 US 423-698-4461 MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURRREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 561-882-977-8 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 <td< td=""><td>MHC Kenworth - Nashville</td><td>550 SPENCE LN</td><td>NASHVILLE, TN 37210</td><td>US</td><td>615-366-5454</td></td<>	MHC Kenworth - Nashville	550 SPENCE LN	NASHVILLE, TN 37210	US	615-366-5454
MHC Kenworth - Kingsport 9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY KINGSPORT, TN 37663 US 423-323-6771 MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSE BLVD MURREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2WS CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027	MHC Kenworth - Knoxville	1400 AULT RD	KNOXVILLE, TN 37914	US	865-637-0880
MHC Kenworth - Jackson 200 KENWORTH BLVD JACKSON, TN 38305 US 731-423-1214 MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURFREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2WS CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 004 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154	MHC Kenworth - Chattanooga	7831 LEE HWY	CHATTANOOGA, TN 37421	US	423-698-4461
MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro 845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD MURFREESBORO, TN 37129 US 615-366-5454 Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON P5N 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 010 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 <	MHC Kenworth - Kingsport	9965 AIRPORT PARKWAY	KINGSPORT, TN 37663	US	423-323-6771
Kenworth of South Florida 2909 S. ANDREWS AVE FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316 US 954-523-5484 Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-100 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 013 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, I	MHC Kenworth - Jackson	200 KENWORTH BLVD	JACKSON, TN 38305	US	731-423-1214
Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach 3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W. RIVIERA BEACH, FI 33404 US 561-882-9775 Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FI 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON P5N 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 KENDOR OLD - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALBASTER, AL 35007 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677	MHC Kenworth - Murfreesboro	845 MIDDLE TENNESSEE BLVD	MURFREESBORO, TN 37129	US	615-366-5454
Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce 5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE FORT PIERCE, FL 34981 US 772-409-1800 Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON PSN 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 207-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 </td <td>Kenworth of South Florida</td> <td>2909 S. ANDREWS AVE</td> <td>FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316</td> <td>US</td> <td>954-523-5484</td>	Kenworth of South Florida	2909 S. ANDREWS AVE	FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33316	US	954-523-5484
Kenworth of South Florida - Naples 16120 OLD US 41 NAPLES, FL 34110 US TBD Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON P5N 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 425 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA 450-510	Kenworth of South Florida - Riviera Beach	3760 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD W.	RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404	US	561-882-9775
Kenworth of Kapuskasing 32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E KAPUSKASING, ON P5N 2W5 CA 705-335-2291 TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 425 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO CA TBD	Kenworth of South Florida - Fort Pierce	5690 ENVIRONMENT DRIVE	FORT PIERCE, FL 34981	US	772-409-1800
TRP Store 001 - Kansas City 2701 MIDWEST DR. KANSAS CITY, KS 66111 US 866-322-2500 TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 038 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 <	Kenworth of South Florida - Naples	16120 OLD US 41	NAPLES, FL 34110	US	TBD
TRP Store 003 - Tulare 1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST TULARE, CA 93274 US 559-268-4344 TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 425 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317	Kenworth of Kapuskasing	32 GOVERNMENT ROAD E	KAPUSKASING, ON P5N 2W5	CA	705-335-2291
TRP Store 005 - Lebanon 1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY LEBANON, ME 04027 US 207-850-3101 TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 425 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 021 - Limestone 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO CA TBD TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD	TRP Store 001 - Kansas City	2701 MIDWEST DR.	KANSAS CITY, KS 66111	US	866-322-2500
TRP Store 006 - San Diego 9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA SAN DIEGO, CA 92154 US 619-328-1600 TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888	TRP Store 003 - Tulare	1444 S. BLACKSTONE ST	TULARE, CA 93274	US	559-268-4344
TRP Store 008 - Alabaster 185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE ALABASTER, AL 35007 US 205-326-6170 TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888	TRP Store 005 - Lebanon	1545 CARL BROGGI HIGHWAY	LEBANON, ME 04027	US	207-850-3101
TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis 2575 TOBEY DRIVE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219 US 317-890-3515 TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 006 - San Diego	9375 CUSTOM HOUSE PLAZA	SAN DIEGO, CA 92154	US	619-328-1600
TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains 207 ILLINOIS 125 PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677 US TBD TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 008 - Alabaster	185 A SCOTLAND DRIVE	ALABASTER, AL 35007	US	205-326-6170
TRP Store 016 - Calgary 5911 5 ST SE CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5 CA 403-253-7555 TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 011 - Indianapolis	2575 TOBEY DRIVE	INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46219	US	317-890-3515
TRP Store 017 - Belleville 1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5 CA 613-736-9292 TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ ICO CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 013 - Pleasant Plains	207 ILLINOIS 125	PLEASANT PLAINS, IL 62677	US	TBD
TRP Grand Montréal 950 RUE VALOIS VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2 CA 450-510-3847 TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1C0 CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 016 - Calgary	5911 5 ST SE	CALGARY, AB T2H 1L5	CA	403-253-7555
TRP Store 020 - Bolton 11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1C0 CA TBD TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 017 - Belleville	1037 WALLBRIDGE-LOYALIST RD	BELLEVILLE, ON K8N 4Z5	CA	613-736-9292
TRP Store 021 - Limestone 14 COLORDADO ROAD LIMESTONE, ME 04750 US 603-731-5317 TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Grand Montréal	950 RUE VALOIS	VAUDREUIL-DORION, QC J7V 8P2	CA	450-510-3847
TRP Store 023 - Archbold 22982 STATE ROUTE 2 ARCHBOLD, OH 43502 US 419-330-1700 TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 020 - Bolton	11339 ALBION VAUGHAN ROAD	KLEINBURG, ON LOJ 1CO	CA	TBD
TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek 2612 92 AVE DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2 CA TBD TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 021 - Limestone	14 COLORDADO ROAD	LIMESTONE, ME 04750	US	603-731-5317
TRP Store 029 - Henderson 7283 EAST 96TH AVE HENDERSON, CO 80640 US 720-941-0888 TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 023 - Archbold	22982 STATE ROUTE 2	ARCHBOLD, OH 43502	US	419-330-1700
TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City 9130 WEST RENO OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127 US TBD	TRP Store 028 - Dawson Creek	2612 92 AVE	DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G2	CA	TBD
•		7283 EAST 96TH AVE	HENDERSON, CO 80640	US	720-941-0888
TRP Store 031 - Orem 631 NORTH 1200 WEST OREM, UT 84057 US 801-487-4161	TRP Store 030 - Oklahoma City	9130 WEST RENO	OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127	US	TBD
	TRP Store 031 - Orem	631 NORTH 1200 WEST	OREM, UT 84057	US	801-487-4161

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
TRP Store 032 - Forest Park	113 FOREST PARKWAY	FOREST PARK, GA 30297	US	470-343-7834
TRP Store 033 - Zanesville	1221 MEMORY LANE	COLUMBUS, OH 43209	US	614-876-9491
TRP Store 034 - Mesa	150 W HOOVER AVE SUITE 2	MESA, AZ 85210	US	602-258-7791
TRP Store 036 - Miramichi	305 DALTON AVE	MIRAMICHI, NB E1V 3C4	CA	506-544-0053
TRP Store 038 - Tewksbury	118 LUMBER LANE	TEWKSBURY, MA 01876	US	978-259-2665
TRP Store 040 - Delta	7188 PROGRESS WAY, UNIT #207	DELTA, BC V4G 1M6	CA	TBD
TRP Store 041 – Northern Kentucky	2782 CIRCLEPORT DR.	ERLANGER, KY 41018	US	TBD
TRP Store 044 - Laval	1129 RUE MONTEE MASSON	LAVAL, QC H7E 4P2	CA	TBD
TRP Store 046 - Boucherville	5 RUE DE MONTGOLFIER	BOUCHERVILLE, QC J4B 8C4	CA	450-774-5000
TRP Store 050 - Sellersburg	2111 FUTURE DR.	SELLERSBURG, IN 47172	US	TBD
TRP Store 053 - East Liverpool	1563 PENNSYLVANIA AVE	EAST LIVERPOOL, OH 43920	US	TBD
TRP Store 055 – Allentown	1249 NORTH QUEBEC ST	ALLENTOWN, PA 18109	US	TBD
TRP Store 057 - El Centro	651 E ROSS AVE	EL CENTRO, CA 92243	US	TBD
TRP Store 058 - Columbia	9570 BERGER ROAD, SUITE F	COLUMBIA, MD 21046	US	TBD
TRP Store 060 - Seattle	5931 4TH AVE S	SEATTLE, WA 98108	US	206-806-8800
TRP Store 062 - Worcester	3 JEROME AVE	AUBURN, MA 01501	US	TBD
TRP Store 063 - Conway	2980 HIGHWAY 378	CONWAY, SC 29527	US	TBD
TRP Store 064 - Saint Quentin	6310 ROUTE 17	SAINT QUENTIN, NB E8A 0A8	CA	TBD
TRP Store 066 - Wenatchee	1028 SOUTH COLUMBIA STREET	WENATCHEE, WA 98801	US	TBD
TRP Store 067 - Auburn	2360 ALABAMA HIGHWAY 169	OPELIKA, AL 36804	US	TBD
TRP Store 068 - Pottstown	321 KEYSTONE AVE	POTTSTOWN, PA 19464	US	610-282-4500
TRP Store 069 - Mt. Sterling	840 E MAIN STREET	MOUNT STERLING, IL 62353	US	309-445-8777
TRP Store 071 - Fargo	4020 12TH AVE N	FARGO, ND 58102	US	701-476-7113
TRP Store 072 - St. John	30 GALBRAITH PL	SAINT JOHN, NB E2M 7L1	CA	TBD
TRP Store 075 - Riviera Beach	3777 INTERSTATE PARK ROAD WEST	RIVIERA BEACH, FL 33404	US	TBD
TRP Store 077 - Elkhart	2311 TOLEDO ROAD	ELKHART, IN 46516	US	574-206-4917
Worldwide Equipment - Lexington	945 NANDINO DR	LEXINGTON, KY 40511	US	859-281-5152
Worldwide Equipment - Louisa	17033 US HIGHWAY 23	LOUISA, KY 41230	US	606-252-0242
Worldwide Equipment - Middlesboro	17 MACK AVE INDUSTRIAL PARK	MIDDLESBORO, KY 40965	US	606-248-5100
Worldwide Equipment - Princeton	I-77 & US 460	PRINCETON, WV 24740	US	304-425-7511
Worldwide Equipment - Jane Lew	685 INDUSTRIAL PARK RD	JANE LEW, WV 26378	US	304-884-7815
Worldwide Equipment - Huntington	5650 US RT 60E	HUNTINGTON, WV 25705	US	304-736-3401
Worldwide Equipment - Somerset	208 INDUSTRY RD	SOMERSET, KY 42501	US	606-679-4321
Worldwide Equipment - Charleston	1 JAIN DRIVE	CROSS LANES, WV 25313	US	304-744-1321
Kenworth Warwick	5 RUE GAUTHIER	WARWICK, QC J0A 1M0	CA	819-358-4900
Worldwide Kenworth of South Carolina-West Columbia	707 CHEROKEE LN	WEST COLUMBIA, SC 29169	US	803-926-2900
Worldwide Kenworth of South Carolina-Greenville	2727 WHITE HORSE RD	GREENVILLE, SC 29611	US	864-220-3033

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Worldwide Kenworth of South Carolina-Charleston	780 JEDBURG RD	SUMMERVILLE, SC 29483	US	843-725-5378
Worldwide Kenworth of South Carolina-Spartanburg	295 ACCESS ROAD	SPARTANBURG, SC 29303	US	864-220-3033
Wallwork Kenworth - Fargo	900 35TH ST NW	FARGO, ND 58102	US	701-476-7000
Wallwork Kenworth - Bismarck	4020 MIRIAM AVE	BISMARCK, ND 58501	US	701-224-1026
Wallwork Kenworth - Fergus Falls	1845 WEST LINCOLN AVE	FERGUS FALLS, MN 56537	US	218-998-3297
Wallwork Kenworth - Williston	14058 JAMES DRIVE	WILLISTON, ND 58801	US	701-774-3007
Wallwork Kenworth - Minot	2300 20TH AVE SE	MINOT, ND 58701	US	701-837-2800
Wallwork Kenworth - Dickinson	4741 WEST VILLARD ST	DICKINSON, ND 58601	US	701-227-3304
Worldwide Equipment of Georgia - Albany	2702 PALMYRA RD	ALBANY, GA 31707	US	229-883-6550
Worldwide Equipment of Georgia - Valdosta	1527 MADISON HWY	VALDOSTA, GA 31601	US	TBD
Worldwide Equipment of Georgia - Douglas	121 BOWENS MILL RD SE	DOUGLAS, GA 31533	US	912-384-0284
Wichita Kenworth	5115 N BROADWAY	WICHITA, KS 67219	US	316-838-0867
Dodge City Kenworth	2830 E. TRAIL STREET	DODGE CITY, KS 67801	US	620-225-3920
Liberal Kenworth	342 S. COUNTRY ESTATES RD	LIBERAL, KS 67901	US	620-624-2500
Emporia Kenworth	1130 OVERLANDER	EMPORIA, KS 66801	US	620-343-6303
Youngstown Kenworth	7255 HUBBARD MASURY RD	HUBBARD, OH 44425	US	330-534-9761
New England Kenworth - Concord	24 HALL ST	CONCORD, NH 03301-0513	US	603-224-5366
New England Kenworth - Londonderry	8 HORIZON DRIVE	LONDONDERRY, NH 03053	US	603-421-9767
Allstate Peterbilt of South St. Paul	558 VILLAUME AVE	SOUTH ST PAUL, MN 55075	US	800-328-0104
Allstate Peterbilt of Mankato	2265 HOWARD DRIVE W.	NO. MANKATO, MN 56003	US	507-388-4972
Allstate Peterbilt of Eagan	3703 KENNEBEC DRIVE	EAGAN, MN 55122	US	651-361-1031
Allstate Peterbilt of Rogers	21701 JOHN DEERE LN	ROGERS, MN 55374	US	763-428-4333
Allstate Peterbilt of Superior	211 HAMMOND AVE	SUPERIOR, WI 54880	US	715-392-4440
Allstate Peterbilt of Eau Claire	6500 TEXACO DR	EAU CLAIRE, WI 54703	US	715-874-4747
Allstate Peterbilt of La Crosse	55 BUOL RD	WEST SALEM, WI 54669	US	608-779-4905
Allstate Peterbilt of Tomah	1620 WINNEBAGO AVE	TOMAH, WI 54660	US	608-372-0917
Allstate Peterbilt of Alexandria	6307 COUNTY ROAD 87 SW	ALEXANDRIA, MN 56308	US	320-759-3947
Allstate Peterbilt of Bismarck	3800 EAST CENTURY AVE	BISMARCK, ND 58503	US	701-255-7555
Allstate Peterbilt of Dickinson	3432 I-94 BUSINESS LOOP E	DICKINSON, ND 58601	US	TBA
Allstate Peterbilt of Grand Forks	3805 GATEWAY DR	GRAND FORKS, ND 58203	US	701-757-4040
Allstate Peterbilt of Jamestown	8060 36TH STREET SE	JAMESTOWN, ND 58401	US	701-952-6890
Allstate Peterbilt of Rochester	610 SCHUMANN DRIVE NW	STEWARTVILLE, MN 55976	US	TBD
Allstate Peterbilt of Winona	960 71ST AVENUE	MINNESOTA CITY, MN 55959	US	TBD
Allstate Peterbilt of Clear Lake	2209 4TH AVENUE SOUTH	CLEAR LAKE, IA 50428	US	844-440-9687
Allstate Peterbilt of Clear Lake	409 SOUTH 24TH STREET	CLEAR LAKE, IA 50428	US	641-357-8240
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Farmington	1111 MADISON ROAD	FARMINGTON, NM 87401	US	602-272-7611
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Phoenix East	440 EAST JUANITA AVENUE	MESA, AZ 85204	US	(623) 244-3910

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Phoenix	9600 WEST ROOSEVELT ST	TOLLESON, AZ 85353	US	602-422-8100
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Tucson	755 E. 44TH ST	TUCSON, AZ 85713	US	520-884-5870
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Flagstaff	2620 E. HUNTINGTON DR	FLAGSTAFF, AZ 86004	US	928-779-6963
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Albuquerque	6521 HANOVER NW	ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87121	US	505-875-3410
Alaska Peterbilt - Anchorage	2225 E 4TH AVE	ANCHORAGE, AK 99501	US	907-276-2020
Alaska Peterbilt - Fairbanks	3000 PEGER RD	FAIRBANKS, AK 99709	US	907-531-5700
Alaska Peterbilt - Soldotna	44170 KALIFORNSKY BEACH RD	SOLDOTNA, AK 99669	US	907-262-5977
Alaska Peterbilt - Wasilla	7860 BUTTERCUP DR	WASILLA, AK 99623	US	TBD
Peterbilt Manitoba, Ltd.	1809 18TH ST N	BRANDON, MB R7C 1A6	CA	204-725-1991
Performance Peterbilt of Tallahassee	335 COMMERCE BLVD.	MIDWAY, FL 32343	US	850-574-0606
Performance Peterbilt of West Florida	3067 MAIN STREET	COTTONDALE, FL 32431	US	850-352-9901
Performance Peterbilt of Valdosta	5190 JEWELL FUTCH RD.	LAKE PARK, GA 31636	US	850-765-2036
Performance Peterbilt of Albany	1710 EAST OGLETHORPE BLVD	ALBANY, GA 31705	US	229-436-1577
Performance Peterbilt of Tifton	3416 US HWY 41 SOUTH	TIFTON, GA 31794	US	229-396-4111
Performance Peterbilt of Hattiesburg	4093 US HIGHWAY 11	HATTIESBURG, MS 39402	US	601-544-3499
Performance Peterbilt of Mississippi Gulf Coast	10139 HIGHWAY 603	BAY ST LOUIS, MS 39520	US	228-334-3283
Calgary Peterbilt Ltd.	11550 44TH ST SE	CALGARY, AB T2Z 4A2	CA	403-235-2550
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt	303 50TH ST E	SASKATOON, SK S7K 6C1	CA	306-242-3411
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt	1507 ROSS AVE E.	REGINA, SK S4N 7E5	CA	306-789-7383
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt	5201 40TH AVE	LLOYDMINSTER, SK S9V 2B7	CA	306-825-3553
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt	#1 FRONTIER ST	ESTEVAN, SK S4A 2K9	CA	306-636-6320
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Sudbury	184 FIELDING ROAD	SUDBURY, ON P3Y 1L6	CA	705-477-4005
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Mississauga	1257 EGLINTON AVE E.	MISSISSAUGA, ON L4W 1K7	CA	905-268-2000
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Cardinal	2085 SHANLY RD	CARDINAL, ON KOE 1EO	CA	613-657-1300
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Haldimand	4011 HWY 6 SOUTH	HAGERSVILLE, ON NOA 1HO	CA	800-544-9874
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Waterloo	7 COCHRAN DR	AYR, ON NOB 1E0	CA	519-622-7799
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - North Bay	3410 HWY 11 N.	NORTH BAY, ON P1B 8K1	CA	705-472-4000
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - London	31 BUCHANAN COURT	LONDON, ON N5Z 4P9	CA	519-686-1000
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Norfolk	1150 VITTORIA ROAD	VITTORIA, ON NOE 1W0	CA	519-426-9001
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Whitby	1311 HOPKINS ST	WHITBY, ON L1N 2C2	CA	905-665-8888
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Windsor-Essex	3795 WEBSTER DR	MAIDSTONE, ON NOR 1KO	CA	519-737-6999
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Hamilton - Niagara	924 SOUTH SERVICE RD	STONEY CREEK, ON L8E 6A2	CA	905-643-1214
Cervus Equipment Peterbilt - Barrie	3269 THOMAS ST	INNISFIL, ON L9S 3W2	CA	705-431-7175
Cambria Peterbilt	565 DOWD AVE	ELIZABETH, NJ 07201	US	800-684-6225
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	1740 N 4TH ST	SAN JOSE, CA 95112	US	408-453-5510
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	260 DOOLITTLE DR	SAN LEANDRO, CA 94577	US	510-568-6933
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	920 ELVEE DR	SALINAS, CA 93901	US	831-758-2441

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	7675 CONDE LN	WINDSOR, CA 95492	US	707-837-2727
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	2660 JACOBS AVE	EUREKA, CA 95501	US	707-443-7073
Coast Counties Truck & Equipment Company	3030 RAMADA DRIVE	PASO ROBLES, CA 93446	US	TBD
TransDiff Peterbilt de Quebec	2901 RUE WATT	QUEBEC, QC G1X 3W1	CA	418-653-3422
JDH Peterbilt du Lac St-Jean	1451 BOULEVARD INDUSTRIAL	ST-FELICIEN, QC G8K 1W1	CA	418-679-5885
TransDiff Peterbilt Levis	875 RUE ARCHIMEDE	LEVIS, QC G6V 7M5	CA	TBD
TransDiff Peterbilt Beauce	2000 98 E RUE	SAINT-GEORGES, QC G5Y 8J6	CA	418-834-4414
TransDiff Peterbilt - Saguenay	1931 RUE BRISAY	SAGUENAY, QC G7K 0A4	CA	418-696-0303
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, San Diego	8464 MIRAMAR RD	SAN DIEGO, CA 92126	US	858-566-2605
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Yuma	3382 EAST GILA RIDGE ROAD	YUMA, AZ 85365	US	928-726-9818
Champlain Peterbilt	61 W SERVICE RD	CHAMPLAIN, NY 12919	US	518-298-3835
Ohio Peterbilt	6240 ENTERPRISE PARKWAY	GROVE CITY, OH 43123	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Denver	6955 E 50TH AVE	COMMERCE CITY, CO 80022	US	303-292-3170
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Greeley	26956 WELD COUNTY RD 47	GREELEY, CO 80631	US	970-353-7919
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Pueblo	2575 N. INTERSTATE 25	PUEBLO, CO 81008	US	719-543-7222
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Colorado Springs	3550 NEW NICHOLLS HEIGHTS	COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80907	US	TBD
Peterbilt of McComb, LLC	212 25TH ST	MCCOMB, MS 39648	US	601-249-4499
JACKSON GROUP PB-PORTLAND	5555 N Lagoon Ave	Portland, OR 97217	US	TBD
JACKSON GROUP PB-WILLAMETTE V	1626 30th Street	Springfield, OR 97478	US	TBD
JACKSON GROUP PB-KELSO	2408 Talley Way	Kelso, WA 98626	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Dallas	515 N. LOOP 12	IRVING, TX 75061	US	972-445-7505
Rush Peterbilt Medium Duty Truck Center, Dallas	4200 IRVING BLVD	DALLAS, TX 75247	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Abilene	326 N. ACCESS RD I-20	TYE, TX 79563	US	817-625-9500
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Fort Worth	1480 NE LOOP 820	FT WORTH, TX 76106	US	915-672-3331
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Waco	1247 SUN VALLEY BLVD.	ROBINSON, TX 76706	US	254-662-5400
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Tyler	11042 HWY 69N	TYLER, TX 75706	US	(903)525-0500
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Dallas South	911 S. INTERSTATE 45 SVC ROAD	HUTCHINS, TX 75141	US	469-949-0700
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Arlington	1900 EAST DIVISION STREET	ARLINGTON, TX 76011	US	214-884-1700
TRP Store 010 - Bay City	3815 HURON ROAD S	BAY CITY, MI 48706	US	248-852-8300
TRP Store 009 - Chicago	4039 S. WESTERN BLVD	CHICAGO, IL 60609	US	630-972-3405
TRP015 - Atlanta, GA	4491 MORELAND AVE	CONLEY, GA 30288	US	404-592-9980
TRP Store 025 - Sauk Rapids	1201 LINCOLN AVE NE	SAUK RAPIDS, MN 56379	US	320-229-8789
TRP Store 026 - Rice Lake	1760 20 3/4 STREET	RICE LAKE, WI 54868	US	715-736-4010
TRP Store 037 - Ottawa	2650 CARP ROAD	OTTAWA, ON KOA 1LO	CA	TBD
TRP Store 039 - Sherbrooke	3964 BOULEVARD INDUSTRIEL	SHERBROOKE, QC J1L 2T8	CA	TBD
TRP Store 043 - Gaylord	179 EXPRESSWAY COURT	GAYLORD, MI 49735	US	TBD
TRP Store 045 - Fresno	2645 S. CHESTNUT AVE	FRESNO, CA 93725	US	TBD

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
TRP Store 049 – Langley	26825 56TH AVE	LANGLEY, BC V4W 3Z9	CA	TBD
TRP of Strafford	403 EVERGREEN RD	STRAFFORD, MO 65757	US	417-829-6700
TRP Portage La Prairie	32154 HIGHWAY 1 EAST	PORTAGE LA PRAIRIE, MB R1N 3B9	CA	204-633-0071
TRP of Charleston	2241 TECHNICAL PARKWAY	NORTH CHARLESTON, SC 29406	US	843-867-7999
TRP Store - Romulus	6924 BRANDT STREET	ROMULUS, MI 48174	US	734-722-8301
TRP LaGrange	2013 WEST LUKKEN INDUSTRIAL DR	LAGRANGE, GA 30240	US	404-592-9980
TRP Store - Vacaville	1051 ALDRIDGE ROAD	VACAVILLE, CA 95688	US	TBD
TRP Store -Leal TRP of Bronx	1200 EAST BAY AVE	BRONX, NY 10474	US	718-620-2828
TRP - Lehi	1601 N STATE STREET #1B	LEHI, UT 84043	US	385-287-3720
TRP - East Casper	4430 E YELLOWSTONE HWY	EVANSVILLE, WY 82636	US	307-995-3750
Excellence Peterbilt, Inc.	1041, BOUL, NOBEL	STE-JULIE, QC J3E 1Z4	CA	450-649-3221
Excellence Peterbilt Laval	4205, AUTOROUTE CHOMEDEY (A-13	LAVAL, QC H7P 0A8	CA	450-628-3220
Excellence Peterbilt St-Jacques-Le-Mineur	3-30 MONTEE SAINT-JACQUES	S-JACQUES-LE-MINEUR,QC J0J 1Z0	CA	514-270-3220
Excellence Peterbilt - Montreal	13500 BOUL. METROPOLITAN EST	MONTREAL, QC H1A 3W1	CA	514-861-7383
Stahl Peterbilt - Edmonton	18020 118TH AVE	EDMONTON, AB T5S 2G2	CA	780-483-6666
Stahl Peterbilt - Fort McMurray	340 MACKENZIE BLVD	FORT MCMURRAY, AB T9H 4C4	CA	780-715-3627
Excellence Peterbilt - Drummondville	5750 PLACE KUBOTA	DRUMMONDVILLE, QC J2B 6V4	CA	819-479-3221
Stahl Peterbilt - Edmonton-West	11603-181 STREET NORTH WEST	EDMONTON, AB T5S 2K5	CA	780-483-6666
Excellence Peterbilt - Trois-Rivieres	2400 LEON-TREPANIER	TROIS-RIVIERES, QC G9A 5E1	CA	450-628-3220
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, El Paso	12253 GATEWAY WEST	EL PASO, TX 79936	US	915-778-6435
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Las Cruces	2801 W. AMADOR	LAS CRUCES, NM 88005	US	575-541-1881
Stahl Peterbilt - Grande Prairie	12020 - 101 AVE	GRANDE PRAIRIE, AB T8V 8B1	CA	780-539-9991
Peterbilt of Garden City	3255 WEST JONES	GARDEN CITY, KS 67846	US	620-277-2646
Peterbilt of Goodland	714 E US HIGHWAY 24	GOODLAND, KS 67735	US	TBD
Golden State Peterbilt	1450 S UNION AVE	BAKERSFIELD, CA 93307	US	661-833-1700
Golden State Peterbilt	4390 S. BAGLEY	FRESNO, CA 93725	US	559-442-1590
Golden State Peterbilt	15243 RD 192	PORTERVILLE, CA 93257	US	559-782-5800
HT&T Truck Center	311-A PACIFIC ST	HONOLULU, HI 96817	US	808-532-7502
New Hampshire Peterbilt, Inc.	1548 ROUTE 3A	BOW, NH 03304	US	603-225-6666
Hunter Peterbilt	101 EAST MAIN ST	EAU CLAIRE, PA 16030	US	724-791-2525
Hunter Peterbilt - Emlenton	6390 EMLENTON-CLINTONVILLE RD.	EMLENTON, PA 16373	US	724-867-5290
Hunter Peterbilt	519 PITTSBURGH RD	BUTLER, PA 16002	US	724-586-7744
Hunter Peterbilt	4637 CAMPBELLS RUN RD	PITTSBURGH, PA 15205	US	412-787-0600
Hunter Peterbilt - Wheeling	1 WEST ALEXANDER RD	VALLEY GROVE, WV 26060-8029	US	304-547-2880
Hunter Peterbilt	100 HUNTER WAY	SMITHFIELD, PA 15478	US	724-564-4292
Hunter Keystone Peterbilt	1463 MANHEIM PIKE	LANCASTER, PA 17601	US	717-299-6630
Hunter Jersey Peterbilt	524 MONMOUTH RD/HWY 537	CLARKSBURG, NJ 08510	US	609-259-5950

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Hunter Jersey Peterbilt - Pennsville	454 N. BROADWAY	PENNSVILLE, NJ 08070	US	856-299-5010
Hunter Keystone Peterbilt	9981 OLD ROUTE 22	BREINIGSVILLE, PA 18031	US	610-285-2244
Hunter Peterbilt - Clearfield	160 CRESSWOOD DR	CLEARFIELD, PA 16830	US	814-768-7825
Hunter Buffalo Peterbilt	2370 WALDEN AVE	BUFFALO, NY 14225	US	716-684-0010
Hunter Pocono Peterbilt	1328 GOLDEN SLIPPER ROAD	BARTONSVILLE, PA 18321	US	(570) 688-2400
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Houston	10200 N. LOOP E.	HOUSTON, TX 77029	US	713-495-6300
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Lufkin	3901 N MEDFORD DR	LUFKIN, TX 75901	US	936-637-7383
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Texarkana	1931 NORTH KINGS HWY	NASH, TX 75569	US	903-838-5750
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Sealy	4606 NE I10 FRONTAGE RD	SEALY, TX 77474	US	979-877-0145
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, College Station	2801 N. EARL RUDDER FRWY	BRYAN, TX 77803	US	979-307-6200
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, NW Houston	6949 FAIRBANKS N HOUSTON RD	HOUSTON, TX 77040	US	832-690-5000
Rush Peterbilt Medium Duty Truck Center, Houston	8401 EAST FREEWAY	HOUSTON, TX 77029	US	832-547-2100
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Beaumont	6975 SOUTH MAJOR RD	BEAUMONT, TX 77705	US	832-690-5000
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Victoria	4501 US HIGHWAY 59 N	VICTORIA, TX 77905	US	210-901-7100
The Peterbilt Store - Richmond	2800A DEEPWATER TERMINAL RD	RICHMOND, VA 23234	US	804-231-9800
The Peterbilt Store - Baltimore	5100 HOLABIRD AVE	BALTIMORE, MD 21224	US	410-342-3400
The Peterbilt Store - Blue Ridge	670 OAKLAND CIRCLE	RAPHINE, VA 24472	US	540-377-9090
The Peterbilt Store - Northern Virginia	5509 WELLINGTON RD	GAINESVILLE, VA 20155	US	703-372-4500
The Peterbilt Store - Delaware	9075 DOLBY DR	SEAFORD, DE 19973	US	302-536-5700
The Peterbilt Store - DC	8300 ARDWICK-ARDMORE RD	LANDOVER, MD 20785	US	301-341-5500
The Peterbilt Store - Hagerstown	12821 SALEM AVE	HAGERSTOWN, MD 21740	US	TBA
The Peterbilt Store - Boston	116 WASHINGTON STREET	PLAINVILLE, MA 02762	US	804-231-9800
The Peterbilt Store - Tewksbury	1051 EAST STREET	TEWKSBURY, MA 01876	US	TBD
The Peterbilt Store - Fitchburg	215 CRAWFORD STREET	FITCHBURG, MA 01420	US	TBD
The Peterbilt Store - Chesapeake	201 BULLDOG DRIVE	CHESAPEAKE, VA 23320	US	757-819-4300
The Peterbilt Store - Springfield	177 ROCUS STREET	SPRINGFIELD, MA 01104	US	413-273-8838
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Boise	6633 FEDERAL WAY	BOISE, ID 83716	US	208-344-8515
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Jerome	302 E. FRONTAGE ROAD N.	JEROME, ID 83338	US	208-644-9000
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Magic Valley	357 S 400 WEST	HEYBURN, ID 83336	US	208-679-3600
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Caldwell	1505 INDUSTRIAL WY	CALDWELL, ID 83605	US	208-453-7020
Kansas City Peterbilt, Inc.	8915 WOODEND RD	KANSAS CITY, KS 66111	US	913-441-2888
Sedalia Peterbilt	29211 MEADOWLARK RD	SEDALIA, MO 65301	US	660-827-6983
Kansas City Peterbilt- Bethany	389 SOUTH 39TH ST	BETHANY, MO 64424	US	660-425-6344
Kansas City Peterbilt - St. Joseph	8000 US-59	ST. JOSEPH, MO 64504	US	TBD
Peterbilt Kapuskasing	94 GOVERNMENT RD	VAL RITA, ON POL 2G0	CA	705-335-8496
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Bowling Green	251 NEW PORTER PIKE	BOWLING GREEN, KY 42103	US	800-489-7403
Peterbilt Lethbridge	4110 18TH AVE N.	LETHBRIDGE, AB T1H 6N7	CA	403-328-0500

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
LaBeau Bros., Inc.	2400 E. COURT STREET	KANKAKEE, IL 60901	US	815-933-5519
Peterbilt Medicine Hat	2250 SOUTH HIGHWAY DRIVE SE	REDCLIFF, AB TOJ 2PO	CA	403-526-4460
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Bloomington	607 TRUCKERS LANE	BLOOMINGTON, IL 61701	US	309-662-1331
Whited Peterbilt of Maine	207 PERRY RD	BANGOR, ME 04401	US	207-947-3673
Whited Peterbilt of Maine	2160 HOTEL RD	AUBURN, ME 04210	US	207-786-3673
Whited Peterbilt of Maine	17 HOULTON RD	PRESQUE ISLE, ME 04769	US	207-764-7300
Whited Peterbilt of Maine	837 PORTLAND ROAD	SACO, ME 04072	US	207-391-6250
Rush Peterbilt Truck Centers, Mobile	5500 LINWOOD STEINER RD	THEODORE, AL 36582	US	251-459-7300
Martin's Peterbilt of Eastern Kentucky	174 OLD WHITLEY RD	LONDON, KY 40744	US	606-878-6410
Martins Peterbilt of Eastern Kentucky	518 KY ROUTE 321 N	PAINTSVILLE, KY 41240	US	606-297-6237
Martin's Peterbilt of Central Kentucky, LLC	425 ROGERS ROAD	LEXINGTON, KY 40505	US	TBA
Martins Peterbilt of Pikeville	101 INDUSTRIAL BLVD	PIKEVILLE, KY 41501	US	606-437-1777
Martin's Peterbilt of West Virginia	300 SATURN WAY	HURRICANE, WV 25526	US	304-562-8266
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Billings	3255 N. FRONTAGE RD	BILLINGS, MT 59101	US	TBD
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Missoula	9550 CARTAGE RD	MISSOULA, MT 59807	US	406-721-6100
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Columbia Falls	5565 HIGHWAY 2 WEST	COLUMBIA FALLS, MT 59912	US	406-892-3271
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Nashville	900 EXPO DR	SMYRNA, TN 37167	US	800-489-7403
Leal Peterbilt of New York City	77 MILL ROAD	RONKONKOMA, NY 11779	US	631-676-4000
Leal Peterbilt of Maspeth	48-81 MASPETH AVE.	MASPETH, NY 11378	US	718-606-8232
Leal Peterbilt of Staten Island	600 GULF AVE.	STATEN ISLAND, NY 10314	US	551-200-2867
Allstate Peterbilt of Williston	13579 58TH STREET NW	WILLISTON, ND 58801	US	701-774-0225
Allstate Peterbilt of Rapid City	4650 NORTH I-90 SERVICE RD	BOX ELDER, SD 57719	US	605-787-9345
Nebraska Peterbilt	8225 S. HWY 281	GRAND ISLAND, NE 68801	US	308-382-1044
Nebraska Peterbilt	2745 E. WALKER RD	NORTH PLATTE, NE 69101	US	308-221-4021
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Las Vegas	4120 DONOVAN WAY	NORTH LAS VEGAS, NV 89030	US	702-657-1500
Ohio Peterbilt - Broadview Heights	900 KEN-MAR INDUSTRIAL PKWY	BROADVIEW HEIGHTS, OH 44147	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Findlay	1330 WEST TRENTON AVE	FINDLAY, OH 45840	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Youngstown I	3680 LEHARPS RD	YOUNGSTOWN, OH 44515-1436	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Brunswick	1261 INDUSTRIAL PARKWAY	BRUNSWICK, OH 44212	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Canton	4731 CORPORATE ST. SW.	CANTON, OH 44706	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Toledo	13015 ECKEL JUNCTION RD	PERRYSBURG, OH 43551	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Lima	3555 E BLUELICK RD	LIMA, OH 45801	US	567-242-6700
Ohio Peterbilt - Columbus	3815 ZANE TRACE ROAD	COLUMBUS, OH 43228	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Marietta	14530 OH-7	MARIETTA, OH 45750	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Zanesville	4005 ALL AMERICAN WAY	ZANESVILLE, OH 43701	US	TBD
Ohio Peterbilt - Zanesville II	3415 E PIKE	ZANESVILLE, OH 43701	US	740-453-0563
Ohio Peterbilt - Brunswick II	1240 INDUSTRIAL PKWY N	BRUNSWICK, OH 44212	US	330-741-6220

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Oklahoma City	8700 WEST I-40	OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73128	US	405-782-3500
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Ardmore	2100 COOPER DR	ARDMORE, OK 73401	US	580-224-0067
Peterbilt Thunder Bay	1145 COMMERCE ST	THUNDER BAY, ON P7E 6E8	CA	807-577-5793
Peterbilt Dryden	70 KEITH AVE	DRYDEN, ON P8N 3K8	CA	807-223-7577
Peterbilt Longlac	106 HAMEL AVENUE	LONGLAC, ON POT 2A0	CA	807-876-2625
Peterbilt Fort Frances	505 MCIRVINE RD	FORT FRANCES, ON P9A 3X7	CA	807-274-7936
Peterbilt Atlantic - Fredericton	125 GREENVIEW DRIVE	HANWELL, NB E3C 0E4	CA	506-452-7946
Peterbilt Atlantic - Moncton	565 VENTURE DR	MONCTON, NB E1H 2P4	CA	506-854-7383
Peterbilt Atlantic - Kentville	1521 HARRINGTON RD	KENTVILLE, NS B4N 3V7	CA	902-678-6001
Peterbilt Quebec East	70 RUE MADGIN	ST LOUIS DU HA HA, QC G0L 3S0	CA	418-854-7383
Peterbilt Atlantic - Charlottetown	5 MACALEER DR	CHARLOTTETOWN, PE C1E 2A1	CA	902-894-8789
Peterbilt Atlantic - Dartmouth	69 GLORIA MCCLUSKEY DR	DARTMOUTH, NS B3B 2Z3	CA	902-468-7768
Peterbilt Atlantic - Deer Lake	13 WELLON DR	DEER LAKE, NL A8A 2G6	CA	709-635-4791
Peterbilt Quebec East - Saint-Pascal	195 AVE DU PARC	ST-PASCAL, QC GOL 3YO	CA	418-492-7383
Peterbilt of Houston, British Columbia	2226 NORTH NADINA AVE	HOUSTON, BC VOJ 1Z0	CA	250-845-0061
Kootenay Peterbilt	401 HELEN RD	CRESTON, BC V0B 1G0	CA	250-428-5321
THE PETERBILT STORE-RHODE ISL	11 Industrial Lane	Johnston, RI 02919	US	TBD
The Peterbilt Store - Hartford	206 Meadow Lane	Berlin, CT 06037	US	(860) 828-4125
THE PB STORE-SOUTHERN CT	120 Universal Drive	North Haven, CT 06473	US	TBD
IX Truck Center - Peterbilt Lafayette	2701 SCHUYLER AVE	LAFAYETTE, IN 47905	US	765-423-2355
Allstate Peterbilt of Fargo	3611 38TH ST SW	FARGO, ND 58104	US	701-282-6200
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Waukesha	820 SILVERNAIL RD SUITE A	PEWAUKEE, WI 53072	US	262-547-0001
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Milwaukee	1800 RIDGEVIEW DR	OAK CREEK, WI 53154	US	414-761-1658
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Wadsworth	42400 OLD HWY 41	WADSWORTH, IL 60083	US	847-395-7222
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Appleton	911 HAASE ST	NEENAH, WI 54956	US	920-725-2994
IX Truck Center - Peterbilt Elmhurst	216 WEST DIVERSEY AVE	ELMHURST, IL 60126	US	630-516-3560
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Bolingbrook	535 EAST SOUTH FRONTAGE RD	BOLINGBROOK, IL 60440	US	630-972-2720
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Grand Rapids	4800 CLYDE PARK AVE SW	WYOMING, MI 49509	US	616-532-3654
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Madison	4205 ANDERSON RD	DE FOREST, WI 53532	US	608-241-4101
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Green Bay	201 LAWRENCE DR	DE PERE, WI 54115	US	920-337-2560
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Lansing	2100 BERNICE RD	LANSING, IL 60438	US	708-889-4666
JX Truck Center	1039 KRONENWETTER DR	KRONENWETTER, WI 54455	US	715-692-2250
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Mineral Point	681 COUNTY ROAD O	MINERAL POINT, WI 53565	US	800-356-6146
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Indianapolis	4255 S. HARDING ST	INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46217	US	317-788-0299
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Fort Wayne	12010 DECLARATION DR	NEW HAVEN, IN 46774	US	260-493-4300
The Peterbilt Store - Knoxville	5218 RUTLEDGE PIKE	KNOXVILLE, TN 37924	US	865-546-9553
The Peterbilt Store - North Georgia	21 CANDY LN	RINGGOLD, GA 30736	US	706-965-8638

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
The Peterbilt Store - Greenville	199 FREEMAN FARM RD	DUNCAN, SC 29334	US	TBD
The Peterbilt Store - Columbia	225 ROLLING MEADOWS LANE	WEST COLUMBIA, SC 29172	US	803-832-7700
The Peterbilt Store - Savannah	101 BARROW DRIVE	POOLER, GA 31322	US	912-225-5960
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Hickory Hills	9620 S. 76TH AVENUE	HICKORY HILLS, IL 60457	US	708-430-9011
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Champaign	2408 N CUNNINGHAM AVE	URBANA, IL 61802	US	866-536-7383
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Kalamazoo	2109 OLMSTEAD ROAD	KALAMAZOO, MI 49001	US	844-864-2106
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Mount Pleasant	3044 JENS WAY	MT PLEASANT, MI 48858	US	TBD
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Niles	823 CARBERRY RD	NILES, MI 49120	US	TBD
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Morton	225 W. COURTLAND AVE.	MORTON, IL 61550	US	TBD
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Effingham	1901 W. EVERGREEN AVE	EFFINGHAM, IL 62401	US	217-347-5031
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Marquette	6 US HWY 41	NEGAUNEE, MI 49866	US	906-242-7000
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Salina	385 EAST 1620 S	SALINA, UT 84654	US	435-562-7383
JACKSON GROUP PB-MEDFORD	3727 N. Fern Valley Road	Phoenix, OR 97535	US	(541) 535-1446
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Ontario	588 SE 1ST AVE	ONTARIO, OR 97914	US	TBD
Jackson Group Peterbilt - St. George	203 E. PLAYA DELLA ROSITA DR	WASHINGTON, UT 84780	US	435-216-7800
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Salt Lake City	1910 SOUTH 5500 W	SALT LAKE CITY, UT 84104	US	801-486-8781
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Idaho Falls	4460 ANDCO DR	IDAHO FALLS, ID 83402	US	208-528-0004
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Grand Junction	309 RAPTOR RD	FRUITA, CO 81521	US	970-858-3524
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Vernal	715 SOUTH 1500 E.	NAPLES, UT 84078	US	435-781-2331
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Elko	1355 W. MAIN ST	ELKO, NV 89801	US	775-738-0404
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Utah Valley	751 NORTH 2000 WEST	SPRINGVILLE, UT 84663	US	801-443-7200
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Pocatello	6715 S 5TH AVE.	POCATELLO, ID 83204	US	208-244-5222
Peterbilt of Lafayette, LLC.	228 N. AMBASSADOR CAFFERY PKWY	SCOTT, LA 70583	US	337-314-2050
Peterbilt of Louisiana, Inc.	16310 COMMERCIAL AVE	BATON ROUGE, LA 70816	US	225-273-8300
Peterbilt of New Orleans	5708 SUSITNA DRIVE	HARAHAN, LA 70123	US	504-355-4830
Peterbilt of Lake Charles	520 PAMCO RD	LAKE CHARLES, LA 70615	US	337-990-0305
Peterbilt of Houma	325 SERVICE ROAD SW	GRAY, LA 70359	US	985-790-8763
Peterbilt Truck Parts & Equipment, LLC	2272 LARKIN CIRCLE	SPARKS, NV 89431	US	775-359-8840
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Jacksonville East	11430 NEW BERLIN ROAD	JACKSONVILLE, FL 32226	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Orlando	1925 W. PRINCETON ST	ORLANDO, FL 32804	US	407-877-3636
Rush Peterbilt Truck Centers, Tampa	8111 E. ADAMO DR	TAMPA, FL 33619	US	813-664-1441
Rush Peterbilt Truck Centers, Haines City	915 ROBERTS RD	HAINES CITY, FL 33844	US	863-547-2000
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Jacksonville	5175 W. BEAVER	JACKSONVILLE, FL 32254	US	904-783-6170
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Orlando South	9401 BACHMAN RD	ORLANDO, FL 32824	US	407-287-4930
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Lake City	510 SW ARROWHEAD TERRACE	LAKE CITY, FL 32024	US	386-752-8238
Dobbs Peterbilt - Jackson	330 GILCHRIST DR	PEARL, MS 39208	US	TBD
Dobbs Peterbilt - Meridian	6410 ST	MERIDIAN, MS 39307	US	TBD

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Dobbs Peterbilt - Memphis	1745 E. BROOKS RD	MEMPHIS, TN 38116	US	TBD
Dobbs Peterbilt - Little Rock	#1 PETERBILT DR	NORTH LITTLE ROCK, AR 72117	US	TBD
Dobbs Peterbilt - West Memphis	3300 NE SERVICE RD	WEST MEMPHIS, AR 72301	US	TBD
Dobbs Peterbilt - Shreveport	5520 INDUSTRIAL DR EXT	BOSSIER CITY, LA 71112	US	TBD
TLG Peterbilt - Charlotte	3917 TRAILER DRIVE	CHARLOTTE, NC 28269	US	704-597-8600
TLG Peterbilt - Willow Springs	713 HILL STREET	WILLOW SPRINGS, MO 65793	US	417-414-6305
TLG Peterbilt - Great Lakes	5900 SOUTHPORT RD, 194 & 249	PORTAGE, IN 46368	US	219-763-7227
TLG Peterbilt - Cincinnati	2550 ANNUITY DR	CINCINNATI, OH 45241	US	513-772-1740
TLG Peterbilt - Northern KY	635 VIOX DR	ERLANGER, KY 41018	US	859-534-6010
TLG Peterbilt - Louisville	4415 HAMBURG PIKE	JEFFERSONVILLE, IN 47130	US	(812) 288-8007
TLG Peterbilt - St. Louis	2350 SAUGET INDUSTRIAL PKWY	SAUGET, IL 62206	US	618-337-4000
TLG Peterbilt - NW Arkansas	715 NORTH BLOOMINGTON	LOWELL, AR 72745	US	TBA
TLG Peterbilt - Evansville	990 E. MOUNT PLEASANT RD	EVANSVILLE, IN 47725	US	812-868-6000
TLG Peterbilt - Sikeston	443 WESTERN DR	SIKESTON, MO 63801	US	573-471-6181
TLG Peterbilt - Springfield	3026 N. MULROY RD	STRAFFORD, MO 65757	US	866-968-1702
TLG Peterbilt - Joplin	4044 COYOTE DR	JOPLIN, MO 64804	US	417-623-0222
TLG Peterbilt - Mid-America	#1 N. CENTRAL DR	O FALLON, MO 63366	US	636-240-0470
TLG Peterbilt - Fort Smith	6915 ALMA HWY	VAN BUREN, AR 72956	US	479-632-9140
TLG Peterbilt - Raleigh	4204 GLOBAL STREET	RALEIGH, NC 27610	US	910-892-7105
TLG Peterbilt - Florence	302 EAST BLANCHARD ROAD	FLORENCE, SC 29506	US	843-667-8177
TLG Peterbilt - Charleston	181 JUDGE STREET	HARLEYVILLE, SC 29448	US	843-879-0253
TLG Peterbilt - Dunn	1185 SADLER ROAD	DUNN, NC 28334	US	TBD
TLG Peterbilt - Greensboro	7061 ALBERT PICK ROAD	GREENSBORO, NC 27409	US	336-668-3050
TLG Peterbilt - Dayton	8232 EXPANSION WAY	HUBER HEIGHTS, OH 45424	US	866-968-1710
Peterbilt Pacific - Surrey	19470 96TH AVE	SURREY, BC V4N 4C2	CA	604-888-1411
Peterbilt Pacific - Abbotsford	1001 COUTTS WAY	ABBOTSFORD, BC V2S 7M2	CA	604-853-3872
Peterbilt Pacific - Kamloops	1955 W TRANS CANADA HWY	KAMLOOPS, BC V1S 1J6	CA	250-374-3181
Peterbilt Pacific - Prince George	6333 PACIFIC ST	PRINCE GEORGE, BC V2N 5S3	CA	250-563-8866
Peterbilt Pacific - Terrace	3104 HAMPTON ST.	TERRACE, BC V8G 5R5	CA	250-638-1433
Peterbilt Pacific - Nanaimo	6826 METRO ROAD,	LANTZVILLE, BC VOR 2H0	CA	250-390-4444
Peterbilt Pacific - Delta	7783 PROGRESS WAY	DELTA, BC V4G 1A3	CA	604-882-7080
Peterbilt Pacific - Dawson Creek	39/41 VIC TURNER AIRPORT RD	DAWSON CREEK, BC V1G 0G1	CA	250-782-0929
The Peterbilt Store - Fort Lauderdale	2441 S. STATE RD #7	FT LAUDERDALE, FL 33317	US	(954) 584-3200
The Peterbilt Store - Fort Pierce	5750 ORANGE AVENUE	FORT PIERCE, FL 34947	US	(772) 489-2300
The Peterbilt Store - Fort Myers	5313 STATE ROAD 82/MLK	FORT MYERS, FL 33905	US	(239) 337-0101
The Peterbilt Store - West Palm Beach East	7206 BELVEDERE ROAD	WEST PALM BEACH, FL 33411	US	(561) 253-0129
The Peterbilt Store - Miami	8440 NW 58TH STREET	DORAL, FL 33166	US	(786) 785-4400

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
The Peterbilt Store - Clewiston	111 SOUTH SAN BENITO STREET	CLEWISTON, FL 33440	US	(863) 301-3700
The Peterbilt Store - West Palm Beach	2253 VISTA PARKWAY #7	WEST PALM BEACH, FL 33411	US	(561) 478-4078
Peterbilt of Atlanta, LLC	2395 OLD 41 HWY	KENNESAW, GA 30144	US	770-427-7281
Peterbilt of Atlanta, LLC	172 VAN MAR BLVD	JACKSON, GA 30233	US	404-592-9980
Peterbilt of Augusta	2923 RIVER WEST DR.	AUGUSTA, GA 30907	US	404-592-9980
Peterbilt of Atlanta, LLC	2140 ATHENS HWY	GAINESVILLE, GA 30507	US	404-592-9980
Peterbilt Puerto Rico	TBD	TBD	US	TBD
Peterbilt Puerto Rico - Bayamon	TBD	TBD	US	TBD
Peterbilt of Sioux Falls	4620 N. CLIFF AVE	SIOUX FALLS, SD 57104	US	605-338-0040
Cedar Rapids Truck Center	9201 6TH ST SW	CEDAR RAPIDS, IA 52404	US	319-848-4131
Quad City Peterbilt, Inc.	8100 N FAIRMOUNT	DAVENPORT, IA 52806	US	563-391-4300
Quincy Peterbilt	4110 KOCHS LN	QUINCY, IL 62305	US	217-214-0100
Waterloo Peterbilt	2915 GERALDINE RD	WATERLOO, IA 50703	US	563-582-5350
Peterbilt Red Deer	27 BURNT LAKE CRESCENT	RED DEER COUNTY, AB T4S 0K6	CA	403-342-5100
JX Truck Center - Peterbilt Rockford	4260 LINDEN RD	ROCKFORD, IL 61109	US	815-874-3433
Prestige Peterbilt	1736 RUE ATMEC	GATINEAU, QC J8R 3Y4	CA	819-317-0333
Prestige Peterbilt - Hull	130 RUE D'EDMONTON	GATINEAU (HULL),QC J8Y 3S6	CA	819.595.0333
Reefer Peterbilt	2645 AUBURN RD	AUBURN HILLS, MI 48326	US	248-852-8300
Reefer Peterbilt Metro	17607 COMMERCE RD	NEW BOSTON, MI 48164	US	734-722-8301
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Corpus Christi	3001 IH 69 ACCESS RD	ROBSTOWN, TX 78380	US	361-726-4800
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, San Antonio	8922 INTERSTATE 10 E	CONVERSE, TX 78109	US	800-299-7382
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Laredo	10216 UNION PACIFIC BLVD	LAREDO, TX 78045	US	956-724-7383
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Pharr	4700 N. CAGE ST	PHARR, TX 78577	US	956-782-4511
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Austin	16870 SOUTH IH 35	BUDA, TX 78610	US	512-312-1146
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Cotulla	2189 INTERSTATE 35	COTULLA, TX 78014	US	956-764-1470
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Brownsville	5994 E. PADRE ISLAND HWY	BROWNSVILLE, TX 78521	US	956-435-7500
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, North Austin	1205 SMITH ROAD	AUSTIN, TX 78721	US	512-822-7231
G. L. Sayre Peterbilt - Conshohocken	120 INDUSTRIAL WAY	CONSHOHOCKEN, PA 19428	US	610-277-2000
G. L. Sayre Peterbilt - New Castle	152 QUIGLEY BLVD.	NEW CASTLE, DE 19720	US	800-779-7917
Peterbilt of Sioux City	4135 HARBOR DR	SIOUX CITY, IA 51111	US	712-252-4566
Peterbilt of Des Moines	3445 ADVENTURELAND DRIVE W	ALTOONA, IA 50009	US	515-967-0355
Peterbilt of Council Bluffs	2546 MID AMERICA DR	COUNCIL BLUFFS, IA 51501	US	712-325-9700
Peterbilt of Norfolk	2001 SOUTH 13TH ST	NORFOLK, NE 68701	US	402-844-4749
Peterbilt of Lincoln	6262 ARBOR ROAD	LINCOLN, NE 68517	US	402-858-8400
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Los Angeles	8830 E. SLAUSON AVE	PICO RIVERA, CA 90660	US	562-949-5451
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Fontana	14490 SLOVER AVE	FONTANA, CA 92337	US	909-823-7080
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Sylmar	12985 FOOTHILL BLVD	SYLMAR, CA 91342	US	818-838-6900

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Rush Peterbilt Medium Duty Truck Center, Fontana	15463 VALLEY BLVD	FONTANA, CA 92335	US	909-829-2200
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Whittier	2450 KELLA AVE	WHITTIER, CA 90601	US	562-551-5000
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Long Beach	1059 251ST STREET	HARBOR CITY, CA 90710	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Lubbock	4515 AVE A	LUBBOCK, TX 79404	US	806-747-2579
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Amarillo	8000-I 40 E	AMARILLO, TX 79118	US	806-373-5444
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Odessa	7450 E. IH20 FRONTAGE RD	ODESSA, TX 79766	US	432-332-9900
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Dalhart	1117 SOUTH HIGHWAY 87	DALHART, TX 79022	US	806-244-3254
Fitzgerald Peterbilt of Bristol	33392 LEE HIGHWAY	GLADE SPRING, VA 24340	US	276-429-4400
Fitzgerald Peterbilt of Fancy Gap	220 KELLY ROAD	FANCY GAP, VA 24328	US	276-278-2573
Fitzgerald Peterbilt of Birmingham	2592 COMMERCE CIRCLE	BIRMINGHAM, AL 35217	US	205-841-7383
Fitzgerald Peterbilt of Montgomery	7875 MOBILE HIGHWAY	HOPE HULL, AL 36043	US	334-263-0255
Fitzgerald Peterbilt of Huntsville	13870 AL HWY 20	MADISON, AL 35756	US	256-464-2400
Dobbs Peterbilt - Redding	1800 TWIN VIEW BLVD	REDDING, CA 96003	US	530-246-2460
Dobbs Peterbilt - West Sacramento	825 STILLWATER RD	WEST SACRAMENTO, CA 95605	US	916-441-6151
Dobbs Peterbilt - West Sacramento II	504 HARBOR BLVD	WEST SACRAMENTO, CA 95691	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center - Tulsa	6015 S. 49TH W. AVE	TULSA, OK 74107	US	918-447-8630
Utica General Peterbilt	5636 HORATIO ST	UTICA, NY 13502	US	315-732-4300
Utica General Peterbilt	6014 DROTT DR	EAST SYRACUSE, NY 13057	US	315-732-4300
Utica General Peterbilt	65 RAILROAD AVE	ALBANY, NY 12205	US	518-459-1122
Utica General Peterbilt - Rochester	472 SUMMIT POINT DRIVE	HENRIETTA, NY 14467	US	585-321-5250
Utica General Peterbilt - Newburgh	242 ROUTE 17K	NEWBURGH, NY 12550	US	845-245-4042
Utica General Peterbilt - Owego	1000 RT. 434	OWEGO, NY 13827	US	TBD
Valley Peterbilt, Inc.	2110 SOUTH SINCLAIR AVE	STOCKTON, CA 95215	US	209-462-1794
Valley Peterbilt, Inc.	5837 NORTH GOLDEN STATE BLVD	TURLOCK, CA 95382	US	209-669-5444
Peterbilt of Vermont	402 VERMONT ROUTE 107	SOUTH ROYALTON, VT 05068	US	802-763-2585
Peterbilt of Vermont	41 HERCULES DR	COLCHESTER, VT 05446	US	802-654-4420
Peterbilt of Steinbach	100 CENTER AVENUE	BLUMENORT, MANITOBA ROA 0C0	CA	204-326-3155
Peterbilt of Winkler	9081 HIGHWAY 32 SOUTH	WINKLER, MB R6W 4B7	CA	204-325-4798
Peterbilt Manitoba Ltd.	1895 BROOKSIDE BLVD	WINNIPEG, MB R2R 2Y3	CA	204-633-0071
Peterbilt Manitoba-East	75 DON VALLEY PARKWAY	SPRINGFIELD, MB R0E 1J0	CA	204-668-6399
Doonan Truck & Equip. of Wichita, Inc.	11118 W. KELLOGG ST	WICHITA, KS 67209	US	316-722-6034
Doonan Peterbilt of Great Bend	36 NE HWY 156	GREAT BEND, KS 67530	US	620-792-2491
Doonan Peterbilt of Hays	1980 W. 55TH ST	HAYS, KS 67601	US	785-621-4045
Dobbs Peterbilt - Tacoma II	3701 PACIFIC HWY E	FIFE, WA 98424	US	253-344-5620
Dobbs Peterbilt - Spokane	23501 E. KNOX AVE	LIBERTY LAKE, WA 99019	US	509-535-4241
Dobbs Peterbilt - Tacoma	3443 20TH STREET E	FIFE, WA 98424	US	253-922-7383
Dobbs Peterbilt - Seattle	3707 AIRPORT WAY S	SEATTLE, WA 98134	US	206-624-7383

Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Dobbs Peterbilt - Yakima	2028 RUDKIN RD	UNION GAP, WA 98903	US	509-453-3700
Dobbs Peterbilt - Marysville	15330 SMOKEY POINT BLVD	MARYSVILLE, WA 98271	US	360-659-7383
Dobbs Peterbilt - Pasco	1435 E. HILLSBORO ST	PASCO, WA 99301	US	509-545-3700
Dobbs Peterbilt - Moses Lake	12238 N. FRONTAGE RD.	MOSES LAKE, WA 98837	US	509-764-9130
Dobbs Peterbilt - Aberdeen	6130 203RD AVE SW	CENTRALIA, WA 98531	US	360-533-8990
Peterbilt of Wyoming - Casper	4113 W YELLOWSTONE HWY	CASPER, WY 82604	US	307-237-9388
Peterbilt of Wyoming - Cheyenne	4221 S INDUSTRIAL SERVICE RD 2	CHEYENNE, WY 82007	US	800-697-2960
Peterbilt of Wyoming - Rock Springs	685 JONAH DR	ROCK SPRINGS, WY 82901	US	877-213-2960
Peterbilt of Wyoming - Riverton	810 S. FEDERAL BLVD	RIVERTON, WY 82501	US	TBA
TRP Store 082 - Houston	10111 EAST FREEWAY	HOUSTON, TX 77029	US	TBD
Kenworth Maska - Mauricie	3000 RUE DES APPRENTIS	SHAWINIGAN, QC G9T 5K5	CA	819-533-4996
Bayview Kenworth - Dartmouth	1 MORRIS DRIVE	DARTMOUTH, NS B3B 1K7	CA	902-702-0953
Kenworth of Zanesville	3925 ALL AMERICAN WAY	ZANESVILLE, OH 43701	US	740-487-4295
TRP 078 - Jacksonville	8700 NEW KINGS ROAD	JACKSONVILLE, FL 32219	US	904-448-2544
TRP Store 083 - Altha	24058 N.W., FL 73	Altha, FL 32421	US	TBD
Kenworth Mid Atlantic - Delmarva	613 Clara Street	Dover, DE 19904	US	302-674-2300
MHC Kenworth - Adairsville	136 CASS STREET	ADAIRSVILLE, GA 30103	US	TBD
Wallwork Kenworth - Grand Forks	5505 GATEWAY DRIVE	GRAND FORKS, ND 58203	US	TBD
TRP-PRINCE ALBERT	3800 5 AVE E	PRINCE ALBERT, SK S6W 0A1	CA	TBD
FITZGERALD PETERBILT-GADSDEN	3737 OAK GROVE RD	GADSDEN, AL 35905	US	TBD
JACKSON GROUP PB-EVANSTON	92 CR-111	EVANSTON, WY 82930	US	TBD
Prestige Peterbilt - Val-d'Or	TBD	TBD	CA	TBD
MHC Kenworth - McDonough	2003 INDUSTRIAL PARKWAY	MCDONOUGH, GA 30253	US	TBD
MHC Kenworth - McKinney	1917 MILER RD. #110	MELISSA, TX 75454	US	(469) 530-6091
TRP - Rexburg	579 E 5000 N SUITE 8	REXBURG, ID 83440	US	TBD
TRP - Kelowna	2659 NORRIS RD	KELOWNA, BC V1X 7M1	CA	TBD
TRP Store 087 - Maska	1970 RUE DE LA SIDBEC SUD	TROIS-RIVIERES, QC G8Z-4H1	CA	819-693-4444
All Roads Kenworth - DC	8400 WESTPHALIA ROAD	UPPER MARLBORO, MD 20774	US	240-455-1800
Gabrielli Kenworth of New Jersey - Bloomsbury	963 NJ-173	BLOOMSBURY, NJ 08804	US	TBD
Gabrielli Kenworth of New Jersey - Rockaway	80 GREEN POND ROAD	ROCKAWAY, NJ 07886	US	973-625-3330
Gabrielli Kenworth of New Jersey - Montgomery	135 NEELYTOWN ROAD	MONTGOMERY, NY 12549	US	TBD
Kenworth Truck Centres - Mississauga North	6999 ORDAN DRIVE	MISSISSAUGA, ON L5T 1K6	CA	905-565-6608
Rush Peterbilt Truck Centers, Wichita Falls	2401 CENTRAL FREEWAY EAST	WICHITA FALLS, TX 76302	US	(940) 322-7845
TRP 086 - TRP Vancouver , WA	7708 NE 99TH STREET	VANCOUVER, WA 98662	US	TBD
TRP 088 – Jackson	141 LAW ROAD	JACKSON, TN 38305	US	TBD
TRP 089 - Kapolei	91-255 KAUHI STREET	KAPOLEI, HI 96707	US	TBD
Liberty Kenworth - Bristol	200 BRISTOL PIKE	BRISTOL, PA 19021	US	TBD
Dealership Name	Address	City/State/Zip	Country Code	Phone Number
Truckworx Kenworth - Graysville	1100 BANKHEAD HWY SW	GRAYSVILLE, AL 35073	US	TBD
MHC Kenworth - Waterloo	3315 TITAN TRAIL SUITE A	WATERLOO, IA 50701	US	319-257-5422
Allstate Peterbilt of Watertown	138 28TH STREET NE	WATERTOWN, SD 57201	US	(605) 657-6180
Dobbs Peterbilt - Monroe	7410 FRONTAGE ROAD	MONROE, LA 71202	US	TBD
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Portland Basin	4810 BASIN AVENUE	PORTLAND, OR 97217	US	TBD
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Ogden	735 N 2000 WEST	MARRIOTT-STATERVILLE, UT 84404	US	TBA
Georgia Mountain Peterbilt	119 LOVING RD	MORGANTON, GA 30560	US	TBD
Rush Peterbilt Truck Center, Victorville	8205 Caliente Road	Hesperia, CA 92344	US	(760) 947-1293
Jackson Group Peterbilt - Chehalis	1200 MARYLAND AVENUE	CHEHALIS, WA 98532	US	360-557-2121
Jackson Group reterbilt - Chemans	1200 MANTEMIND AVENUE	CHEHALIS, WA JOSSE	00	300-337-2121

PROPOSAL FORM 8: MANDATORY SUPPLIER & PROPOSAL CERTIFICATIONS

CCOG may not enter into contracts with any suppliers who have been found to be ineligible for state contracts under specific federal or Ohio statutes or regulations. Bidders responding to any CCOG RFP MUST certify that they are NOT ineligible by signing each of the statements below. **Failure to provide proper affirming signature on any of these statements will result in a Bidder's proposal being deemed nonresponsive to this RFP.**

I, <u>Brooke Vasquez</u>, hereby certify and affirm that <u>PACCAR Parts</u>, has not been debarred, suspended, proposed for debarment, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in transactions by the Unites States Department of Labor, the United States Department of Health and Human Services, or any other federal department or agency as set forth in 29 CFR Part 98, or 45 CFR Part 76, or other applicable statutes.

AND

- I, <u>Brooke Vasquez</u>, hereby certify and affirm that <u>PACCAR Parts</u>, is in compliance with all federal, state, and local laws, rules, and regulations, including but not limited to the Occupational Safety and Health Act and the Ohio Bureau of Employment Services and the following:
- Not penalized or debarred from any public contracts or falsified certified payroll records or any other violation of the Fair Labor Standards Act in the last three (3) years;
- Not found to have violated any worker's compensation law within the last three (3) years;
- Not violated any employee discrimination law within the last three (3) years;
- Not have been found to have committed more than one (1) willful or repeated OSHA violation of a safety standard (as opposed to a record keeping or administrative standard) in the last three (3) years;
- Not have an Experience Modification Rating of greater than 1.5 (a penalty-rated employer) with respect to the Bureau of Workers' Compensation risk assessment rating; and
- Not have failed to file any required tax returns or failed to pay any required taxes to any governmental entity within the past three (3) years.

<u>AND</u>

I, <u>Brooke Vasquez</u>, hereby certify and affirm that <u>PACCAR Parts</u>, is not on the list established by the Ohio Secretary of State, pursuant to <u>ORC Section 121.23</u>, which identifies persons and businesses with more than one unfair labor practice contempt of court finding against them.

<u>AND</u>

- I, <u>Brooke Vasquez</u>, hereby certify and affirm that <u>PACCAR Parts</u> either is not subject to a finding for recovery under <u>ORC Section 9.24</u>, or has taken appropriate remedial steps required under that statute to resolve any findings for recovery, or otherwise qualifies under that section to enter into contracts with CCOG.
- I, <u>Brooke Vasquez</u>, hereby affirm that this proposal accurately represents the capabilities and qualifications of <u>PACCAR Parts</u>, and I hereby affirm that the cost(s) proposed to CCOG for the performance of services and/or provision of goods covered in this proposal in response to this CCOG RFP is a firm fixed price structure as described in the Cost Proposal, inclusive of all incidental as well as primary costs. (Failure to provide the proper affirming signature on this item may result in the disqualification of your proposal.)

PROPOSAL FORM 9: CLEAN AIR ACT & CLEAN WATER ACT

The Bidder is in compliance with all applicable standards, orders or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act of 1970, as Amended (42 U.S. C. 1857 (h), Section 508 of the Clean Water Act, as amended (33 U.S.C. 1368), Executive Order 117389 and Environmental Protection Agency Regulation, 40 CFR Part 15 as required under OMB Circular A-102, Attachment O, Paragraph 14 (1) regarding reporting violations to the grantor agency and to the United States Environment Protection Agency Assistant Administrator for the Enforcement.

Authorized signature:		
Printed Name:	Brooke Vasquez	
Company Name:	PACCAR Parts	
Mailing Address:	750 Houser Way N, Renton, WA 98057	
Email Address:	Brooke.vasquez@paccar.com	
Job Title:	Sr. Director of Marketing	
-		

PROPOSAL FORM 10: DEBARMENT NOTICE

I, the Bidder, certify that my company has not been debarred, suspended or otherwise ineligible for participation in Federal Assistance programs under Executive Order 12549, "Debarment and Suspension", as described in the Federal Register and Rules and Regulations.

Respondents Name:	750 Houser Way N, Renton, WA 98057		
Mailing Address:			
Signature			
Title of Signatory:	Sr. Director of Marketing		

PROPOSAL FORM 11: LOBBYING CERTIFICATIONS

Submission of this certification is a prerequisite for making or entering into this transaction and is imposed by <u>Section 1352</u>, <u>Title 31</u>, <u>U.S. Code</u>. This certification is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when this transaction was made or entered into. Any person who fails to file the required certification shall be subject to civil penalty of not less than ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) and not more than one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) for each such failure.

The undersigned certifies, to the best of his/her knowledge and belief, on behalf of Bidder that:

- 1. No Federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid on behalf of the undersigned, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with the awarding of a Federal contract, the making of a Federal grant, the making of a Federal loan, the entering into a cooperative agreement, and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment, or modification of a Federal contract, grant, loan, or cooperative agreement.
- 2. If any funds other than Federal appropriated funds have been or will be paid to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with this Federal contract or cooperative agreement, the undersigned shall complete and submit Standard Form LLL, "Disclosure of Lobbying Activities," in accordance with its instructions.
- 3. The undersigned shall require that the language of this certification be included in the award documents for all covered sub-awards exceeding one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) in Federal funds at all appropriate tiers and that all sub-recipients shall certify and disclose accordingly.

Signature	
:	
Date:	03/09/2022

PROPOSAL FORM 12: CONTRACTOR CERTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS

1. Contractor's Employment Eligibility

By entering the contract, Contractor warrants compliance with the Federal Immigration and Nationality Act (FINA), and all other federal and state immigration laws and regulations. The Contractor further warrants that it is in compliance with the various state statutes of the states it will operate this contract in.

Participating Government Entities including School Districts may request verification of compliance from any Contractor or subcontractor performing work under this Contract. These Entities reserve the right to confirm compliance in accordance with applicable laws.

Should the Participating Entities suspect or find that the Contractor or any of its subcontractors are not in compliance, they may pursue any and all remedies allowed by law, including, but not limited to: suspension of work, termination of the Contract for default, and suspension and/or debarment of the Contractor. All costs necessary to verify compliance are the responsibility of the Contractor.

The Respondent complies and maintains compliance with the appropriate statutes which requires compliance with federal immigration laws by State employers, State contractors and State subcontractors in accordance with the E-Verify Employee Eligibility Verification Program.

Contractor shall comply with governing board policy of the CCOG Participating entities in which work is being performed.

2. Fingerprint & Criminal Background Checks

If required to provide services on school district property at least five (5) times during a month, contractor shall submit a full set of fingerprints to the school district if requested of each person or employee who may provide such service. Alternately, the school district may fingerprint those persons or employees. An exception to this requirement may be made as authorized in Governing Board policy. The district shall conduct a fingerprint check in accordance with the appropriate state and federal laws of all contractors, subcontractors or vendors and their employees for which fingerprints are submitted to the district. Contractor, subcontractors, vendors and their employees shall not provide services on school district properties until authorized by the District.

The Respondent shall comply with fingerprinting requirements in accordance with appropriate statutes in the state in which the work is being performed unless otherwise exempted.

Contractor shall comply with governing board policy in the school district or Participating Entity in which work is being performed.

Signature			
:			
Date:	03/09/2022		

PROPOSAL FORM 13: BOYCOTT CERTIFICATION

Bidder must certify that during the term of any Agreement, it does not boycott Israel and will not boycott Israel. "Boycott" means refusing to deal with, terminating business activities with, or otherwise taking any action that is intended to penalize, inflict economic harm on, or limit commercial relations specifically with Israel, or with a person or entity doing business in Israel or in an Israeli-controlled territory, but does not include an action made for ordinary business purposes.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts does not boycott Israel and will not boycott Israel.

PROPOSAL FORM 14: FEDERAL FUNDS CERTIFICATION FORMS

When a participating agency seeks to procure goods and services using funds under a federal grant or contract, specific federal laws, regulations, and requirements may apply in addition to those under state law. This includes, but is not limited to, the procurement standards of the Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards, 2 CFR 200 (sometimes referred to as the "Uniform Guidance" or "EDGAR" requirements). All bidders submitting proposals must complete this Federal Funds Certification Form regarding bidder's willingness and ability to comply with certain requirements which may be applicable to specific participating agency purchases using federal grant funds. This completed form will be made available to Members for their use while considering their purchasing options when using federal grant funds. Members may also require Supplier Partners to enter into ancillary agreements, in addition to the contract's general terms and conditions, to address the member's specific contractual needs, including contract requirements for a procurement using federal grants or contracts.

For each of the items below, respondent should certify bidder's agreement and ability to comply, where applicable, by having respondents authorized representative complete and initial the applicable lines after each section and sign the acknowledgment at the end of this form. If a Bidder fails to complete any item in this form, CCOG will consider the respondent's response to be that they are unable or unwilling to comply. A negative response to any of the items may, if applicable, impact the ability of a participating agency to purchase from the Supplier Partner using federal funds.

1. Supplier Partner Violation or Breach of Contract Terms

Contracts for more than the simplified acquisition threshold currently set at one hundred fifty thousand dollars (\$150,000), which is the inflation adjusted amount determined by the Civilian Agency Acquisition Council and the Defense Acquisition Regulations Council (Councils) as authorized by 41 USC 1908, must address administrative, contractual, or legal remedies in instances where Supplier Partners violate or breach contract terms, and provide for such sanctions and penalties as appropriate.

Any contract award will be subject to Terms and Conditions of the Master Agreement, as well as any additional terms and conditions in any purchase order, participating agency ancillary contract, or Member construction contract agreed upon by Supplier Partner and the participating agency which mut be consistent with and protect the participating agency at least to the same extent as the CCOG Terms and Conditions.

The remedies under the contract are in addition to any other remedies that may be available under law or in equity. By submitting a proposal, you agree to these Supplier Partner violation and breach of contract terms.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees to the Supplier Partner Violation or Breach of Contract terms above.

2. Termination for Cause or Convenience

When a participating agency expends federal funds, the participating agency reserves the right to immediately terminate any agreement in excess of ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) resulting from this procurement process in the event of a breach or default of the agreement by Offeror in the event Offeror fails to: (1) meet schedules, deadlines, and/or delivery dates within the time specified in the procurement solicitation, contract, and/or a purchase order; (2) make any payments owed; or (3) otherwise perform in accordance with the contract and/or the procurement solicitation. Participating agency also reserves the right to terminate the contract immediately, with written notice to offeror, for convenience, if participating agency believes, in its sole discretion that it is in the best interest of participating agency to do so. Bidder will be compensated for work performed and accepted and goods accepted by participating agency as of the termination date if the contract is terminated for convenience of participating agency. Any award under this procurement process is not exclusive and participating agency reserves the right to purchase goods and services from other offerors when it is in participating agency's best interest.

Does Bidder agree? _	PACCAR I	Parts agrees to the Termination for Cause or Convenience statement above.
	,	

3. Equal Employment Opportunity

Except as otherwise provided under 41 CFR Part 60, all participating agency purchases or contracts that meet the definition of "federally assisted construction contract" in 41 CFR Part 60-1.3 shall be deemed to include the equal opportunity clause provided under 41 CFR 60-1.4(b), in accordance with Executive Order 11246, "Equal Employment Opportunity" (30 FR 12319, 12935, 3 CFR Part, 1964-1965 Comp., p. 339), as amended by Executive Order 11375, "Amending Executive Order 11246 Relating to Equal Employment Opportunity," and implementing regulations at 41 CFR Part 60, "Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs, Equal Employment Opportunity, Department of Labor."

The equal opportunity clause provided under 41 CFR 60-1.4(b) is hereby incorporated by reference. Supplier Partner agrees that such provision applies to any participating agency purchase or contract that meets the definition of "federally assisted construction contract" in 41 CFR Part 60-1.3 and Supplier Partner agrees that it shall comply with such provision.

Does Bidder agree? _ This is limited to construction contracts and therefore will not apply to PACCAR Parts Kenworth, Peterbilt dealers or TRP stores.

()

4. Davis-Bacon Act

When required by Federal program legislation, Supplier Partner agrees that, for all participating agency prime construction contracts/purchases in excess of two thousand dollars (\$2,000), Supplier Partner shall comply with the Davis-Bacon Act (40 USC 3141-3144, and 3146-3148) as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 5, "Labor Standards Provisions Applicable to Contracts Covering Federally Financed and Assisted Construction"). In accordance with the statute, Supplier Partner is required to pay wages to laborers and mechanics at a rate not less than the prevailing wages specified in a wage determinate made by the Secretary of Labor. In addition, Supplier Partner shall pay wages not less than once a week.

Current prevailing wage determinations issued by the Department of Labor are available at www.wdol.gov. Supplier Partner agrees that, for any purchase to which this requirement applies, the award of the purchase to the Supplier Partner is conditioned upon Supplier Partner's acceptance of the wage determination.

Supplier Partner further agrees that it shall also comply with the Copeland "Anti-Kickback" Act (40 USC 3145), as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 3, "Contractors and Subcontractors on Public Building or Public Work Financed in Whole or in Part by Loans or Grants from the United States". The Act provides that each Supplier Partner or subrecipient must be prohibited from inducing, by any means, any person employed in the construction, completion, or repair of public work, to give up any part of the compensation to which he or she is otherwise entitled.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR, Inc. is not a federal contractor and is not bidding on or intending to provide any construction services.

()

5. Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act

Where applicable, for all participating agency contracts or purchases in excess of one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) that involve the employment of mechanics or laborers, Supplier Partner agrees to comply with 40 USC 3702 and 3704, as supplemented by Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR Part 5). Under 40 USC 3702 of the Act, Supplier Partner is required to compute the wages of every mechanic and laborer on the basis of a standard work week of forty (40) hours. Work in excess of the standard work week is permissible provided that the worker is compensated at a rate of not less than one and a half times the basic rate of pay for all hours worked in excess of forty

(40) hours in the work week. The requirements of 40 USC 3704 are applicable to construction work and provide that no laborer or mechanic must be required to work in surroundings or under working conditions which are unsanitary, hazardous, or dangerous. These requirements do not apply to the purchases of supplies or materials or articles ordinarily available on the open market, or contracts for transportation or transmission of intelligence.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the "Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act" statement above.

6. Right to Inventions Made Under a Contract or Agreement

If the participating agency's Federal award meets the definition of "funding agreement" under 37 CFR 401.2(a) and the recipient or subrecipient wishes to enter into a contract with a small business firm or nonprofit organization regarding the substitution of parties, assignment or performance or experimental, developmental, or research work under that "funding agreement," the recipient or subrecipient must comply with the requirements of 37 CFR Part 401, "Rights to Inventions Made by Nonprofit Organizations and Small Business Firms Under Government Grants, Contracts and Cooperative Agreements," and any implementing regulations issued by the awarding agency.

Supplier Partner agrees to comply with the above requirements when applicable.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the Right to Inventions Made Under a Contract or Agreement statement above.

7. Clean Air Act and Federal Water Pollution Control Act

Clean Air Act (42 USC 7401-7671q.) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act (33 USC 1251-1387), as amended — Contracts and subgrants of amounts in excess of one hundred fifty thousand dollars (\$150,000) must contain a provision that requires the non-Federal award to agree to comply with all applicable standards, orders, or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act (42 USC 7401-7671q.) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act, as amended (33 USC 1251-1387). Violations must be reported to the Federal awarding agency and the Regional Office of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).

When required, Supplier Partner agrees to comply with all applicable standards, orders, or regulations issued pursuant to the Clean Air Act and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the Clean Air Act and Federal Water Pollution Control Act statement above.

()

8. Debarment and Suspension

Debarment and Suspension (Executive Orders 12549 and 12689) – A contract award (see 2 CFR 180.220) must not be made to parties listed on the government-wide exclusions in the System for Award Management (SAM), in accordance with the OMB guidelines at 2 CFR 180 that implement Executive Orders 12549 (3 CFR Part 1966 Comp. p. 189) and 12689 (3 CFR Part 1989 Comp. p. 235), "Debarment and Suspension." SAM Exclusions contains the names of parties debarred, suspended, or otherwise excluded by agencies, as well as parties declared ineligible under statutory or regulatory authority other than Executive Order 12549.

Supplier Partner certifies that Supplier Partner is not currently listed on the government-wide exclusions in SAM, is not debarred, suspended, or otherwise excluded by agencies or declared ineligible under statutory or regulatory authority other than Executive Order 12549. Supplier Partner further agrees to immediately notify the Cooperative and all Members with pending purchases or seeking to purchase from Supplier Partner if Supplier Partner is later listed on the government-wide exclusions in SAM, or is debarred, suspended, or otherwise excluded by agencies or declared ineligible under statutory or regulatory authority other than Executive Order 12549.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the Debarment and Suspension statement above.

()

9. Byrd Anti-Lobbying Amendment

Byrd Anti-Lobbying Amendment (31 USC 1352) — Supplier Partners that apply or bid for an award exceeding one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) must file the required certification. Each tier certifies to the tier above that it will not and has not used Federal appropriated funds to pay any person or organization for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a member of Congress, officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a member of Congress in connection with obtaining any Federal contract, grant or any other award covered by 31 USC 1352. Each tier must also disclose any lobbying with non-Federal funds that takes place in connection with obtaining any Federal award. Such disclosures are forwarded from tier to tier up to the non-Federal award. As applicable, Supplier Partner agrees to file all certifications and disclosures required by, and otherwise comply with, the Byrd Anti-Lobbying Amendment (31 USC 1352).

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the Byrd Anti-Lobbying Amendment statement above.

()

10. Procurement of Recovered Materials

For participating agency purchases utilizing Federal funds, Supplier Partner agrees to comply with Section 6002 of the Solid Waste Disposal Act, as amended by the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act where applicable and provide such information and certifications as a participating agency maybe required to confirm estimates and otherwise comply. The requirements of Section 6002 includes procuring only items designated in guidelines of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) at 40 CFR Part 247 that contain the highest percentage of recovered materials practicable, consistent with maintaining a satisfactory level of competition, where the purchase price of the item exceeds ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) or the value of the quantity acquired during the preceding fiscal year exceeded ten thousand dollars (\$10,000); procuring solid waste management services in a manner that maximizes energy and resource recovery, and establishing an affirmative procurement program for procurement of recovered materials identified in the EPA guidelines.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees with the Procurement of Recovered Materials statement above.

()

11. Profit as a Separate Element of Price

For purchases using federal funds in excess of one hundred fifty thousand dollars (\$150,000), a participating agency may be required to negotiate profit as a separate element of the price. See, 2 CFR 200.324(b). When required by a participating agency, Supplier Partner agrees to provide information and negotiate with the participating agency regarding profit as a separate element of the price for a particular purchase. However, Supplier Partner agrees that the total price, including profit, charged by Supplier Partner to the participating agency shall not exceed the awarded pricing, including any applicable discount, under Supplier Partner's Group Purchasing Agreement.

Does Bidder agree? _ Paccar Parts does not agree with this statement and will not be negotiating profit as a separate element of the price.

()

12. Prohibition on Certain Telecommunications and Video Surveillance Services or Equipment

Vendor agrees that recipients and subrecipients are prohibited from obligating or expending loan or grant funds to procure or obtain, extend or renew a contract to procure or obtain, or enter into a contract (or extend or renew a contract) to procure or obtain equipment, services, or systems that uses covered telecommunications equipment or services as a substantial or essential component of any system, or as critical technology as part of any system from companies described in Public Law 115-232, section 889. Telecommunications or video surveillance equipment or services produced or provided by an entity that the Secretary of Defense, in consultation with the Director of the National Intelligence or the Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation, reasonably believes to be an entity owned or controlled by, or otherwise connected to, the government of a covered foreign country are also prohibited.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees to the Prohibition on Certain Telecommunications and Video Surveillance Services or Equipment Statement above.

()

13. Domestic preferences for procurements

For participating agency purchases utilizing Federal funds, Bidder agrees to provide proof, where applicable, that the materials, including but not limited to, iron, aluminum, steel, cement, and other manufactured products are produced in the United States.

"Produced in the United States" means, for iron and steel products, that all manufacturing processes, from the initial melting stage through the application of coatings, occurred in the United States.

"Manufactured products" means items and construction materials composed in whole or in part of non-ferrous metals such as aluminum; plastics and polymer-based products such as polyvinyl chloride pipe; aggregates such as concrete; glass, including optical fiber; and lumber.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees to the Domestic preferences for procurements statement above with the additional comments of "we can only provide the country of origin of the final product.

()

14. General Compliance and Cooperation with Members

In addition to the foregoing specific requirements, Vendor agrees, in accepting any purchase order from a Member, it shall make a good faith effort to work with Members to provide such information and to satisfy such requirements as may apply to a particular participating agency purchase or purchases including, but not limited to, applicable recordkeeping and record retention requirements.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR Parts agrees to the General Compliance and Cooperation with Members statement above.

()

15. Applicability to Subcontractors

Offeror agrees that all contracts it awards pursuant to the Contract shall be bound by the foregoing terms and conditions.

Does Bidder agree? _ PACCAR parts does not anticipate using subcontractors as part of this contract. ()

By signature below, I certify that the information in this form is true, complete, and accurate and that I am authorized by my company to make this certification and all consents and agreements contained herein.

Authorized signature:

Printed Name: Brooke Vasquez
Company Name: PACCAR Parts

Mailing Address: 750 Houser Way N, Renton, WA 98057

Job Title: Sr. Director of Marketing

PROPOSAL FORM 15: ARIZONA CONTRACTOR REQUIREMENTS

AZ Compliance with Federal and State Requirements

Contractor agrees when working on any federally assisted projects with more than \$2,000.00 in labor costs, to comply with all federal and state requirements, as well as Equal Opportunity Employment requirements and all other federal and state laws, statutes, etc. Contractor agrees to post wage rates at the work site and submit a copy of their payroll to the member for their files. Contractor must retain records for three years to allow the federal grantor agency access to these records, upon demand. Contractor also agrees to comply with the Arizona Executive Order 75-5, as amended by Executive Order 99-4.

When working on contracts funded with Federal Grant monies, contractor additionally agrees to comply with the administrative requirements for grants, and cooperative agreements to state, local and federally recognized Indian Tribal Governments.

AZ compliance with workforce requirements

Pursuant to ARS 41-4401, Contractor and subcontractor(s) warrant their compliance with all federal and state immigration laws and regulations that relate to their employees, and compliance with ARS 23-214 subsection A, which states, ..." every employer, after hiring an employee, shall verify the employment eligibility of the employee through the E-Verify program"

CCOG reserves the right to cancel or suspend the use of any contract for violations of immigration laws and regulations. CCOG and its members reserve the right to inspect the papers of any contractor or subcontract employee who works under this contract to ensure compliance with the warranty above.

AZ Contractor Employee Work Eligibility

By entering into this contract, contractor agrees and warrants compliance with A.R.S. 41-4401, A.R.S. 23-214, the Federal Immigration and Nationality Act (FINA), and all other Federal immigration laws and regulations. CCOG and/or CCOG members may request verification of compliance from any contractor or sub-contractor performing work under this contract. CCOG and CCOG members reserve the right to confirm compliance. In the event that CCOG or CCOG members suspect or find that any contractor or subcontractor is not in compliance, CCOG may pursue any and all remedies allowed by law, including but not limited to suspension of work, termination of contract, suspension and/or debarment of the contractor. All cost associated with any legal action will be the responsibility of the contractor.

AZ Non-Compliance

All federally assisted contracts to members that exceed \$10,000.00 may be terminated by the federal grantee for noncompliance by contractor. In projects that are not federally funded, Respondent must agree to meet any federal, state, or local requirements as necessary. In addition, if compliance with the federal regulations increases the contract costs beyond the agreed upon costs in this solicitation, the additional costs may only apply to the portion of the work paid by the federal grantee.

Registered Sex Offender Restrictions (Arizona)

For work to be performed at an Arizona school, contractor agrees that no employee or employee of a subcontractor who has been adjudicated to be a registered sex offender will perform work at any time when students are present, or reasonably expected to be present. Contractor agrees that a violation of this condition shall be considered a material breach and may result in the cancellation of the purchase order at the CCOG member's discretion. Contractor must identify any additional costs associated with compliance to this term. If no costs are specified, compliance with this term will be provided at no additional charge.

Offshore Performance of Work Prohibited

Due to security and identity protection concerns, direct services under this contract shall be performed within the borders of the United States.

Terrorism Country Divestments: In accordance with A.R.S. 35-392, CCOG and CCOG members are prohibited from purchasing from a company that is in violation of the Export Administration Act. By entering into the contract, contractor warrants compliance with the Export Administration Act.

The undersigned hereby accepts and agrees to comply with all statutory compliance and notice requirements listed in this document.

Does Bidder agree? _ Not all PACCAR, Inc. locations are e-verify. However, the parts division is e-verify and can comply with Arizona requirements.

()

Date: _ 03/09/2022

PROPOSAL FORM 16: OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE FORM (N.J.S. 52:25-24.2)

Pursuant to the requirements of P.L. 1999, Chapter 440 effective April 17, 2000 (Local Public Contracts Law), the Respondent shall complete the form attached to these specifications listing the persons owning 10 percent (10%) or more of the firm presenting the proposal.

he proposal.			
Company Name:	Click or tap here to enter text.		
Street:	Click or tap here to enter text.		
City, State, Zip Code:	Click or tap here to enter text.		
Complete as appropriate:			
		e owner of <mark>Click or tap here to enter text</mark> , that there are no partners	
	orporated, and the provisions of I		
OR:	p		
	nter text , a partner in Click or ta	p here to enter text, do hereby certify that the following is a list o	
corporation or partnership	p, there is also set forth the nar	nerein. I further certify that if one (1) or more of the partners is itself ones and addresses of the stockholders holding 10% or more of that r greater interest in that partnership.	
OR:			
, <mark>Click or tap here to ent</mark>	ter text., an authorized represent	ative <mark>Click or tap here to enter text.</mark> , a corporation, do hereby certify	
any class. I further certify	that if one (1) or more of such st	I stockholders in the corporation who own 10% or more of its stock of ockholders is itself a corporation or partnership, that there is also see	
orth the names and addre n 10% or greater interest i	-	0% or more of the corporation's stock or the individual partners owning	
Note: If there are no par	tners or stockholders owning 10	% or more interest, indicate none.)	
Name	Address	Interest	
None	None	None	
further certify that the sta pelief.	atements and information contail	ned herein, are complete and correct to the best of my knowledge and	

Signature

Date:

No Signature

Click or tap here to enter text.

PROPOSAL FORM 17: NON-COLLUSION AFFIDAVIT **Bidder Name:** Enter Bidder Name **Street Address:** Enter Bidder Name City, State Zip: Enter Bidder Name State of New Jersey County of Insert County name I, <mark>Insert name here.</mark> of the <mark>Insert name of City</mark> in the County of <mark>Insert name of County</mark>, State of <mark>Insert name of State</mark> of full age, being duly sworn according to law on my oath depose and say that: I am the Insert name of job title of the firm of Insert company name, the Bidder making the Proposal for the goods, services or public work specified under the Harrison Township Board of Education attached proposal, and that I executed the said proposal with full authority to do so; that said Respondent has not directly or indirectly entered into any agreement, participated in any collusion, or otherwise taken any action in restraint of free, competitive bidding in connection with the above proposal, and that all statements contained in said bid proposal and in this affidavit are true and correct, and made with full knowledge that the Harrison Township Board of Education relies upon the truth of the statements contained in said bid proposal and in the statements contained in this affidavit in awarding the contract for the said goods, services or public work. I further warrant that no person or selling agency has been employed or retained to solicit or secure such contract upon an agreement or understanding for a commission, percentage, brokerage, or contingent fee, except bona fide employees or bona fide established commercial or selling agencies maintained by Authorized signature: No Signature Insert job title here. Job Title: Subscribed and sworn before me this _____, 20____

Notary Public of New Jersey

My commission expires

SEAL

, 20_

PROPOSAL FORM 18: AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AFFIDAVIT (P.L. 1975, C.127)

Company Name:	PACCAR Parts	
Street Address	750 Houser Way N	
City, State, Zip Code	Renton, WA, 98057	

Bid Proposal Certification:

Indicate below your compliance with New Jersey Affirmative Action regulations. Your proposal will be accepted even if you are not in compliance at this time. No contract and/or purchase order may be issued, however, until all Affirmative Action requirements are met.

Required Affirmative Action Evidence:

Procurement, Professional & Service Contracts (Exhibit A)

Suppliers must submit with proposal:

- 1. A photo copy of their <u>Federal Letter of Affirmative Action Plan Approval</u>
 OR
- 2. A photo copy of their <u>Certificate of Employee Information Report</u>
- 3. A complete Affirmative Action Employee Information Report (AA302)

<u>Public Work – Over \$50,000 Total Project Cost:</u>

⊠No approved Federal or New Jersey Affirmative Action Plan. We will complete Report Form AA201-A upon receipt from the Harrison Township Board of Education

□ Approved Federal or New Jersey Plan – certificate enclosed

I further certify that the statements and information contained herein, are complete and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief.

Authorized Signature

Title of Signatory: Sr. Director of Marketing

Date: 03/09/2022

P.L. 1995, c. 127 (N.J.A.C. 17:27)

MANDATORY AFFIRMATIVE ACTION LANGUAGE

PROCUREMENT, PROFESSIONAL AND SERVICE CONTRACTS

During the performance of this contract, the contractor agrees as follows:

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, will not discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment because of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sex, affectional or sexual orientation. The contractor will take affirmative action to ensure that such applicants are recruited and employed, and that employees are treated during

employment, without regard to their age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sex, affectional or sexual orientation. Such action shall include, but not be limited to the following: employment, upgrading, demotion, or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising; layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compensation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship. The contractor agrees to post in conspicuous places, available to employees and applicants for employment, notices to be provided by the Public Agency Compliance Officer setting forth provisions of this non-discrimination clause.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable will, in all solicitations or advertisement for employees placed by or on behalf of the contractor, state that all qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sex, affectional or sexual orientation.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, will send to each labor union or representative of workers with which it has a collective bargaining agreement or other contract or understanding, a notice, to be provided by the agency contracting officer advising the labor union or workers' representative of the contractor's commitments under this act and shall post copies of the notice in conspicuous places available to employees and applicants for employment.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, agrees to comply with any regulations promulgated by the Treasurer pursuant to P.L. 1975, c. 127, as amended and supplemented from time to time and the Americans with Disabilities Act.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to attempt in good faith to employ minority and female workers trade consistent with the applicable county employment goal prescribed by N.J.A.C. 17:27-5.2 promulgated by the Treasurer pursuant to P.L. 1975, C.127, as amended and supplemented from time to time or in accordance with a binding determination of the applicable county employment goals determined by the Affirmative

Action Office pursuant to N.J.A.C. 17:27-5.2 promulgated by the Treasurer pursuant to P.L. 1975, C.127, as amended and supplemented from time to time.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to inform in writing appropriate recruitment agencies in the area, including employment agencies, placement bureaus, colleges, universities, labor unions, that it does not discriminate on the basis of age, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sex, affectional or sexual orientation, and that it will discontinue the use of any recruitment agency which engages in direct or indirect discriminatory practices.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to revise any of it testing procedures, if necessary, to assure that all personnel testing conforms with the principles of job-related testing, as established by the statutes and court decisions of the state of New Jersey and as established by applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to review all procedures relating to transfer, upgrading, downgrading and lay-off to ensure that all such actions are taken without regard to age, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sex, affectional or sexual orientation, and conform with the applicable employment goals, consistent with the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey, and applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

The contractor and its subcontractors shall furnish such reports or other documents to the Affirmative Action Office as may be requested by the office from time to time in order to carry out the purposes of these regulations, and public agencies shall furnish such information as may be requested by the Affirmative Action Office for conducting a compliance investigation pursuant to Subchapter 10 of the Administrative Code (NJAC 17:27).

No Signature	
Signature of Procurement Agent	

PROPOSAL FORM 19: C. 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FROM

Public Agency Instructions

This page provides guidance to public agencies entering into contracts with business entities that are required to file Political Contribution Disclosure forms with the agency. **It is not intended to be provided to contractors.** What follows are instructions on the use of form local units can provide to contractors that are required to disclose political contributions pursuant to N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26 (P.L. 2005, c. 271, s.2). Additional information is available in Local Finance Notice 2006-1 (https://www.nj.gov/dca/divisions/dlgs/resources/lfns 2006.html).

- 1. The disclosure is required for all contracts in excess of \$17,500 that are **not awarded** pursuant to a "fair and open" process (N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.7).
- 2. Due to the potential length of some contractor submissions, the public agency should consider allowing data to be submitted in electronic form (i.e., spreadsheet, pdf file, etc.). Submissions must be kept with the contract documents or in an appropriate computer file and be available for public access. The form is worded to accept this alternate submission. The text should be amended if electronic submission will not be allowed.
- 3. The submission must be **received from the contractor and** on file at least 10 days prior to award of the contract. Resolutions of award should reflect that the disclosure has been received and is on file.
- 4. The contractor must disclose contributions made to candidate and party committees covering a wide range of public agencies, including all public agencies that have elected officials in the county of the public agency, state legislative positions, and various state entities. The Division of Local Government Services recommends that contractors be provided a list of the affected agencies. This will assist contractors in determining the campaign and political committees of the officials and candidates affected by the disclosure.
 - a) The Division has prepared model disclosure forms for each county. They can be downloaded from the "County PCD Forms" link on the Pay-to-Play web site at https://www.state.nj.us/dca/divisions/dlgs/programs/pay 2 play.html They will be updated from time-to-time as necessary.
 - b) A public agency using these forms should edit them to properly reflect the correct legislative district(s). As the forms are county-based, they list all legislative districts in each county. Districts that do not represent the public agency should be removed from the lists.
 - c) Some contractors may find it easier to provide a single list that covers all contributions, regardless of the county. These submissions are appropriate and should be accepted.
 - d) The form may be used "as-is", subject to edits as described herein.
 - e) The "Contractor Instructions" sheet is intended to be provided with the form. It is recommended that the Instructions and the form be printed on the same piece of paper. The form notes that the Instructions are printed on the back of the form; where that is not the case, the text should be edited accordingly.
 - f) The form is a Word document and can be edited to meet local needs, and posted for download on web sites, used as an e-mail attachment, or provided as a printed document.
- 5. It is recommended that the contractor also complete a "Stockholder Disclosure Certification." This will assist the local unit in its obligation to ensure that contractor did not make any prohibited contributions to the committees listed on the Business Entity Disclosure Certification in the 12 months prior to the contract. (See Local Finance Notice 2006-7 for additional information on this obligation) A sample Certification form is part of this package and the instruction to complete it is included in the Contractor Instructions. **NOTE: This section is not applicable to Boards of Education.**

C. 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FORM

Contractor Instructions

Business entities (contractors) receiving contracts from a public agency that are NOT awarded pursuant to a "fair and open" process (defined at N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.7) are subject to the provisions of P.L. 2005, c. 271, s.2 (N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26). This law provides that 10 days prior to the award of such a contract, the contractor shall disclose contributions to:

- any State, county, or municipal committee of a political party
- any legislative leadership committee*
- any continuing political committee (a.k.a., political action committee)
- any candidate committee of a candidate for, or holder of, an elective office:
 - o of the public entity awarding the contract
 - o of that county in which that public entity is located
 - o of another public entity within that county
 - or of a legislative district in which that public entity is located or, when the public entity is a county, of any legislative district which includes all or part of the county. The disclosure must list reportable contributions to any of the committees that exceed \$300 per election cycle that were made during the 12 months prior to award of the contract. See N.J.S.A. 19:44A-8 and 19:44A-16 for more details on reportable contributions.

N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26 itemizes the parties from whom contributions must be disclosed when a business entity is not a natural person. This includes the following:

- individuals with an "interest" ownership or control of more than 10% of the profits or assets of a business entity or 10% of the stock in the case of a business entity that is a corporation for profit
- all principals, partners, officers, or directors of the business entity or their spouses
- any subsidiaries directly or indirectly controlled by the business entity
- IRS Code Section 527 New Jersey based organizations, directly or indirectly controlled by the business entity, and filing as continuing political committees, (PACs). When the business entity is a natural person, "a contribution by that person's spouse or child, residing therewith, shall be deemed to be a contribution by the business entity." [N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26(b)] The contributor must be listed on the disclosure. Any business entity that fails to comply with the disclosure provisions shall be subject to a fine imposed by ELEC in an amount to be determined by the Commission which may be based upon the amount that the business entity failed to report. The enclosed list of agencies is provided to assist the contractor in identifying those public agencies whose elected official and/or candidate campaign committees are affected by the disclosure requirement. It is the contractor's responsibility to identify the specific committees to which contributions may have been made and need to be disclosed. The disclosed information may exceed the minimum requirement. The enclosed form, a content-consistent facsimile, or an electronic data file containing the required details (along with a signed cover sheet) may be used as the contractor's submission and is disclosable to the public under the Open Public Records Act. The contractor must also complete the attached Stockholder Disclosure Certification. This will assist the agency in meeting its obligations under the law.

NOTE: This section does not apply to Board of Education contracts.

* N.J.S.A. 19:44A-3(s): "The term "legislative leadership committee" means a committee established, authorized to be established, or designated by the President of the Senate, the Minority Leader of the Senate, the Speaker of the General Assembly or the Minority Leader of the General Assembly pursuant to section 16 of P.L.1993, c.65 (C.19:44A-10.1) for the purpose of receiving contributions and making expenditures."

C. 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FORM

Required Pursuant To N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26

This form or its permitted facsimile must be submitted to the local unit no later than 10 days prior to the award of the contract.

Dart I	ı _ \	land	or In	form	ation
Part	ı — 1	veno	or m	iorm	lation

Vendor Name:			Insert vendor name here.		
Address:		Inser	t street address here.		
City:	Inse	ert Cit	zy Here.	State:State.	Zip: Zip Code

The undersigned being authorized to certify, hereby certifies that the submission provided herein represents compliance w provisions of N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26 and as represented by the Instructions accompanying this form.				
	Insert Full Name	Insert Title.		
Signature of Vendor	Printed Name	Title		

Part II - Contribution Disclosure

Disclosure requirement: Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26 this disclosure must include all reportable political contributions (more than \$300 per election cycle) over the 12 months prior to submission to the committees of the government entities listed on the form provided by the local unit.

Check here if disclosure is provided in electronic form.				
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Dollar Amount	
			\$	

Check here if the informa	ion is continue	d on subsequen [.]	t page(s)
---------------------------	-----------------	-----------------------------	-----------

Continuation Page

C. 271 POLITICAL CONTRIBUTION DISCLOSURE FORM
Required Pursuant To N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26
Page of

Vendor Name:

Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Dollar Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount
Contributor Name	Recipient Name	Date	\$Amount

Check here if the information is continued on subsequent page(s)

List of Agencies with Elected Officials Required for Political Contribution Disclosure

N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.26

County Name:

State: Governor, and Legislative Leadership Committees

Legislative District #s:

State Senator and two members of the General Assembly per district.

County:

Freeholders County Clerk Sheriff

{County Executive} Surrogate

Municipalities (Mayor and members of governing body, regardless of title):

USERS SHOULD CREATE THEIR OWN FORM, OR DOWNLOAD FROM <u>WWW.NJ.GOV/DCA/LGS/P2P</u> A COUNTY-BASED, CUSTOMIZABLE FORM.

PROPOSAL FORM 20: STOCKHOLDER DISCLOSURE CERTIFICATION

Name of Business:	
$\hfill \square$ I certify that the list below contains the names and I the issued and outstanding stock of the undersigned.	nome addresses of all stockholders holding 10% or more of
OR	
$\ \square$ I certify that no one stockholder owns 10% or more	of the issued and outstanding stock of the undersigned.
Check the box that represents the type of business organiza	tion:
☐ Partnership	
☐ Corporation	
☐ Sole Proprietorship	
☐ Limited Partnership	
☐ Limited Liability Corporation	
☐ Limited Liability Partnership	
☐ Subchapter S Corporation	
Sign and notarize the form below, and, if necessary, comple	te the stockholder list below.
Stockholders:	
Name: Stockholder Name	Name: Stockholder Name
Home Address:	Home Address: Home Address
Home Address	nome / lad. ess
Name: Stockholder Name	Name: Stockholder Name
Home Address:	Home Address:
Home Address	Home Address
Name: Stockholder Name	Name: Stockholder Name
Home Address:	Home Address:
Home Address	Home Address
Subscribed and sworn before me this day of	
, 2	(Affiant)
(Notary Public)	
(,	(Print name & title of affiant)

My Commission expires:	(Corporate Seal)

PROPOSAL FORM 21: GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS ACCEPTANCE FORM

	ne of the following responses to the General Terms and Conditions in this solicitation, including the Agreement:
	We take no exceptions/deviations to the general terms and conditions
(Note: If	none are listed below, it is understood that no exceptions/deviations are taken.)
exception	We take the following exceptions/deviations to the general terms and conditions. All ons/deviations must be clearly explained. Reference the corresponding general terms and conditions are taking exceptions/deviations to. Clearly state if you are adding additions terms and conditions to eral terms and conditions. Provide details on your exceptions/deviations below:

Section 2.7 Indemnification — "Winning Supplier shall protect indemnify, and hold harmless both CCOG and Equalis Group and its Members, administrators, employees and agents against all claims, damages, losses and expenses arising out of gross negligence or willful misconduct of the Winning Supplier, Winning Supplier employees or subcontractors in the preparation of the solicitation and the later execution of the contract, including any supplemental agreements with Members."

Section 2.9 Winning Supplier Insurance – "During the Term of this Master Agreement, Winning Supplier, at its own expense, shall maintain general liability insurance, property insurance, and automobile insurance (at a minimum, in the amount of \$1,000,000 per occurrence/\$5,000,000 annual aggregate) applicable to any claims, liabilities, damages, costs, or expenses arising out of its performance under this Master Agreement, or any Appendix, and with respect to, or arising out of, Winning Supplier's provision of Products & Services to Program Participants. CCOG, Equalis, and their respective officers, directors, employees, and agents will be named as certificate holders on Winning Supplier's related insurance policies. Winning Supplier shall submit to Equalis within ten (10) calendar days after the Effective Date of this Master Agreement, and prior to furnishing Products & Services to any Program Participants, valid certificates evidencing the effectiveness of the foregoing insurance policies. Winning Supplier shall provide such valid certificates on an annual basis until the terms of this section are no longer applicable."

Section 2.8 Notice & Opportunity to Defend: Limitations & Thresholds - - In no event shall PACCAR or any of its respective affiliates be liable under this agreement for special, indirect, incidental or consequential damages, whether in contract, warranty, tort, negligence, strict liability or otherwise, including loss of profits or revenue; provided that this section shall not relieve [customer] from its payment obligations under this agreement.

Winning Supplier's liability to the CCOG and Equalis Group and its Members, administrators, employees, and agents shall be limited to one million dollars \$1,000,000.00 (Maximum) annually through the life of the contract."

Section 2.12 Audit of Winning Supplier— Equalis or CCOG whether directly or through an independent auditor or accounting firm, shall have the right to perform audits, of Winning Supplier's provision of Products & Services to Program Participants pursuant to the Master Agreement and this Administration Agreement ("Audit Subjects"). Such audits are limited in scope solely to ensuring, that pricing, inventory, quality, process, and business controls are maintained, and may include inspection of books, records, and computer data only

so far as such data is relevant to Audit Subjects. Such inspections and audits will be conducted upon reasonable notice to Winning Supplier and so as not to unreasonably interfere with Winning Supplier's business or operations.

(Note: Unacceptable exceptions shall remove your proposal from consideration for award. CCOG shall be the sole judge on the acceptance of exceptions/deviations and the decision shall be final.)

PROPOSAL FORM 22: EQUALIS GROUP ADMINISTRATION AGREEMENT DECLARATION

Attachment A - Administration Agreement included in Section Three of this solicitation is for reference only.

Execution of the Administration Agreement is required for the Master Agreement to be administered by Equalis Group. **Attachment A - Equalis Group Administrative Agreement** defines i) the roles and responsibilities of both parties relating to marketing and selling the Program to current and prospective Members, and ii) the financial terms between Equalis Group and Winning Supplier.

Redlined copies of this agreement should not be submitted with the response. Should a respondent be recommended for award, this agreement will be negotiated and executed between Equalis Group and the respondent. Respondents must select one of the following options for submitting their response.

	Bidder agrees to all terms and conditions outlined in the Attachment A - Administration Agreement .
\boxtimes	Bidder wishes to negotiate directly with Equalis Group on terms and conditions outlined in the
Adminis	stration Agreement. Negotiations will commence after sealed Proposals are opened and CCOG has
determi	ined the respondent met all requirements in their response and may be eligible for award.

PROPOSAL FORM 23: MASTER AGREEMENT SIGNATURE FORM

PACCAR Parts

Company Name

The undersigned hereby proposes and agrees to furnish goods and services in strict compliance with the terms, specifications, and conditions contained within this RFP and the Master Agreement at the prices proposed within the submitted proposal unless noted in writing. The undersigned further certifies that he/she is an officer of the company and has authority to negotiate and bind the company named below and has not prepared this proposal in collusion with any other Respondent and that the contents of this proposal as to prices, terms or conditions of said proposal have not been communicated by the undersigned nor by any employee or agent to any person engaged in this type of business prior to the official opening of this proposal.

BIDDERS MUST SUBMIT THIS FORM COMPLETED AND SIGNED WITH THEIR RESPONSE TO BE CONSIDERED FOR AWARD.

Address		750 Houser Way N					
City/State/Zip		Renton, WA 98057					
Phone Number		425-254-4724					
Email Address		brooke.vasquez@paccar.com					
Printed Name		Brooke Vasquez					
Job Title		Sr. Director of Marketing					
Authorized Signature							
nitial Term of the Master Agreement							
Contract	Effective Date:	October 1, 2022					
Contract Expiration Date		: _	September 30, 2026				
Contract Number:		COG-2129D					
		(Note : Contract Number will be applied prior to CCOG and Equalis Group countersigning.)					
THE COOPERATIVE COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS, INC 6001 Cochran Road, Suite 333				EQUALIS GROUP, LLC. 5550 Granite Parkway, Suite 298			
Cleveland, Ohio 44139				Plano, Texas 75024			
By:					Ву:		
Name: Scott A. Morgan					Name:	Eric Merkle	
•						SVP, Procurement &	
As: CCOG Board President				As:	Operations		
Date:					Date:		